**Technical Report** 

Title:	Westbay MP55 Casing Completions DGR-1 and DGR-2	
Document ID:	TR-07-10	
Authors:	Kenneth Raven and Steve Gaines	
Revision:	3	
Date:	October 26, 2010	

DGR Site Characterization Document Intera Engineering Project 06-219



Intera Engineering DGR Site Characterization Document				
Title:	Westbay MP55 Cas	Westbay MP55 Casing Completions in DGR-1 and DGR-2		
Document ID:	TR-07-10			
Revision Number:	3	Date: October 26, 2010		
Authors:	Kenneth Raven, Ste	Kenneth Raven, Steve Gaines		
Technical Review:	Sean Sterling; Dyla	Sean Sterling; Dylan Luhowy, Branko Semec (NWMO)		
QA Review:	John Avis			
Approved by:	Kenneth Raven	P-		

Document F	Document Revision History				
Revision	Effective Date	Description of Changes			
0	March 13, 2009	Initial release			
1	May 31, 2010	Revision of DGR-1 MP55 component depths below 354.4 mBGS due to error in Westbay as-built spreadsheet.			
		Changes made to Tables 4 and 5 in Appendix B and Table E.1 in Appendix E.			
2	June 17, 2010	Minor revisions to address NWMO editorial comments of June 15, 2010			
		Updating of Table 1 and references.			
		Revision of DGR-1 and DGR-2 MP55 monitoring interval depths due to error in spreadsheet.			
3	October 26, 2010	Changes made to Table 2, Figure 4 and Figure 5 in report text, Table 4 in Appendix B and Table E.1 and Table E.2 in Appendix E.			



### TABLE OF CONTENTS

	INTRODUCTION1					
2	BACKG	BACKGROUND1				
3	METHOE 3.1 Desig 3.2 MP5 3.3 Char 3.4 Initia 3.5 MOS	DOLOGY AND TESTING PROCEDURES gn of MP55 Casing Systems 5 Casing Installations acterization of Casing Installation Water I Pressure Profiles. DAX String Installation	.3 .4 .7 .8 .8			
<ul> <li>4 RESULTS</li> <li>4.1 Casing Installation Water</li> <li>4.2 MP55 Casing Installations</li> <li>4.3 Packer-Isolated Test Intervals</li> <li>4.4 Pressure Profiles</li> <li>4.4.1 DGR-1</li> <li>4.4.2 DGR-2</li> </ul>						
5	DATA QUALITY AND USE					
6	6 REFERENCES					
		LIST OF FIGURES				
Figi Figi Figi Figi Figi	ure 1 ure 2 ure 3 ure 4 ure 5	LIST OF FIGURES Location of DGR-1 and DGR-2 at Bruce Site MP55 Well Head Completion – DGR-1 MP55 Well Head Completion – DGR-2 DGR-1 Pre- and Post-Inflation Pressure Profiles DGR-2 Pre- and Post-Inflation Pressure Profiles LIST OF TABLES	2 6 .11 .12			
Figu Figu Figu Figu Tab Tab Tab	ure 1 ure 2 ure 3 ure 4 ure 5 ble 1 ble 2 ble 3 ble 4	LIST OF FIGURES Location of DGR-1 and DGR-2 at Bruce Site	2 6 .11 .12 1 1 9			
Figu Figu Figu Figu Tab Tab Tab	ure 1 ure 2 ure 3 ure 4 ure 5 ble 1 ble 2 ble 3 ble 4	LIST OF FIGURES Location of DGR-1 and DGR-2 at Bruce Site	2 6 .11 .12 12			



### 1 Introduction

The activities described in this Technical Report (TR) constitute one component of the Intera Engineering Ltd. Geoscientific Site Characterization Plan (GSCP) for the Bruce Deep Geologic Repository (DGR) for long-term management of low- and intermediate-level radioactive waste at the Bruce nuclear site near Tiverton, Ontario. Intera Engineering Ltd is under contract to the Nuclear Waste Management Organization (NWMO) to implement the GSCP. The GSCP describes recommended methods and approaches to acquire the necessary geoscientific information to support the development of descriptive geosphere models of the Bruce site and the preparation of a DGR environmental assessment and site preparation/construction license application to the Canadian Nuclear Safety Commission. The GSCP is described by Intera Engineering Ltd. (2006, 2008).

This report summarizes the review of borehole drilling, logging and testing results, development of Westbay MP-55 casing system designs for boreholes DGR-1 and DGR-2, installation of the MP55 casing systems in each borehole, and initial testing of the installed casing systems to verify successful installation. Results of subsequent pressure monitoring of these casing systems is given in TR-08-31 – Pressure and Head Monitoring in MP55 Casing Systems Installed in DGR-1 to DGR-4 (Intera Engineering Ltd., 2010a).

Completion of boreholes DGR-1 and DGR-2 with MP55 multi-level monitoring casings manufactured by Westbay Instruments Inc. (also operating as Schlumberger Water Services), was conducted to establish deep bedrock monitoring wells for the Bruce DGR project. These deep bedrock monitoring wells allow for monitoring of formation pressures, performance of borehole hydraulic tests and collection of groundwater and gas samples from packer-isolated test intervals.

Work described in this Technical Report was completed in accordance with Test Plan TP-07-06 – Completion of DGR-1 & DGR-2 with Westbay MP55 Casing (Intera Engineering Ltd., 2007a), which was prepared following the general requirements of the Intera DGR Project Quality Plan (Intera Engineering Ltd., 2009a).

### 2 Background

As part of Phase 1 of the GSCP, two deep boreholes (DGR-1 and DGR-2) were drilled, logged and tested in the period December, 2006 to October, 2007. The drilling, logging and borehole testing activities in these open boreholes are described in a series of Technical Reports as summarized in the following Table 1. These Technical Reports are the source of data used in the design of MP55 casing systems in boreholes DGR-1 and DGR-2.

Report No.	Title	Reference
TR-07-05	Bedrock Formations in DGR-1 and DGR-2	Intera Engineering Ltd. (2010b)
TR-07-06	Drilling, Logging and Sampling of DGR-1 & DGR-2	Intera Engineering Ltd. (2010c)
TR-07-08	Borehole Geophysical Logging of DGR-1 & DGR-2	Intera Engineering Ltd. (2010d)
TR-08-34	Analysis of Straddle-Packer Tests in DGR Boreholes	Intera Engineering Ltd. (2010e)
TR-07-14	Fluid Electrical Conductivity Logging in Borehole DGR-1	Intera Engineering Ltd. (2009b)

Table 1 Summary of rechnical Reports for DGR-1 and DGR-2 Dorehole investigation	Table 1	Summary of Technical	Reports for DGR-1	and DGR-2 Borehole	Investigations
---	---------	----------------------	-------------------	--------------------	----------------

Figure 1 shows the location of boreholes DGR-1 and DGR-2 at the Bruce site.

All work completed by Westbay Instruments was performed under the general requirements of the Schlumberger Water Services Quality Management System (Westbay Instruments Ltd, 2005).





Monitoring intervals are defined using MP55 inflatable-deflatable packers. Intervals are defined to isolate identified or suspected permeable and impermeable horizons within each borehole and to create intervals representative of stratigraphic formations defined based on borehole logging, core logging and testing results. Monitoring and sampling of intervals are accomplished using MP55 measurement ports and pumping ports and MOSDAX sampler probes.

Installation of MP55 casing systems in boreholes DGR-1 and DGR-2 and installation of dedicated MOSDAX pressure probes were conducted by staff of Westbay Instruments with field support provided by staff of Intera Engineering Ltd. During the course of the MP55 casing and MOSDAX installations, Intera staff were trained by Westbay on operation of MP55 casing systems and MOSDAX probe usage.

Final completion reports for the installed MP55 casing systems in boreholes DGR-1 and DGR-2 prepared by Westbay Instruments are provided as Appendices B and C of this Technical Report. The MOSDAX pressure probe installation report prepared by Westbay Instruments is provided as Appendix D of this Technical Report.

### 3 Methodology and Testing Procedures

### 3.1 Design of MP55 Casing Systems

The general approach to design of MP55 casing systems in boreholes DGR-1 and DGR-2 is described in TP-07-06. As described in TP-07-06, available borehole information from drilling, core logging, geophysical logging and borehole hydraulic testing were reviewed by Intera and used to generate a design plan of required depth locations of Westbay packers, measurement ports, pumping ports and casing lengths.

The rationale for selecting locations for packers and measurement/pumping ports is outlined below.

- Start from basic design assumptions developed in DGR Project budget concerning number of packerisolated test intervals in each borehole (i.e., about 20 to 25 intervals per open hole) and divide this number into the length of open borehole to obtain average interval length for each borehole.
- Review bedrock formation information (TR-07-05), borehole core logs (TR-07-06), borehole packer test data (TR-07-13), fluid electrical conductivity data (TR-07-13) and borehole geophysical logging data (TR-07-08) that assist in identification of permeable intervals within each borehole and isolate those intervals with packers with monitoring access by pressure measurement ports and pumping ports. Permeable intervals are considered intervals that would yield sufficient water to allow for interval purging through the pumping port. Typically, this is defined as intervals with estimated or measured hydraulic conductivity greater than 1 x 10<sup>-8</sup> m/s.
- Review borehole stratigraphy and borehole geophysical logging to identify sharp formation contacts that may form permeable discontinuities and include these discontinuities in packer-isolated test intervals.
- Set remaining packers to isolate separate formation and stratigraphic units considering thickness of units and number of allowable intervals. Double up on packer placement in selected critical zones (e.g., suspected gas producing zones, high fluid pressure zones in Cambrian sandstone).
- Modify packer placement locations to avoid zones of increased borehole diameter identified by borehole caliper and acoustic televiewer logs that may compromise seating and sealing of packers.
- Create selected short interval (<10 m length) zones for monitoring to improve opportunities for future groundwater sampling through pressure measurement ports.
- Place one measurement port below each packer and one magnetic locating collar below each measurement port to facilitate MP55 packer inflation and locating measurement ports during pressure profiling.
- Maximize use of 3 m length casing sections.



- Use Geopro (Westbay Model 0618) packers to carry casing load within steel casing, and in expected areas of high differential pressures and pressure gradients (e.g., bottom of DGR-2 to control Cambrian sandstone overpressure).
- Use stainless steel casing and pressure measurement ports in sections of hole expected to experience significantly elevated formation pressures that would exceed outside over inside pressure rating of PVC MP55 components (e.g., bottom of DGR-2 to accommodate Cambrian overpressure)

The proposed casing installation plans for boreholes DGR-1 and DGR-2 prepared by Intera using the above rationale were forwarded to staff of Westbay Instruments for review and verification. Following review by Westbay Instruments, the proposed casing installation plans were finalized by Intera and became the basis for the casing installations as formalized by Westbay in Casing Installation Logs.

Application of the general design considerations described above resulted in final MP55 casing plans for boreholes DGR-1 and DGR-2 with the general features summarized in Table 2.

MP55 Casing Element	DGR-1	DGR-2
Monitored Depth Range (m)	190.75 to 462.87	460.45 to 848.06
Number of Packers	23	28
Number of Formation Monitoring Intervals	22	25
Range: Average Monitoring Interval Length (m)	3.45 to 24.05: 11.4	3.35 to 23.05: 14.5
Number of Formation Pressure Measurement Ports	22	25
Number of Formation Pumping Ports	3	1
Stainless Steel Casing Components	None	Bottom 23.7 m of Casing

Table 2 Summary of Main Elements of DGR-1 and DGR-2 MP55 Casing Completions

### 3.2 MP55 Casing Installations

Installation of Westbay MP55 multilevel monitoring casings were performed by staff of Westbay Instruments with support provided by staff of Intera Engineering Ltd. in accordance with standard Westbay casing installation procedures as described in TP-07-10. MP55 casing was installed in DGR-1 from September 18 to 25, 2007. MP55 casing was installed in DGR-2 from November 18 to December 13, 2007.

As described in TP-07-10, the following common activities comprised the installation of MP55 casing in boreholes DGR-1 and DGR-2.

- Preparation of Casing Installation Log by Westbay and acceptance of the Casing Installation Log by Intera.
- Layout, numbering and visual inspection of all MP55 casing components at the well head, including measurement of the length of each Westbay casing section. Placement of geotextile filter socks over measurement port couplings in DGR-2, but not over such couplings in DGR-1, due to the assumed lower clay contents of the intersected formations in DGR-1.
- Lowering of MP55 casing components into the borehole in the sequence indicated on the approved Casing Installation Log. Lowering was completed by hand as buoyancy conditions allowed and by hoist as necessary. Traced water was added to the inside of the casing to overcome buoyancy and for pressure



testing of each casing joint. Sampling and testing of casing installation water is described in Section 3.3. Each MP55 component was checked on the Casing Installation Log as it entered the borehole.

- Pressure testing each casing joint for a minute at an internal pressure of 300 psi to confirm integrity of hydraulic seals.
- After the complete casing string was assembled and lowered into the borehole, the hydraulic integrity of the complete casing string was tested by monitoring depressed water levels within the casing overnight.
- After confirmation of hydraulic integrity of the complete casing string, the casing string was positioned in the borehole as shown on the Casing Installation Log.
- Each MP casing packer was inflated using traced water. Packers were inflated in sequence beginning with the lowest. The results of the inflation of each packer including injection pressures and pumped volume were recorded on MP55 Packer Inflation Field Records.
- During the inflation of packers, the MP55 casing was de-stressed to decrease tensile loads to within long-term safe operating limits.
- After inflation of the last packer, the casing top was adjusted as necessary, and trimmed and clamped in position to the final configuration. A lifting hoist and dynamometer were used to complete final trimming.
- A Summary Casing Log was prepared showing the "as-built" construction of the MP55 casings. The Summary Casing Log included tabular summaries of the locations of all packers, measurement ports, pumping ports and casing lengths, and a schematic of the entire casing completion. The "as-built" construction of each MP55 casing system is determined from the installed nominal casing component lengths adjusted for the pull-up heights during final trimming and packer inflation. The cumulative pull-up heights are recorded in a step-wise manner for each trimmed casing section above inflated packers. Pull heights measured at the well head are linearly apportioned over the free length of casing above the uppermost inflated packer.

In addition to these common activities, the following borehole-specific activities were completed to complete installation of MP55 casings in boreholes DGR-1 and DGR-2.

- To allow installation of MP55 casing in DGR-2, it was necessary to significantly reduce the flow rate of
  produced water in borehole DGR-2 generated from the flowing Cambrian Formation. This was
  accomplished by permanently setting a Production Injection Packer (PIP) at the bottom of DGR-2 isolating
  the majority of the Cambrian that was permeable and over-pressured. The PIP was set such that the
  Cambrian below a depth of 848.0 mBGS was sealed off (i.e., leaving 4.30 m of exposed Cambrian) and the
  upward flow in the borehole was reduced to about 10 L/minute. The MP55 casing was installed over the
  PIP.
- Installation of MP55 casing was completed in DGR-2 with the shut-in diverter wellhead installed at ground surface. During installation, produced Cambrian Formation fluid was collected at surface, stored in frac tanks and shipped off site for disposal.





Figure 2 MP55 Well Head Completion – DGR-1



Figure 3 MP55 Well Head Completion – DGR-2



- At the completion of each MP55 casing installation, customized MP55 well heads were installed at each of boreholes DGR-1 and DGR-2 to address over-pressure issues. For DGR-1, a pressure gauge and valved flow diverter tee were installed at the well head to measure potential pressure buildup within the interior of the MP55 casing due to leakage from the exterior of the casing. For DGR-2, the stainless MP55 well head assembly was threaded to the shut-in diverter well head to provide pressure seals on both the inside and outside of the MP55 casing. A pressure gauge and valved flow diverter tee were also installed to monitor the inside of the MP55 casing. Figures 2 and 3 show the MP55 well head completions for boreholes DGR-1 and DGR-2, respectively.
- For DGR-2, which subsequently was completed with a dedicated MOSDAX string of pressure probes (see Section 3.5), a set of electrical bulkhead connectors were installed in the MP55 well head to provide a pressure-sealed electrical connection. The MOSDAX data logger was also set up to run on solar panels.

The complete detailed descriptions of the installation of MP55 casings in boreholes DGR-1 and DGR-2, including Summary Casing Logs, as-built tables and schematics, and MP55 Packer Inflation Records, are given in Westbay Completion Reports provided in Appendices B and C, respectively.

#### 3.3 Characterization of Casing Installation Water

Water required for lowering of the casing, for pressure testing of casing couplings and for inflation of casing packers was traced Lake Huron water. All water used to install the MP55 casing systems was traced using a target tracer concentration of 1000  $\mu$ g/L Na Fluorescein following the procedures of TP-06-08 – DGR-1& DGR-2 Drilling Fluid Management (Intera Engineering Ltd., 2007b). Elevated tritium as a tracer was also present within the casing installation water. Traced casing installation water was prepared in a 1000 L polyethylene plastic tank.

Single representative grab samples of casing installation waters for DGR-1 and DGR-2 were collected and analysed for Na Fluorescein, major and trace metals, major anions, tritium, <sup>18</sup>O and <sup>2</sup>H and retained in archive.

Casing installation water samples collected from the casing installation water tank were identified by CIW-XXXX-YY, where XXXX is the borehole identifier and YY is the index number of the sample. All casing installation water samples required the time and date of sampling to be recorded on the sample label, as well as the name of the person who collected the sample.

Samples collected for NaFI analyses were collected as well-mixed grab samples in 250 millilitre (mL) high density polyethylene (HDPE) containers that were protected from heat and light and stored in refrigerators. Approximately 20 mL of sample was filtered with a 0.45µm filter using a syringe. A 2 mL sample of the casing installation fluid was collected with a 1-5 mL pipettor and was mixed with 18 mL of deionized water, which was collected with a 2-10 mL pipettor, to generate a 20 mL water sample for analysis of NaFI content.

Samples of casing installation water were collected for specific analytical tests in high density polyethylene (HDPE) bottles. Samples were kept in the refrigerators in the Core Storage Facility, at approximately 4°C until analysis or shipment to laboratories. Archived water samples were also stored in the Core Storage Facility refrigerators. Table 3 summarizes the sample container and preservation requirements for the analysis of selected casing installation water parameters.

NaFI concentrations were measured in the field laboratory using a Turner Designs Trilogy Model 7200-000 fluorometer (MTE ID: FL-01). The fluorometer was calibrated once per batch of NaFI tracer stock solution mixed using prepared NaFI standards. The NaFI standards were prepared using treated Lake Huron water. The calibration was checked using manufacturer-prepared solid state standards each time the fluorometer was used to measure casing installation water tracer concentrations. Both standards and collected samples were diluted



1:10 to optimize tracer measurement within the fluorometer linearity range.

Analytes	Bottle Type	Volume (mL)	Preservation	Headspace
Na Fluorescein	HDPE	250	Store in dark	No
			4-10°C	
Major and Trace	HDPE	60	Filter to 0.45 µm	No
Metals			Acidify to pH <2 with Nitric Acid (~5 drops of 50% NHO <sub>3</sub> )	
			4-10 °C	
Major Anions	HDPE	60	4-10 °C	
<sup>18</sup> O and <sup>2</sup> H	HDPE	25	None required	No
Tritium	HDPE	250	None required	No
Archive	HDPE	1000	4-10 °C	No

 Table 3
 Summary of Container Requirements for Casing Installation Water Samples

Tritium analyses were completed by the Environmental Isotope Laboratory, University of Waterloo in Waterloo, Ontario. Major and trace metals and major anions analyses were completed by Activation Laboratories Ltd. in Ancaster, Ontario. <sup>18</sup>O and <sup>2</sup>H analyses were completed by the University of Ottawa in Ottawa, Ontario. Results of the field and laboratory analyses are presented in Table A.1 in Appendix A.

#### 3.4 Initial Pressure Profiles

As part of the casing installation procedure, two sets of pressure profile measurements are performed, prior to and following inflation of packers.

The pressure profile measurements taken before packer inflation are intended to confirm the operation of all pressure measurement ports downhole, while there is an opportunity to easily retrieve and replace any faulty pressure measurement ports. A secondary purpose of the pre-inflation pressure profile is to establish the openhole pressure and fluid density profile that can be used as surrogate of the formation fluid density profile in initial calculations of environmental head from subsequent pressure profiles of packer-isolated intervals.

The post-inflation pressure profile measurements were taken within one or two days of completion of the inflation of packers and are intended to document the initial performance of the installed MP55 casing systems.

#### 3.5 MOSDAX String Installation

Following the collection of pressure profiles on December 13, 2007 and January 24, 2008, the pressure data in borehole DGR-2 were reviewed to select 10 intervals for long-term, continuous pressure monitoring using a 10 probe MOSDAX string. Table 4 below summarizes the 10 intervals selected for MOSDAX pressure monitoring and the rationale for selection of those intervals in DGR-2. Depth intervals in Table 4 are the exact depths based on actual sealing depths of interval packers as listed in Appendix E.

The MOSDAX string was installed by staff of Westbay Instruments on March 3 and 4, 2008. The details of the MOSDAX installation including all systems operations checks are given in the MOSDAX Installation Report provided in Appendix D.



Zone No.	Interval Depth (mBGS)	Main Formations Monitored	Selection Rationale	
1	840.74-848.00	Shadow Lake/Cambrian	High Pressure Zone in Cambrian Sandstone	
4	808.44-821.5	Gull River	Cambrian Influenced Zone in Gull River	
6	772.34-790.80	Coboconk/Gull River	Intermediate Zone in Middle Ordovician	
7	761.64-771.39	Coboconk	Intermediate Zone in Middle Ordovician, Ash Layer	
9	731.54-743.90	Kirkfield	Deepest Under-Pressured Zone	
12	677.24-689.70	Cobourg	Repository Horizon	
15	627.54-646.10	Blue Mountain	Most Under-Pressured Zone	
18	580.94-587.49	Georgian Bay	Over-Pressured Zone	
20	537.24-555.70	Georgian Bay	Under-Pressured Zone in Middle of Georgian Bay	
24	477.04-483.50	Queenston	Upper Zone, Middle of Queenston	

#### Table 4 Summary of MOSDAX String Completion in DGR-2

### 4 Results

### 4.1 Casing Installation Water

Table A.1 shows the casing installation water for boreholes DGR-1 and DGR-2 was typical low TDS Lake Huron water. The casing installation water for DGR-1 and DGR-2 was effectively traced with tritium at concentrations of 140 and 212 TU, respectively, and NaFI at concentrations of 1023 and 1063  $\mu$ g/L, respectively. This tracing of casing installation water may be of assistance in determining presence or absence of casing water contamination in future groundwater sampling efforts that may be completed in MP55 packer-isolated intervals in boreholes DGR-1 and DGR-2.

### 4.2 MP55 Casing Installations

Review of the Casing Completion Reports provided in Appendices B and C, shows that all pressure measurement ports in DGR-1 and DGR-2 operated successfully, and all but two packers inflated successfully. Packer No. 11 at a nominal depth of 339.4 mBGS in DGR-1 and packer No 10 at a nominal depth of 712.0 mBGS in DGR-2 did not inflate correctly and hence may not be providing seals at these depths.

Based on these packer inflation results, intervals No. 10 and 11 in DGR-1 and No. 9 and 10 in DGR-2 may be hydraulically connected.

### 4.3 Packer-Isolated Test Intervals

Tables E.1 and E.2 of Appendix E summarize the depth and elevation of the measurement ports and the top and bottom seals of all packer-isolated MP55 monitoring intervals in DGR-1 and DGR-2. Tables E.1 and E.2 also list the zone length and the bedrock formations intersected by each of the MP55 monitoring intervals in DGR-1 and DGR-2, respectively.

The depths and elevations of the top and bottom of each MP55 monitoring interval listed in Tables E.1 and E.2 are based on actual packer seal distances from packer casing couplings and are more accurate than the nominal interval depths that are recorded in Tables 4 of the Westbay Completion Reports given in Appendices B and C that are based on the distances to packer casing couplings. Hence monitoring intervals in Tables E.1 and E.2 are longer than the nominal monitoring intervals given in the Westbay Completion Reports, by about 0.35 m.



### 4.4 Pressure Profiles

The pre-inflation and post-inflation pressure profiles for boreholes DGR-1 and DGR-2 expressed as fresh water heads in depths below ground surface are presented in Tables 6 and 7 and Figures 1 and 2 of the Completion Reports given in Appendices B and C, respectively.

These pressure data, expressed as environmental and fresh water heads are plotted as depths below ground surface against the bedrock stratigraphic column in Figures 4 and 5. The environmental water heads are calculated using the open-hole pressure data as a surrogate for the fluid density profile of the bedrock formations intersecting boreholes DGR-1 and DGR-1. Because of the very short elapsed time since packer inflation for the first post-inflation pressure profile, these pressure data are most useful in determining that the MP55 casing systems are operating as intended and will provide useful data from longer-term monitoring rounds. The initial post-inflation pressure data provide only a very limited indication of actual long-term formation pressure conditions that will develop in boreholes DGR-1 and DGR-2.

### 4.4.1 DGR-1

Figure 4 shows a pre-inflation uniform environmental water head profile as would be expected under open hole conditions, and a dual-sloped fresh water head profile with an inflection point at a depth of about 275 mBGS. This fresh water head profile indicates a uniform but higher density fluid in the open borehole below 275 m depth than above this depth.

The post-inflation pressure profiles for DGR-1 show a significant change from open-hole pressures. The calculated fresh water and environmental water heads show elevated values in Zone 6 intersecting the Gasport, Lions Head and Fossil Hill Formations and in Zone 9 intersecting the Salina A1 and A0 Units. Pressures and calculated heads decrease both upward and downward from these high pressure zones.

### 4.4.2 DGR-2

Figure 5 also shows a pre-inflation uniform environmental water head profile as would be expected under open hole conditions, and a single-sloped fresh water head profile throughout the entire hole. This fresh water head profile indicates a uniform and high density fluid in the open borehole. This head profile and fluid density profile is consistent with the observation that the entire length of DGR-2 at the time of the pre-inflation pressure survey was filled with Cambrian sandstone brine with a fluid density of about 1165 g/L.

The post-inflation pressure profiles for DGR-2 show a significant change from open-hole pressures. The calculated fresh water and environmental water heads show elevated values in Zone 1 intersecting the Cambrian sandstone that propagate linearly upwards to Zone 6 intersecting the upper part of the Gull River Formation. Elevated pressures and heads are also shown for Zone 18 which intersects a suspected gas producing interval within the middle of the Georgian Bay Formation. Fresh water head heads for the remainder of the borehole are relatively uniform within +/- 15 m of ground surface, likely reflecting the several months of open-hole pressures that these formations were subjected to during drilling and testing of DGR-2.

### 5 Data Quality and Use

Data presented in this report describe the installation and completion of Westbay MP55 multilevel monitoring casings in boreholes DGR-1 and DGR-2 as well as the rationale for selection of multilevel monitoring intervals. Initial post-inflation pressure data obtained from these completions support the conclusion that the MP55 casing systems are operating as intended and that much longer monitoring periods, in the range of several months, will be required before meaningful and representative pressure data will be obtained from boreholes DGR-1 and DGR-2.





## Post-Inflation Profile September 25, 2007

Depth To Water (m) -20 -40 -60 -80 -100					
one 9	•				
◆ Zone 6		•			
ead F	resh Water I	Head			
lead F	Fresh Water I	Head			
			IN	TER/	



## Post-Inflation Profile December 11 & 12, 2007

-110	-160	-210	-260
•			
e 3 Zone 2			•
• Zone i			
Fresh V	Vater Head		

The data presented in this Technical Report are suitable for providing the framework for interpreting formation pressures and heads and groundwater samples that may be collected from such formations. These data will assist in development of Phase 1 geological, hydrogeological and geomechanical descriptive site models of the Bruce DGR site.

In June, 2009, after approximately 18 months of monitoring, the MP55 casing system in DGR-2 was removed and replaced with an upgraded system in early December, 2009. The installation of the upgraded and revised MP55 casing system in DGR-2 is described in TR-08-17 – Westbay MP55 Casing Completions in DGR-2, DGR-3 and DGR-4 (Intera Engineering Ltd., 2010f).

#### 6 References

Intera Engineering Ltd., 2010a. Technical Report: Pressure and Head Monitoring in MP55 Casing Systems in DGR-1 to DGR-4, TR-08-31, Revision 0, in preparation, Ottawa.

Intera Engineering Ltd., 2010b. Technical Report: Bedrock Formations in DGR-1 and DGR-2, TR-07-05, Revision 3, May 18, Ottawa.

Intera Engineering Ltd., 2010c. Technical Report: Drilling, Logging and Sampling of DGR-1 and DGR-2, TR-07-06, Revision 1, June 17, Ottawa.

Intera Engineering Ltd., 2010d. Technical Report: Borehole Geophysical Logging of DGR-1 and DGR-2, TR-07-08, Revision 2, June 17, Ottawa.

Intera Engineering Ltd., 2010e. Technical Report: Analysis of Straddle-Packer Tests in DGR Boreholes, TR-08-32, Revision 0, in preparation, Ottawa.

Intera Engineering Ltd., 2010f. Technical Report: Westbay Casing Installations in DGR-2, DGR-3 and DGR-4, TR-08-17, Revision 0, in preparation, Ottawa.

Intera Engineering Ltd., 2009a. Project Quality Plan, DGR Site Characterization, Revision 4, August 14, Ottawa.

Intera Engineering Ltd., 2009b. Technical Report: Fluid Electrical Conductivity Logging in Borehole DGR-1, TR-07-14, Revision 2, February 5, Ottawa.

Intera Engineering Ltd., 2008 Phase 2 Geoscientific Site Characterization Plan, OPG's Deep Geologic Repository for Low and Intermediate Level Waste, Report INTERA 06-219-50-Phase 2 GSCP-R0, OPG 00216-PLAN-03902-00002-R00, April, Ottawa.

Intera Engineering Ltd., 2007a. Test Plan for Completion of DGR-1 & DGR-2 with Westbay MP55 Casing, TP-07-06, Revision 1, November 13, Ottawa

Intera Engineering Ltd., 2007b. Test Plan for DGR-1 and DGR-2 Drilling Fluid Management, TP-06-08, Revision 1, February 7, Ottawa.

Intera Engineering Ltd., 2006. Geoscientific Site Characterization Plan, OPG's Deep Geologic Repository for Low and Intermediate Level Waste, Report INTERA 05-220-1, OPG 00216-REP-03902-00002-R00, April, Ottawa.

Westbay Instruments Ltd., 2005. Quality Manual, WB-QA-100-8, Schlumberger Water Services, Burnaby Vancouver, January 5.



APPENDIX A

Casing Installation Water Quality, DGR-1 and DGR-2

Parameter				
			CIW-DGR1-02	CIW-DGR2-03
Date Sampled>	MDL	Units	18-Sep-07	28-Nov-07
General Parameters				
рН	0.1	pH units		
Total Dissolved Solids	NV	mg/L	162	151
Alkalinity (as CaCO <sub>3</sub> )	2	mg/L		
Fluid Density	NV	g/L	1002	1005
Na Fluorescein	0.01	μg/L	1023.5	1063.1
Major Cations	0.7		00	00
	0.7	mg/L	>20	>20
iron Magnagium	0.01	mg/∟	ND	
Magnesium	0.001	mg/∟	6.67	7.47
Potossium	0.0001	mg/L	0.0008	0.0002
Silicon	0.03	mg/L	0.01	1.11
Solium	0.2	mg/L	0.8	6.06
Strontium	0.005	mg/L	0.19	0.90
Major Anjons	0.00004	iiig/L	0.112	0.115
Bromide	0.003	ma/l	0.021	0.024
Chloride	0.03	mg/L	10.0	10.6
Fluoride	0.01	mg/L	0.05	0.06
lodide	0.001	mg/L	ND	ND
Bicarbonate	1	mg/L		
Carbonate	1	ma/L		
Nitrate	0.01	mg/L	0.29	0.31
Nitrite	0.01	mg/L	ND	ND
Phosphate	0.02	mg/L	ND	ND
Sulphate	0.03	mg/L	16.4	16.2
Environmental Isotopes				
Tritium, <sup>3</sup> H	<u>+</u> 8.0	TU	140.1	212.0
Deuterium, <sup>2</sup> H	<u>+</u> 1.0	δD (‰)	-55.93	-55.39
Oxygen-18, <sup>18</sup> O	<u>+</u> 1.5	δ <sup>18</sup> O (‰)	-6.97	-6.78
Selected Trace Elements				
Aluminum	2	µg/L	ND	2
Antimony	0.01	µg/L	0.13	0.1
Arsenic	0.03	μg/L	0.45	0.49
Barium	0.1	µg/L	200	239
Beryllium	0.1	µg/L	ND	ND
Bismuth	0.3	µg/L	ND	ND
Cadmium	0.01	µg/L	0.02	0.03
Cesium	0.001	µg/L	0.002	ND
Chromium	0.5	µg/L	ND	ND
Cobalt	0.005	µg/L	0.014	0.022
	0.2	µg/L	1.9	2.8
Gadolinium	0.001	µg/L	0.002	0.003
Gaillum	0.01	µg/L		
Leau	0.01	µg/L	0.03	0.02
Moreuny	0.2	µg/L		
Melvhdenum	0.2	µg/L		ND 0.5
Nickel	0.1	µg/L	0.2	0.5 ND
Rubidium	0.005	µg/L µg/l	0.0	0.462
Selenium	0.000	μg/L μg/l	ND	0.3
Thallium	0.001	µg/L µg/l	ND	0.001
Titanium	0.1	µg/L µg/l	0.2	3.2
Tungsten	0.02	µg/L	ND	ND
Uranium	0.001	ua/L	0.226	0.286
Vanadium	0.1	µg/= µa/L	ND	ND
Zinc	0.5	μg/L	45.4	83.2

Notes:

MDL = Method Detection Limit.

-- = Parameter not analyzed.

ND = Not detected above MDL.

APPENDIX B

Westbay Casing Completion Report – DGR-1

Westbay Instruments Inc. 3480 Gilmore Way, Suite 110 Burnaby, BC V5G 4Y1 Canada Tel. (604) 430-4272 Fax (604) 430-3538



October 23, 2007 WB860

Mr. Ken Raven Intera Engineering Ltd. 1 Raymond Street, Suite 200 Ottawa, On K1R 1A2

#### Subject: OPG Deep Geologic Repository Investigation Completion Report, Monitoring Well DGR-01 <u>Tiverton, Ontario, Canada</u>

Dear Mr. Raven,

This report summarizes the work carried out by Westbay Instruments Inc. related to installation of the MP System for groundwater monitoring in a 463 meter borehole at the Bruce Power Plant near Tiverton, Ontario.

It was a pleasure working with you and your field staff on this project. We look forward to working with you on this project in the future. Please call us if you have any questions.

Yours truly,

Andrew Bessant

Encl.: Completion Report – Monitoring Wells DGR-01. One bound copy.

stbay Instruments Inc. 3480 Gilmore Way, Suite 110 Burnaby, BC V5G 4Y1 Canada Tel. (604) 430-4272 Fax (604) 430-3538



# **COMPLETION REPORT**

Monitoring Well

# DGR-01

OPG

Deep Geologic Repository Investigation

Ontario, Canada

Prepared for: Intera Engineering Ltd. Canada

Prepared by: Westbay Instruments Inc. WB860

October 24, 2007

Westbay Instruments Inc.

10/24/2007

# CONTENTS

1. Ir	ntroduction	1
2. P	Personnel	
3. Ir	nstallation	1
3.1	Previous Activities	1
3.2	Preparation of Monitoring Well Design	1
3.3	Layout of MP Casing Components	2
3.4	Lowering of MP Components	2
3.5	Hydraulic Integrity Testing	3
3.6	Positioning of MP Components	3
3.7	Inflation of MP System Packers	3
3.8	De-Stressing of MP System Casing	3
4. F	Iuid Pressure Measurements	4

# Appendix :

# Monitoring Well DGR-01

Schlumberger Private

### 1. Introduction

This report and the attached Appendix document the technical services carried out by Westbay Instruments Inc. under Intera Engineering Ltd. Purchase Order 06-219.30.30.05. The Westbay MP System for groundwater monitoring was installed in an open borehole at the OPG Deep Geologic Repository Investigation Underground Research Center near Tiverton, Ontario.

# 2. Personnel

Westbay Instruments representative Mr. Andrew Bessant was on-site to assist with the installation activities from September 18 to 25, 2007. Mr. Mark Lessard of Westbay was also on-site for training purposes. Ms. Karen Raven of Intera Engineering Ltd. was on-site to supervise the field activities. Additional support personnel were provided by Intera Engineering Ltd. to carry out the installation work.

# 3. Installation

### 3.1 Previous Activities

According to information provided by Ms Karen Raven of Intera Engineering Ltd., the borehole was drilled to a depth of approximately 463 meters in low-permeability sedimentary rock. Open-hole geophysical logging and hydraulic testing with a straddle packer apparatus were carried out by Intera Engineering Ltd. and others prior to the installation. The borehole was completed with mild steel 13 3/8 inch (339mm) I.D. casing placed to approximately 21m, and a 9 5/8 inch (244mm) I.D. casing placed to 183m. A summary sketch of the borehole construction details is included in the Appendix. A summary of the construction details of the borehole based on information provided by Intera is on Table 1 below.

Borehole	Drilled Depth (m)	339mm casing to (m):	244mm casing to (m):	Number of Zones	
DGR-01	463	21	183	23	

 Table 1 – Reported Borehole Construction Details

At the time of installation the water level in DGR-01 was 8.53 m below datum. The datum for all measurements was the top of the concrete drill pad.

### 3.2 Preparation of Monitoring Well Design

The MP55 (0600 series) monitoring well was designed by Intera Engineering Ltd. in response to the program requirements of OPG. The proposed well design was sent to Westbay for review and a preliminary Casing Installation Log was prepared. The Casing

Schlumberger Private

Installation Log was then reviewed with Intera and final modifications were made as required.

The monitoring well was configured with primary monitoring zones positioned according to the reported depths of the monitoring zones of interest. A Measurement Port coupling and associated Magnetic Location Collar were included in each of the monitoring zones to provide the capability to measure fluid pressures and collect fluid samples. The Measurement Port couplings were located below the upper packer in each zone. Hydraulic Pumping Port couplings were included in selected zones to provide purging and hydraulic conductivity testing capabilities.

Model 0612 Packers were placed in the open borehole (159mm) section of the borehole and a 0618 Packer was placed in the larger diameter (244mm) section. The MP55 Measurement Ports are Model 0605 (dual valve). Table 2 provides a summary of the installed Westbay components.

Table 2 – Summary of Instaned Wir Components										
Monitoring Well	Packers (0612 / 0618)	Measurement Ports (0605)	Pumping Ports (0632)	Magnetic Collars (0608)						
DGR-01	22 / 1	23	3	23						

 Table 2 – Summary of Installed MP Components

### 3.3 Layout of Westbay Casing Components

The Westbay System casing components were set out in order on racks near the borehole according to the sequence indicated on the Westbay Casing Installation Log. Each casing length was numbered beginning with the lowermost as an aid in confirming the proper sequence of components. The appropriate Westbay System coupling was attached to each piece of casing. The magnetic location collars were attached 0.93m below the top of the measurement port in each of the monitoring zones.

Each casing component was visually inspected, and serial numbers for each packer, measurement port coupling and pumping port coupling were recorded on the Casing Installation Log (field notes). The length of each Westbay casing section was measured by the Westbay representatives to check for gross dimensional errors and was entered into the Westbay Well Designer<sup>©</sup> computer file.

### 3.4 Lowering of Westbay Components

The Westbay Casing components were placed in the borehole in the sequence indicated on the Westbay Casing Installation Log (Appendix). Each casing joint was tested for a minimum of one minute at an internal pressure of 300 psi to confirm the integrity of the hydraulic seals. A record of each successful joint test and the placement of each casing component were noted on the Westbay Casing Installation Log. Geotextile filters were not placed over the Measurement Port couplings at the direction of Mr. Ken Raven.

The Westbay casing was lowered into the well by hand. Fluorescein labeled drinking water supplied by Intera was added to the Westbay casing when necessary to overcome buoyancy, to manage the suspended loads and for the joint tests.

### 3.5 Hydraulic Integrity Testing

After the Westbay casing string was lowered into the borehole, the water level inside the casing was monitored over-night to confirm the hydraulic integrity of the casing. The data from the hydraulic integrity test is shown on the first page of the Casing Installation Log (Appendix). The Data indicated that the Westbay casing was water tight.

### 3.6 Positioning of MP Components

After the components were lowered into the well and the hydraulic integrity of the Westbay casing had been confirmed, the Westbay casing string was positioned as shown on the Casing Installation Log. The Westbay casing string was supported in this position while packer inflation was carried out. Positioning of the Westbay casing components is based on the "nominal" lengths. The positioning calculations do not include allowances for borehole temperature or deviation effects. The attached figure titled "MOSDAX Transducer Position" provides information to correlate the position of a MOSDAX Transducer sensors to the reference position at the top of the Measurement Port. The attached figure titled "Dimensions of Packer Seals and Monitoring Zones" outlines the calculations used to determine the packer centerline depths and zone length. Summary Casing Logs, which show the final "asbuilt" locations of the components in the wells, are included in the Appendices.

### 3.7 Inflation of Westbay System Packers

The packers were inflated using Fluorescein labeled drinking water supplied by Intera. The packers were inflated in sequence beginning with the lowest. All of the packers in DGR-01 appeared to inflate successfully, with the exception of Packer 11 at a depth of 339.4m. The field operators observed that packer valve did not seal in the closed position. The packer inflation water drained into the Westbay casing, and therefore the packer did not remain inflated. Repeated attempts to correct this behavior were not successful. Mr. Sean Sterling decided to leave the packer as is and continue with the installation. The data for the inflation of each packer are provided on the MP Packer Inflation Records included in the Appendix.

### 3.8 De-Stressing of MP System Casing

Westbay's procedure for de-stressing the MP casing was used to reduce the long-term load on the upper MP components. A summary of the de-stressing activities is documented on Table 3 below.

Monitoring Well Initial Hangi		Final Clamp-off	Total Movement at surface (cm).	Final Stick-up
Weight, (kg /		Weight, (kg / lbs)		(m above datum)
DGR-01	346 / 780	89 / 200	11	1.18

Table 3 - Summary of De-stressing Activities

The 'as-built' Packer and Port summary and the 'as-built' summary for all casing components are documented on Table 4 and 5 respectively in the Appendix. A sketch of the 'as-built' top of the Westbay installation is shown on the first page of each Summary Casing Log (Appendix).

## 4. Fluid Pressure Measurements

Fluid pressures were measured at each measurement port before the packers were inflated. All Measurement Ports were operated successfully. The results are given in Westbay Piezometeric Pressures/Levels Pre-inflation Field Data and Calculations Sheet and Figure 2 in the Appendix. The fluid pressures were measured again following the inflation of the MP Packers. The results are given in Westbay Piezometeric Pressures/Levels Post-inflation Field Data and Calculations Sheet and Figure 3 in the Appendix.

# Technical Note 21Oct07R2



## **MOSDAX Transducer Position**

In an MP System Measurement Port Coupling



System	Measurement Port Type	А	В		
Plastic MP55(2valve)	0605v4	6" (152.4 mm)	8" (203.2 mm)		

# **Technical Note**



# Dimensions of Packer Seals and Monitoring Zones Westbay System – Plastic MP55 0612 Packers



#### **Discussion Points:**

- The top of a coupling (Regular Coupling, Measurement Port or Pumping Port) is the reference point for describing nominal depths and nominal lengths. Actual positions of packer seals and zone lengths are determined with respect to the appropriate reference positions.
- <u>Packer Position Example</u>: A packer with a nominal depth of 15 m (49.2ft), will have a nominal packer seal position of 15.295 to 16.345 m. (50.17 to 53.61ft)
- <u>Zone Length Example</u>: A zone whose upper packer is at 15m (49.2ft) and bottom packer is at 19.4m (63.6ft) will have a nominal zone length of 3m (9.84ft) and an actual zone length (between packer seals) of 3 +0.056 +0.295 = 3.351m. (9.84 + 0.96 + 0.1.84 = 10.984ft)
- Information on the position of Measurement Port Valve and MOSDAX Transducer sensor, used for detailed calculation of piezometric level measurements, are described separately.

# Appendix - Monitoring Well DGR-01

Table 4, DGR-01, As-Built Packer and Port Summary	- 1 page
Table 5, DGR-01, As-Built Casing Summary	- 3 pages
Pre-Inflation Pressure Profile Calculation Sheet	- 1 page
Figure 2, Pre-Inflation Pressure Profile	- 1 page
Post-Inflation Pressure Profile Calculation Sheet	- 1 page
Figure 3, Pressure Profile DGR-01	- 1 page
Figure 5, Borehole Completion Details	- 1 page
Figure 6, MP Drift Diagram	- 1 page
Summary Casing Log	- 3 pages
Casing Installation Log (Field Copy, September18, 2007)	- 12 pages
Packer Inflation Records (MP55, field copy)	- 71 pages

## Appendix - Monitoring Well DGR-01

Table 4
DGR-1 As-Built Packer and Port Summary

Port	OPG	Measurement	Pumping	Depth to top	Top of Zone	Bottom of Zone	Comments
No.	Zone	Port Depth, (m)	Port Depth, (m)	of Packer, (m)	(m)	(m)	
1	No. 1	455.8	No Pumping Port	452.9	454.3	462.0	
2	No. 2	451.2	No Pumping Port	448.3	449.7	452.9	
3	No. 3	436.0	445.1	433.1	434.5	448.3	
4	No. 4	423.9	No Pumping Port	419.5	420.9	433.1	
5	No. 5	413.4	No Pumping Port	409.0	410.4	419.5	
6	No. 6	402.9	No Pumping Port	398.5	399.9	409.0	
7	No. 7	384.8	No Pumping Port	380.4	381.8	398.5	
8	No. 8	374.1	377.2	369.7	371.1	380.4	
9	No. 9	368.0	No Pumping Port	363.6	365.0	369.7	
10	No. 10	354.4	No Pumping Port	350.1	351.5	363.6	
11	No. 11	344.0	No Pumping Port	339.6	341.0	350.1	
12	No. 12	333.4	No Pumping Port	329.0	330.4	339.6	
13	No. 13	319.6	325.8	315.2	316.6	329.0	
14	No. 14	305.1	No Pumping Port	300.7	302.1	315.2	
15	No. 15	289.1	No Pumping Port	284.7	286.1	300.7	
16	No. 16	264.0	No Pumping Port	259.6	261.0	284.7	
17	No. 17	244.5	No Pumping Port	240.1	241.5	259.6	
18	No. 18	234.0	No Pumping Port	229.6	231.0	240.1	
19	No. 19	222.4	No Pumping Port	218.0	219.4	229.6	
20	No. 20	211.9	No Pumping Port	207.5	208.9	218.0	
21	No. 21	198.3	No Pumping Port	193.9	195.3	207.5	
22	No. 22	192.3	No Pumping Port	189.4	190.8	193.9	
23	No. 23	100.8	No Pumping Port	97.4	99.3	189.4	

Note 1: All depth measurements in meters below datum (ground level).

Note 2: All depth measurements use 'Nominal' casing lengths and include slack-off.

Note 3: Not corrected for borehole deviation or borehole temperature effects.

Note 4: All depth measurements to upper edge of MP coupling item.

DGR-1 As-Built Casing Summary

Andre	w Bessant, Sep	otember 24, 20	07								
ltem No.	Component P/N	Component S/N	Coupling P/N	Coupling S/N	Mag Collar (m)	Initial Depth (m)	Nominal Length (m)	Measured Length (m)	Initial Depth (m)	Final Position (m)	Movement (m)
						. ,	( )	<b>,</b>	. ,		
175	603		602			-1.5	0.2	0.2	-1.5	-1.4	0.11
174	60110		602			-1.3	1	1	-1.3	-1.2	0.11
173	60115		602			-0.3	1.5	1.5	-0.3	-0.2	0.11
172	60130		602		0.93	1.2	3	3.004	1.2	1.3	0.11
171	60130		602			4.2	3	3.004	4.2	4.3	0.11
170	60130		602			7.2	3	3.004	7.2	7.3	0.11
169	60130		602			10.2	3	3.004	10.2	10.3	0.11
168	60130		602			13.2	3	3.004	13.2	13.3	0.11
167	60130		602			16.2	3	3.004	16.2	16.3	0.10
166	60130		602			19.2	3	3.004	19.2	19.3	0.10
165	60130		602			22.2	3	3.004	22.2	22.3	0.10
164	60130		602			25.2	3	3.004	25.2	25.3	0.10
163	60130		602			28.2	3	3.004	28.2	28.3	0.10
162	60130		602			31.2	3	3.004	31.2	31.3	0.10
161	60130		602			34.2	3	3.004	34.2	34.3	0.10
160	60130		602			37.2	<u> </u>	3.004	37.2	37.3	0.10
159	60130		602			40.2	3	3 004	40.3	40.3	0.09
157	60130		602			45.2	3	3.004	45.5	45.5	0.09
156	60130		602			49.2	3	3 004	49.3	40.4	0.03
155	60130		602			52.2	3	3 004	52.3	52.4	0.09
154	60130		602			55.2	3	3.004	55.3	55.4	0.09
153	60130		602			58.2	3	3.004	58.3	58.4	0.09
152	60130		602			61.2	3	3.004	61.3	61.4	0.09
151	60130		602			64.2	3	3.004	64.3	64.4	0.08
150	60130		602			67.2	3	3.004	67.3	67.4	0.08
149	60130		602			70.2	3	3.004	70.3	70.4	0.08
148	60130		602			73.2	3	3.004	73.3	73.4	0.08
147	60130		602			76.2	3	3.004	76.3	76.4	0.08
146	60130		602			79.2	3	3.004	79.3	79.4	0.08
145	60130		602			82.2	3	3.004	82.3	82.4	0.08
144	60130		602			85.2	3	3.004	85.3	85.4	0.08
143	60130		602			88.2	3	3.004	88.3	88.4	0.07
142	60130		602			91.2	3	3.004	91.3	91.4	0.07
141	60130		602			94.2	3	3.004	94.3	94.4	0.07
140	618	0618050	602			97.2	2	1.94	97.3	97.4	0.04
139	60115		602	1010	0.02	99.3	1.5	1.5	99.3	99.3	0.04
130	60110		600	1010	0.93	100.8	1.0	1.03	100.0	100.8	0.04
136	60130		602			102.4	3	3	102.4	102.4	0.04
135	60130	1	602			103.4	<u> </u>	<u> </u>	108.4	108.4	0.04
134	60130		602			111.4	3	3	111.4	111.4	0.04
133	60130		602			114.4	3	3	114.4	114.4	0.04
132	60130		602			117.4	3	3	117.4	117.4	0.04
131	60130		602			120.4	3	3	120.4	120.4	0.04
130	60130		602			123.4	3	3	123.4	123.4	0.04
129	60130		602			126.4	3	3	126.4	126.4	0.04
128	60130		602			129.4	3	3	129.4	129.4	0.03
127	60130		602			132.4	3	3.004	132.4	132.4	0.03
126	60130		602			135.4	3	3.004	135.4	135.4	0.03
125	60130		602			138.4	3	3	138.4	138.4	0.03
124	60130		602			141.4	3	3	141.4	141.4	0.03
123	60130		602			144.4	3	3	144.4	144.4	0.03
122	60130		602			147.4	3	3	147.4	147.4	0.03
121	60130		602			150.4	3	3	150.4	150.4	0.03
120	60130		602			153.4	3	3	153.4	153.4	0.03
119	60130		602			156.4	3	3	156.4	156.4	0.03

DGR-1 As-Built Casing Summary

Andre	w Bessant, Ser	otember 24, 20	07								
ltem No.	Component P/N	Component S/N	Coupling P/N	Coupling S/N	Mag Collar	Initial Depth	Nominal Length	Measured Length	Initial Depth	Final Position	Movement
118	60130		602		(m)	( <b>m</b> )	(m)	(m) 3	( <b>m</b> )	(m)	(m)
117	60130		602			162.4	3	3	162.4	162.4	0.03
116	60130		602			165.4	3	3	165.4	165.4	0.03
115	60130		602			168.4	3	3	168.4	168.4	0.03
114	60130		602			171.4	3	3	171.4	171.4	0.03
113	60130		602			174.4	3	3	174.4	174.4	0.03
112	60130		602			177.4	3	3	177.4	177.4	0.03
111	60130		602			180.4	3	3	180.4	180.4	0.03
110	60130		602			183.4	3	3	183.4	183.4	0.02
109	612	0612-581	602			189.4	1 4	1 4	189.4	189.4	0.02
107	60115	0012 001	602			190.8	1.5	1.4	190.8	190.8	0.00
106	60115		605	1024	0.93	192.3	1.63	1.635	192.3	192.3	0.00
105	612	0612-582	602			194.0	1.4	1.4	193.9	193.9	0.00
104	60130		602			195.4	3	3	195.3	195.3	0.00
103	60130		605	1017	0.93	198.4	3.138	3.138	198.3	198.3	0.00
102	60130		602			201.5	3	3	201.5	201.5	0.00
101	60130	0040 575	602			204.5	3	3	204.5	204.5	0.00
100	6012	0612-575	602			207.5	1.4	1.4	207.5	207.5	0.00
98	60130		605	1021	0.93	200.9	3 138	3 138	200.9	200.9	0.00
97	60130		602	1021	0.00	215.0	3	3	215.0	215.0	0.00
96	612	0612-568	602			218.0	1.4	1.4	218.0	218.0	0.00
95	60130		602			219.4	3	3	219.4	219.4	0.00
94	60130		605	1011	0.93	222.4	3.138	3.138	222.4	222.4	0.00
93	60110		602			225.6	1	1	225.6	225.6	0.00
92	60130	0040 577	602			226.6	3	3	226.6	226.6	0.00
91	612	0612-577	602			229.6	1.4	1.4	229.0	229.6	0.00
89	60130		605	1019	0.93	231.0	3 138	3 138	231.0	234.0	0.00
88	60130		602	1010	0.00	237.1	3	3	237.1	237.1	0.00
87	612	0612-579	602			240.1	1.4	1.4	240.1	240.1	0.00
86	60130		602			241.5	3	3	241.5	241.5	0.00
85	60130		605	1012	0.93	244.5	3.138	3.138	244.5	244.5	0.00
84	60130		602			247.6	3	3	247.6	247.6	0.00
83	60130		602			250.6	3	3	250.6	250.6	0.00
82	60130		602			253.6	3	3	253.6	253.6	0.00
80	612	0612-576	602			250.0	3 1 /	3	250.0	250.0	0.00
79	60130	0012 070	602			261.0	3	3	261.0	261.0	0.00
78	60130		605	1015	0.93	264.0	3.138	3.138	264.0	264.0	0.00
77	60115		602			267.2	1.5	1.5	267.2	267.2	0.00
76	60130		602			268.7	3	3	268.7	268.7	0.00
75	60130		602			271.7	3	3	271.7	271.7	0.00
74	60130		602			274.7	3	3	274.7	274.7	0.00
73	60130		602			277.7	3	3	2//./	2/1./	0.00
71	60130		602			280.7	1	3	280.7	280.7	0.00
70	612	0612-584	602			284.7	14	14	284.7	284.7	0.00
69	60130	0012 001	602			286.1	3	3	286.1	286.1	0.00
68	60130		605	1023	0.93	289.1	3.138	3.138	289.1	289.1	0.00
67	60130		602			292.2	3	3	292.2	292.2	0.00
66	60110		602			295.2	1	1	295.2	295.2	0.00
65	60115		602			296.2	1.5	1.5	296.2	296.2	0.00
64	60130	0040 557	602			297.7	3	3	297.7	297.7	0.00
63	612	0612-557	602			300.7	1.4	1.4	300.7	300.7	0.00
61	60130		605	1016	0 03	302.1	3 2 1 2 2	3 2 1 2 2	302.1	302.1	0.00
60	60110		602	1010	0.00	308.2	1	1	308.2	308.2	0.00
		1	- 52	1				•			

DGR-1	1 As-Built Cas	ing Summary									
Andre	w Bessant, Sep	otember 24, 20	07								
ltem No.	Component P/N	Component S/N	Coupling P/N	Coupling S/N	Mag Collar (m)	Initial Depth (m)	Nominal Length (m)	Measured Length (m)	Initial Depth (m)	Final Position (m)	Movement (m)
59	60130		602			309.2	3	3	309.2	309.2	0.00
58	60130		602			312.2	3	3	312.2	312.2	0.00
57	612	0612-580	602			315.2	1.4	1.4	315.2	315.2	0.00
56	60130		602			316.6	3	3	316.6	316.6	0.00
55	60130		605	1020	0.93	319.6	3.138	3.138	319.6	319.6	0.00
54	60130		602			322.8	3	3	322.8	322.8	0.00
53	60130		607	273		325.8	3.226	3.226	325.8	325.8	0.00
52	612	0612-585	602			329.0	1.4	1.4	329.0	329.0	0.00
51	60130		602			330.4	3	3	330.4	330.4	0.00
50	60130		605	1013	0.93	333.4	3.138	3.138	333.4	333.4	0.00
49	60130		602			336.5	3	3	336.6	336.6	0.00
48	612	0612-573	602			339.5	1.4	1.4	339.6	339.6	0.00
47	60130		602			340.9	3	3	341.0	341.0	0.00
46	60130		605	1032	0.93	343.9	3.138	3.138	344.0	344.0	0.00
45	60130		602			347.1	3	3	347.1	347.1	0.00
44	612	0612-553	602			350.1	1.4	1.4	350.1	350.1	0.00
43	60130		602	1000	0.00	351.5	3	3	351.5	351.5	0.00
42	60130		603	1033	0.93	354.5	3.138	3.138	354.5	354.5	0.00
41	60130		602			357.0	3	3	357.0	357.0	0.00
40	60130	0610 556	602			300.0	3	3	360.6	300.0	0.00
39	60120	0012-550	602			303.0	1.4	1.4	265.0	303.0	0.00
30	60130		605	1034	0.03	368.0	1.63	1.63	368.0	368.0	0.00
36	612	0612-574	602	1034	0.93	360.0	1.03	1.03	360.0	360.0	0.00
35	60130	0012-374	602			309.7	1.4	3	371 1	303.7	0.00
34	60130		605	1035	0 93	374.1	२ 1२ <u>२</u>	3 138	374 1	374.1	0.00
33	60130		607	267	0.00	377.2	3 226	3 226	377.2	377.2	0.00
32	612	0612-571	602	201		380.4	1.4	1.4	380.4	380.4	0.00
31	60130	20.2 0.1	602			381.8		3	381.8	381.8	0.00
30	60130		605	1036	0.93	384.8	3.138	3.138	384.8	384.8	0.00
29	60115		602			387.9	1.5	1.5	388.0	388.0	0.00
28	60130		602			389.4	3	3	389.5	389.5	0.00
27	60130		602			392.4	3	3	392.5	392.5	0.00
26	60130		602			395.4	3	3	395.5	395.5	0.00
25	612	0612-586	602			398.4	1.4	1.4	398.5	398.5	0.00
24	60130		602			399.8	3	3	399.9	399.9	0.00
23	60130		605	1039	0.93	402.8	3.138	3.138	402.9	402.9	0.00
22	60130		602			406.0	3	3	406.0	406.0	0.00
21	612	0612-549	602			409.0	1.4	1.4	409.0	409.0	0.00

20

19

18

17

16

15

14

13

12

11

10

9

8

7

6

5

4

3

2

1

0

60130

60130

60130

60130

60130

60130

60130

60115

60130

60130

60130

60130

60115

60115

60115

60130

603

612

612

612

612

0612-572

0612-562

0612-560

0612-558

602

605

602

602

602

605

602

602

602

602

605

602

602

607

602

602

605

602

602

605

602

1038

1037

1014

274

1022

1018

410.4

413.4

416.5

419.5

420.9

423.9

427.1

430.1

433.1

434.5

436.0

439.1

442.1

445.1

448.3

449.7

451.2

452.8

454.2

455.7

458.9

0.93

0.93

0.93

0.93

0.93

3

3

3

3

3

1.4

1.5

3

3

3.138

3.226

1.4

1.5

1.4

1.5

0

3.138

1.63

1.4

3.138

3.138

3

3

1.4

3

3

3

1.4

1.5

3

3

3.138

3.226

1.635

3.138

1.4

1.5

1.4

1.5

0

3.138

3.138

410.4

413.4

416.5

419.5

420.9

423.9

427.1

430.1

433.1

434.5

436.0

439.1

442.1

445.1

448.3

449.7

451.2

452.9

454.3

455.8

458.9

410.4

413.4

416.5

419.5

420.9

423.9

427.1

430.1

433.1

434.5

436.0

439.1

442.1

445.1

448.3

449.7

451.2

452.9

454.3

455.8

458.9

0.00

0.00

0.00

0.00

0.00

0.00

0.00

0.00

0.00

0.00

0.00

0.00

0.00

0.00

0.00

0.00

0.00

0.00

0.00

0.00

0.00

# Piezometric Profile: Monitoring Well: DGR-01



Client:OPG Site:Bruce, Ont Datum:Ground Surface Plot By:\_AB\_ Date:\_\_\_\_ Checked By:\_\_\_\_Date:\_\_\_\_ Westbay Project:WB 860

Schlumberger WATER SERVICES

Westbay Piezometric Pressures/Levels
Pre-Inflation Field Data and Calculation Sheet

Soft.

Well No.:	DGR-1	
Datum:		Prob
Elev. G.S.:		Ser
Height of Westbay above G.S.:		Probe
Elev. top of Westbay Casing:		Westbay Casin
Reference Elevation:		
Borehole angle:		

calculated using borehole angle and deviation data to calculate zone piezometric level (Dz)

Note: "Port position" in angled boreholes refer to position along drillhole. True depth (Dp) needs to be

Probe Type: MPSS-Sampler Serial No.: Probe Range: \* ay Casing Type: MP 55

	OPG	WB 860	Bruce, Ont		for here and the second se	
Date:	Client:	Job No.:	Location:	Weather:	Operator: 📈	

Ambient Reading (P  $_{\rm atm}$  ) (pressure, temperature, time)  $$\frac{q_{\rm c}}{q_{\rm s}}$  ,  $$\frac{q_{\rm c}}{2}$  ,  $$\frac{q_{\rm c}}{2}$  , Start:

Finish: <u>/4.6/</u> 7.34°C P<sub>atm</sub> <u>/4.6/</u> psi

Port No	Port Position	Port Position From Cable	True Port	Fluid	Pressure Read	lings	Probe Temp.	Timo L-M-C	Pressure Head	Piez. Level Outside Port (	(
	( ۲۰۰۰)	( <sup>1</sup> / <sub>1</sub> / <sub>1</sub> )	()	Inside Casing (P1)	Outside Casing (P2)	Inside Casing (P1)	(°°)	C.M.FT SHILL	H = (P2-Patm)/w	رس) Dz = Dp - H	Comments
yunut	455.7	424 5		501.98	48.0EE	501.48	13.61	2:21	502.7	56UH	
7	HS1.21	449.7	-another	495.03	PP.CEF	495,01	13.80	3:38	499.2	4.9	
સ	HSS: 75	hbeh	vanden .	473.27	646.70	973.22	13, 80	2:37	479.7	- 43, 20	
4	423.91	422, S	, ender	456.06	626.11	426.07	13.68	3:34	465D	- 41,3	
5	143.38	411.9		80112	658.10	441.07	13.36	3:37	952.5	122-	
9	402.84	401.4	finds.	426.01	640.05	426.04	13.07	3:40	439,8	- 37.0	
7	584.81	3 83.4		400.33	604,20	400.33	12.87	3:43	1.812	- 33.9	
8	374,04	3 72.8		389498	590.76	385,00	13, 70	3:46	405.2	+ 31.2	
6	068.01	366.7	- 100	376.39	5 80.37	376,38	(13.47	3.49	392.9	-29.9	
10	35447	353.2		359.07	557.17	357,07	12,27	3.57	391, C	-13.1	
	343.99	342.8		340.04	539.03	J42.04	11.82	3:53	369.8	- 24. 2	
12	033.40	332.2	ni . Denter	307.00	520.97	20702	11,72	3,58	3 26 /	- 22.7	
13	319.64	318.4	Hanner	307.37	1h.4pp	307.39	11.53	401	339.5	- 19.9	
14	305.10	304		386.65	09°766	38664	11.26	4:03	320.1	0.41-	
15	28A.07	388.0		363,74	445.66	263.77	10:79	111	203.1	111-	
Notes:	w = 0.433 psi/	ft (1.422psi/m) c	if H <sub>2</sub> O [	Dz = piezometri	ic level in zone		batm = atmosnt	heric pressure			

Dp = true depth of measurement port

H = gressure head of water in zone
Date:   Client:   OPG     Ob No.:   Un No::   WB 860     Location:   NMB 860   Image: Start     Location:   Neather:   Neather:     Neather:   Operator:   Image: Start     Pain   Pain   Pain     Pain   Pain   Pain     Pain   Pain   Pain     Pain   Pain   Pain     Pain   Pain   Pain	P 55 P 55 P 55 P 75 Dutside Port (m) P = (P2-Patm)/w P = (P2-Patm)/w P = (P2-Patm)/w P = (P2-Patm)/w	Time H:M:S   M	Serial No.: ble Range: asing Type: asing Type: asing Type: (°C) 10,57 1	Pro Westbay G metric level (C mings mistic casing (P1) (P1) (P3, P2) (P3, P3) (P3, P	rue depth (Dp late zone piez Pressure Reaa Outside 333,63 333,63 333,63 302,73 157,77 157,77	Inside Casing Arilhole. Fluid Inside Casing (P1) 785.74 185.74	True Port Depth "Dp".	331.6 341.1 197.6 191.6	79, 35 22, 37 00. 77
				74					
0,1	100.7	4.38	4.25	14, 81	157.77	14.79		(00,3	00.72
- 3, 8	196.1	4:12	9,47	las,83	39343	125.83		191.6	22.31
-4.3	202.6	((:30	9.64	134.42	302,73	134.4/		147.6	2.30
-S.4	217.3	80.1	9.77	153.74	3 23.63	153,74	Michaeler	8111	11000
m for the	223.8	4:25	9,84	168,73	339,95	16 8.73		321.6	1/1 92
- 7.5	241.4	CC:4	10,01	18517	357.93	185,14	and the second se	1 m/m - 1	22.42.
5.2 -	253.0	Us a	10.36	200.24	374.39	300.36	Server-	0222	23.96
9.01 to 1	うわたて	4:16	10,57	228.09	405.14	23809	- JAND	243.6	23.58
Outside Port ( $C_{M_1}$ ) $D_z = D_D - H$	Outside Port ( <sub>§v1</sub> ) H = (P2-Patm)/w	Time H:M:S	Probe Lemp.	Inside Casing (P1)	Outside Casing (P2)	Inside Casing (P1)	Depth "Dp" ()	263.1	76403 74440 33.96 33.96
Ambient Reading (P <sub>atm</sub> ) (pressure, temperature, time) Start: Finish: P <sub>atm</sub> Montaide Port	Pressure Head		z). Probe Temp	) needs to be ometric level (E lings	rue depth (Dp late zone piez Pressure Rea	long drilhole. The calculation of the calculation o	True Port	From Cable (m.) (m.) 2(3,4 243.6	From Log (m) 22.56 23.56
Operator:					2		er to position a Je and deviatio	boreholes ref. g borehole ang Port Position From Cable (m.) 243.4 243.6 243.6	tion" in angled alculated usin Port Position Prov Log (m) 22, 42 22, 42
Location: Bruce, Ont Weather:	P 55	Z	asing Type:	Westbay Ca			er to position a	Elevation: Tole angle: thoreholes reference angle boreholes and Port Position Port Position (Port Oble (Port)) 2(63.1) 2(43.6) 2(43.6)	Reference Borer Ition" in angled alculated usin Port Position From Log
Job No.: WB 860	-		Serial No.:	ſ			er to position a	bove G.S.: ay Casing: Elevation: locreholes refi porchole and Port Position Port Position Port Position Port 2 ( 0 ) ) ) ) ) ) ) ) ) ) ) ) ) ) ) ) ) )	westbay at westbay at p of Westbay at p of Westbay at Reference Boreh Boreh at tion' in angled tion' in angled tion' in angled to the state of the s
Client: OPG							r to position a	Elev. G.S.: bove G.S.: ay Casing: Elevation: nole angle: nole angle: Port Position Port Position (m) 2(3, 1 2(3, 1 2) 2(3, 1) 2(3, 1) 2(	Westbay al Westbay al p of Westb Borek Borek Borek alculated usin out Position
Date:			robe Type:	ш.,			r to position a	Datum: Elev. G.S.: bove G.S.: ay Casing: Elevation: nole angle: horeholes refi porchole ang Port Position From Cable (m)	Reference b of Westbay al p of Westbay al Borer Borer Borer alculated usin From Log (m)



Equivalent Depth To Water (m)

Client:OPG Site:Bruce, Ont Datum: Ground Surface Plot By:\_AB\_ Date:\_\_\_\_ Checked By:\_\_\_\_ Date:\_\_\_\_ Westbay Project:WB 860

Piezometric Pressures/Levels Pre-Inflation Field Data and Calculation Sheet	Date: Sept 25/07 Client: OPG Job No.: WB 860	Location: Bruce, Ont	Weather: Overcast Joon	Operator: M / N N	nbient Reading ( $P_{atm}$ ) (pressure, temperature, time) Start: $\underline{N.URPS}$ Finish: $\underline{N.URPS}$ $N.TPOLP$ $\partial S. V S C Io_{i} \partial \mathcal{F}_{atm} \underline{IY_a I B}$ psi $(JOLP)$ .		Comments																а
estbay					đ	Piez. Level	(***) Dz = Dp - H	5.4.	-5.3	-15.45	- 17.19	- 19.22	-55-16	. 6.5	~ 20.0	~ 28.3	1725	15.9	~ 3 <i>Q</i>	- 6.6	×2.5	2.4	
3	164 355 4		IP 55			Pressure Head	Uutside Port ( <sub>J™</sub> ) H = (P2-Patm)/w	t.oth	457.0	451.4	441.1	432.6	458.0	391.3	394.1	406.4	737.0	349.X	736.6	3 26.3	3076	235.4	
	Ems.	1001	2				IIMe H.W.S	10:50	1011	07:11	11:16	N.s.M	11:34	11:39	11:44	11:47	11:53	9:2:11	10.01	13:05	0:09	13:11	heric pressure
	robe Type: Serial No.:	be Range:	asing Type:		z).	Probe Temp.	(°C)	13.82	M.O.	13.75	13, 48	13.13	12.77	13.61	12.41	13.38	(2.10	1191	11.69	11.45	11,20	10.46	Patm = atmosp
	<u>с</u>	Pro	Westbay Ca		needs to be metric level (D	lings	Inside Casing	SWEEK	64. F	CM.90	624.35	608.95	593.55	563.31	557.32	SV2.47	520.6%	509.09	491.54	171.26	450.20	427.14	ent port
					Frue depth (Dp.	Pressure Read	Outside Casing (P2)	683,12	664. 40	656,33	641.67	629.59	665.75	570.93	574.63	592.31	77.03. CC	571.96	49.67	479.44	(151.23	42030	ic level in zone of measureme
	R-1				ilong drillhole. on data to calcu	Fluid	Inside Casing (P1)	671.10	(664.19	641.99	624.34	608.93	593.52	567.21	557.34	54247	522.73	507.09	4a1.56	471.25	450.20	427.09	Dz = piezometr Dp = true depth
<b>b</b> 20	DG				er to position a gle and deviati	True Port	uepin up	-	ł	, and the	~	econoj.	<b>P</b> anadali	}	attente	footase	)	A.	}	1	1		of H <sub>2</sub> O zone
	Well No.: Datum: Elev. G.S.:	above G.S.:	bay Casing:	hole angle:	d boreholes ref ng borehole an	Port Position	rron cable (씨)	454.4	.4.9	-20.0	- 32.0	-42.2	- 53.0	- 71.0	-81.5	-38	-102	-112-	182	96)~	-151	× 60 2	ft (1.422psi/m) ead of water in
		of Westbay ∂	top of Westl Peference	Bore	ssition" in angle calculated usi	Port Position	۲۱۵۱۱۱ ۲۰۵۹ (۱۹۹۹ )	455.70	<i>אצוישו</i>	435.95	933.91	413.38	409.84	784.31	334.04	368.01	2447	343.94	333,40	9.9.6K	365.10	389.074	w = 0.433 psi/ H = pressure h
		Height (	Elev.		Note: "Port pr		L011140.	Final	2	ŝ	4	Ś	و	7	œ	٩	10	¥20004	12	13	14	15	Notes:

r

			Same OT						5	/estbay	y Piezometric Pressures/Levels
		Well No.:	ŭ	GR-1							Date: Sept 25/07
		Datum:					Probe Type				Client: OPG
		Elev. G.S.:			1		Serial No.				Job No.: WB 860
Height	of Westbay a	bove G.S.:			1	LL.	robe Range			I	Location: Bruce, Ont
Elev	. top of Westb	ay Casing:			ſ	Westbay	Casing Type		<b>NP 55</b>		Weather:
	Reference	Elevation:			1		,		~~~~		Operator:
	Bore	hole angle:			I		>	ave: ci	0360		Ambiant Deedling (D. 1/neecence ferministics filme)
Note: "Port p	oosition" in anglec	i boreholes refi	er to position	along drillhole	. True depth (	Dp) needs to be					Antorin Acadung (r <sub>atim</sub> ) (pressure, temperature, unite) Start:
	calculated usir	ng borehole an	gle and devia	ition data to ca	lculate zone pi	iezometric level	(Dz).				Patin 14.448 psi
	Port Position	Port Position	True Port	Fiu	id Pressure R	eadings	Probe Temp		Pressure Head	Piez. Level Outside Port	
Port No.	From Log	From Cable	Lepth "Up" ( _)	Inside Casin (P1)	g Outside Casing (P2	2) Inside Casir (P1)	() ()	Time H:M:S	Uutside Port (M) H = (P2-Patm)/w	Dz = Do - H	Comments
16	264.03	-121		391.23	368.2	hCIDC b	1 6.43	12:20	248-8	15:3	
17	244.49	-211	1	363, 19	351.3	763.16	9.97	12:24	236.9	9. 19	
18	233.96	-221	and and a second se	DYBON	(325.20	DYTRA	9.84	12:29	2 18.5	15.5	
19	222.62	-233		331.41	242.SI	321.41	9.66	(2:33	19555	26 9	
20	24.82	-743	-	36.31	232.0(	31627	. 9.46	12:37	1.88)	23.7	
21	198.35	458	)	996.33	H 264.82	2 346. 33	863	/h:e1	1760	22.3	
22	192.31	- 263	ł	288.05	- 1 HE. SC	288.0	1903	12:44	1422	15.1	
23	100.73	-353		りんそく	1157.25	- 15743	860	12:55	96,2	9,9	
24						•					
25											
26											
27											
28											
29											
30						L	:				
Notes:	w = 0.433 psi/1 H = pressure he	t (1.422psi/m) ad of water in	of H <sub>2</sub> O zone	Dz = piezom Dp = true del	etric level in zo	one ement port	Patm = atmo	spheric pressur	Ø		

Y

#### Figure 5



# **Summary Casing Log**

Company: Intera - OPG Well: DGR-1 Site: Bruce Site Project: GSCP Job No: WB860 Author: DL

#### **Well Information**

Reference Datum: Elevation of Datum: 0.00 m. MP Casing Top: 0.00 m. MP Casing Length: 459.11 m. Borehole Depth: 460.00 m. Borehole Inclination: Vertical Borehole Diameter: 152.00 mm

Well Description: Plastic MP55 Other References: After Intera Draft 0A and Rev Aug 30

#### **File Information**

File Name: DGR1-D2.WWD Report Date: Thu Oct 18 09:58:47 2007 File Date: Sep 26 08:05:11 2007

#### **Sketch of Wellhead Completion**



# Summary Casing Log Intera - OPG

## Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-1



# (c) Westbay Instruments Inc. 2000Thu Oct 18 09:59:37 2007

## Summary Casing Log Intera - OPG

### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-1



Page: 3

### Summary Casing Log Intera - OPG

### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-1



Page: 4

## Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-1



# **Summary Casing Log**

Company: Intera - OPG Well: DGR-1 Site: Bruce Site Project: GSCP Job No: WB860 Author: DL

#### Well Information

Reference Datum: Elevation of Datum: 0.00 m. MP Casing Top: 0.00 m. MP Casing Length: 459.11 m.

Well Description: Plastic MP55 Other References: After Intera Draft 0A and Rev Aug 30 Borehole Inclination: Vertical Borehole Diameter: 152.00 mm

Borehole Depth: 460.00 m.

#### File Information

File Name: DGR1-D2.WWD Report Date: Wed Sep 19 04:47:32 2007 File Date: Sep 11 11:50:00 2007

#### Comments

D=TOC/STIEL 10"0. **3**8 m Above Graviel PAD No Socks ITW = 9.56 m

#### Log Information

Borehole condition confirmed. MP well design & preparation. MP well design checked. MP well and borehole approved to install.

(method)_ <u>Geophysics</u>	Date:/A,
By: <u>ABLM</u>	Date: 18/09/07
By: ABIM	Date: 18/ 09/07
By:	Date: 18/09/07



(c) Westbay Instruments Inc. 2000e Sep 11 11:44:26 2007

Page: 3

Job No: WB860

Well: DGR-1

#### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-1



(c) Westbay Instruments Inc. 2000e Sep 11 11:44:26 2007

Page: 4

#### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-1



(c) Westbay Instruments Inc. 2000e Sep 11 11:44:26 2007

Page: 5

#### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-1



÷.,

#### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-1



(c) Westbay Instruments Inc. 2000e Sep 11 11:44:26 2007

Page: 7

1 Ma

#### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-1



### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-1



(c) Westbay Instruments Inc. 2000e Sep 11 11:44:35 2007

Page: 9

#### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-1



(c) Westbay Instruments Inc. 2000e Sep 11 11:44:35 2007

Page: 10

#### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-1



#### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-1



# **MP 55 Packer Inflation Record**

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site: Bruce Power Description: Packer 1 Well:DGR-01 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-558 Packer Depth:454.2 m



Plot By:\_



# MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record 112

			Τ	Data: Spot 21/1	17
Project:	Client:		Ву:	_ Date. Jepi wite	<b>.</b>
Location:	Well No.		Borehole Diameter:_		
Deaker No. /	Depth:		Computer Data File:		
	Vent Tool No		Volume Pumped:	Vol Returned	
Int-1001 No			Confirm Venting (Ve	ent Tool Data) (Y/N)	
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (Pv)		Commin venuing (ve	Final Dropp:	(Pr)
Vent Tool Pressure (S	Shoe Out, Po)		Final Inf'n Vol:		_ (1 + )
7/9	+ 150= 476	2	Calc'd Element Pres	sure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )	
Comments: // /	1205 115		Confirm Pkr Valve C	losed (Yes/No):	

Software Reminder

	10:	20	Pun	nping Infor	natior	I = Inflate, $O = Off, C = Clos$	;e 1
Naluma		Pressure		Clock		Comments	
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text	
A		60	675	10:10		LANDER	4
		667	719.S	10:19		SHOE OUT EMS	4 , _
		Ø50	820	10:21		SHOR OUT TIL	-1/6
	800			~		AUMO TO 300	0.0
						TIE TO INF	2041 4
		764	719.S	10:24	<u> </u>	Stand Punp	-
1	260	112	119.5	10:24		<i>į v</i>	
	100	813	7119.5	10:26			-
2	1.00	825	1	10.29			<u> </u>
4	200	822	11	10:31			-
5	200	827	788	10:33		SAUKIEZIE VENT OF	A E star
			681.6				
6	200	826	675.9	10:36	1		
7	200	833	673	10138		Stop Vomp	
		818	870	10:39		he Cycinne	
						Stall's par p	
	300	<u> </u>	671	10:41	<u></u>		
G	300	2.70	621	10:43	_		
10	$\chi_{\Omega}$	<u>895</u>	870	10:45			
	320	954	667	10:47	1	111 0111	
		1060	· · · · · · ·			CHAVEF	
11.25		1091	666	Trasting		NURD OFF	
( <sup>-</sup> 2		1013		111.48		WISN'S CLUSED	
							<b>_</b>

MP55INF3.DOC MAR 11, 2000

1 ÉS

Page \_\_\_\_\_of \_\_\_\_\_

111



# MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

				149
Project:	Client:	Ву:	Date:	
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:		
Packer No.	Depth:	Computer Data File:		WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped:	Vol Returned	
H-B Valve: (Р <sub>н</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent	Tool Data) (Y/N)	
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> )	Final Inf'n Vol:	Final Press:	_(P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressu	re (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )	·····
		Confirm Pkr Valve Clos	ed (Yes/No):	

#### Pumping Information

 $\frac{\text{Software Reminder}}{\text{I} = \text{Inflate, O = Off, C = Close}}$ 

Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
				10:48		IDMIN QA
11.25	430	994	667.9	10:50		
	430	983	66 8.9	10:55		
	430	978	669.4	10:58		
11.5	780	976	669.6	10.59		NIMO TOO SOO
	740	661	668.1	11:00		ITTE CLOSE
						VIENT LINE
11.0	140	661.8	668.2	11:00		TIE OFF
	140	664.	668.9	11:02		QA
	140	667	668.7	11:05		Smin QA
	1.80	66.8	665.2	11:05		EMS shoe in
	140	3//	665.1	11:06		TIE Shoo in
	180	661	666.2	11:06		Pull tool up Nown
				11:07		stop recording
						* 2
			2			

# **MP 55 Packer Inflation Record**

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site: Bruce Power Description: Packer 2 Well:DGR-01 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-560 Packer Depth:449.7 m



Plot By:\_

Page \_\_\_\_of \_\_\_\_



# MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	Ву:	Date:	
Location:	Well No. 06 R - (	Borehole Diameter:		
Packer No. 2	Depth:	Computer Data File:		WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped:	Vol Returned	
H-B Valve: (Р <sub>н</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent	Tool Data) (Y/N)	
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> )	Final Inf'n Vol:	Final Press:	_(P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressu	re (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )	
Pump to	0 1060 ps:	Confirm Pkr Valve Clos	sed (Yes/No):	

_						Software Reminder
711	+250 =	960	Pu	mping Infor	matior	1 I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
0	0	655	658.3	11:15		Landed
		654	711	(1:15		EMS shoe out
		1448	712	11:17		TIE shoe out
0.5	800	1266	712	1:18		Pump to 800 ps;
	740	1350	711.8	lig		TIE -I
0.55	720	1432	711.8	11:21		pump to \$20
						TIE not landed properly
	800	1397	711.8			TIE Off
44	800	655	711,8	11:22		TTE shoe n
		656	7".q	11:25		Reland TIE
185	780	900	711.8	11:25		The shoe out
	140	+62	711.8	11:26		TIE Juflate
L	2.		711.8	14:02		Stat pumping
-12	300	817	711.8	11:28		pumping @ 700 ps.
4	300	858	4/1.8	11:29		V · O -
5	300	870	711.9	11:31		-
4	500	869	711.q	11:32	715 pg	Squel 70
4. 75	300	869	085,6	(1:33		Value open
	100	867	682.6	11:34		
<u> </u>	300	870	680.9	1135	ļļ	
$\frac{t}{x}$	00	777	676	11:37		Stop pump . Fill resevoir
<u></u>	800	147	661	11:79		Stat pump
<u> </u>	100	876	666.9	11:41	ļļ	
9	308	793	066.4	11:42		

Page \_\_\_\_\_of \_\_\_\_\_



# MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	Ву:	Date:	
Location:	Well No. DG-R-1	Borehole Diameter:		
Packer No. 2	Depth:	Computer Data File:		WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped:	Vol Returned	
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent	Tool Data) (Y/N)	
Vent Tool Pressure (Shoe	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> )	Final Inf'n Vol:	Final Press:	_ (P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressu	re (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )	
Pump t	o 1060 ps;	Confirm Pkr Valve Clos	sed (Yes/No):	

# $7/1+25_6 = 46_6 \rho_{c}$ . Pumping Information I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Software Reminder

Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
10	300	901	663.7	11:44		Pump stored down back to 700
11	700	948	661.1	11.46	:	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
	400	1060	662 (	11:47		(7E-0
11.45	840	1006	660.1	11.48		Ems value closed
	440	989	661.9	11:50		10 min at
	430	976	662.3	11:54		
	430	970	664.1	11:58		
lit	800	970	664.2	11:5 8		Pump to 800 ps:
	740	654	664.7	11:59		TIE-C
Ø	$-\mathcal{O}_{-}$	655	666.1	12:00		Vent ling
11.2	0	659	666.0	12:00		TFE-OFF
	0	665	666.3	12:02		5min &-A
	0	668	6666	12:05		
	0	668	658.7	12:05		EMS Shoe .n
	0	324	6587	12:07		TIE Shoe M
				13:08	<u>.</u>	Stop recording
	0	656	658.9	12:08		celease suction
				<u> </u>		
					· . v.	
						s

# **MP 55 Packer Inflation Record**

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site: Bruce Power Description: Packer 3 Well:DGR-01 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-562 Packer Depth:434.4 m



Plot By:\_

Page \_\_\_\_\_of \_\_\_\_\_



# MP55 Packer Inflation **Field Record** 1/2

Project:	Client:	Ву:	Date: Sept 21/0	7	
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:	· · ·		
Packer No. 3	Depth:	Computer Data File:		.WDF	
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped:	Vol Returned		
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent	Tool Data) (Y/N)		
Vent Tool Pressure (Shoe	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> )	Final Inf'n Vol:	Final Press:	(P <sub>F</sub> )	
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressu	re (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>O</sub> )		
funp	to 1035	_ Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):			

# (985+250=935) Pumping Information I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Software Reminder

Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
0	0	633	636.0	12:17		Landed
		637	685.7	12:18		Ems shoe out
		1320	685.7	12:19		TIE shoe out
0.5	800	700	685.7	12:21		Pump to 800
0.5	200	740	6857	12:21		TIE - F
	300	773	685.7	12:22		stort Pumping
(.25	300	786	685.7	12:23		• •
2	200	807	685.8	12:24		
<u></u>	330	814	685.8	12:25		
4	330	811	615.8	12:27		
4,35	330	80	690	12:28	-	squeeze value open
<u> </u>	335	813	653.5	12:28		
6	330	820	654.1	12:20		
7	360	820	654.1	12:31		stop pump -sefill
	200	790	645.5	12:32		stat pump
8	300	837	648.0	12:34		
9	340	860	647.8	12.36		
	370	883	646.8	12:37		
11	420	949	644.2	12:38		,
11.92	440	1038	642.6	12:39		Pump off /Tir off
	440	987	645.(	12:40		EMS yolve close
11.25	430	968	645.8	11:42		lomin a/A
	430	953	646.5	10:46		/
	430	946	646.9	12:50		



# MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record a/a

Project:	Client:	By:Date	: Sept 21/07
Location:	Well No. DGR-1	Borehole Diameter:	· ·
Packer No.3	Depth:	Computer Data File:	WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	_ Volume Pumped:V	ol Returned
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>v</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool	Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (S	Shoe Out, Po)	Final Inf'n Vol: Fina	I Press: (P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:	······································	Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub>	+P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Y	es/No):

#### Pumping Information

<u>Software Reminder</u> I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
19.45	800	444	647.0	Ø.12:51		Pump to 800 ps.
	750	634	647.0	12:51		TIE-C
11.0	0	633	647.0	12:52		Vent Ino
11.0	0	624	647.1	12:52		TIE-0
11.0	0	629	647.2	12:55		5-min OA
		632	647.3	12:57		
		632	677.1	12:57		EMS-shoe in
		417.7	637.1	12:58		TTE - shoe in
		632	638	12:59		move tool break suction
		673	637.0	12:59		stop recording/save
			· · · · · · · · ·	·····		

# **MP 55 Packer Inflation Record**

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site: Bruce Power Description: Packer 4 Well:DGR-01 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-572 Packer Depth:420.9 m



Plot By:\_



# MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	Ву:	Date: Sept 21/0	7
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:		
Packer No	Depth:	Computer Data File:		.WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped:	Vol Returned	······
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent	Tool Data) (Y/N)	
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> )	Final Inf'n Vol:	Final Press:	(P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressu	re (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>O</sub> )	
pump	to 1015	Confirm Pkr Valve Clos	sed (Yes/No):	

Software Reminder

Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
0	0	613	664.8 92	2:18		Landed - Record
0	0	1394	664.a	2:19		EMS TIE- Shoe out
0.6	800	1370	664.9	2:21		Pump to goo ps:
0.6	200	901	664.8	2:21		TIE -I
	260	739	664.8	2:22		stort pumping
2	330	783	604 9	2:24		
3	340	789	664.9	2:25		
<u> </u>	350	786	664.q	2:26		
4.45	350	786	667.9	2:27		Squeeze vent open
5	350	786	646.2	2:28		0
6	350	790	640.9	2:29		······································
1	360	798	637.1	2:31		stop pump/refil resevon
1	200	757	621.1	2:32		Start pump
8	300	y07-	6272	2:34		- 1
<u>q</u> .	399	895	628.4	2:75		
10	360	851	6253	2:36		
-ll	400	qlo	623.3	2:38		/
11:35	440	1015	624.1	2:39		Pump off / TE - off
11.35	460	970	620.8	2:40		10 mm Q/A
11.35	260	956	621,5	2:42		,,,,
11.35	460	992	622.3	2:46		
(1.35	460	936	622.7	2:50	-	
115	800	935	622.7	2:50		Pump to 800 ps:
11.5	740	614	622.5	2:51	-	TIE-C No Close

Page \_\_\_\_\_of \_\_\_\_\_



# MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	By: Date:
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No.	Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: Vol Returned
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (	Shoe Out, P <sub>o</sub> )	Final Inf'n Vol: Final Press: (P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>O</sub> )
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

#### Pumping InformationI = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Software Reminder

<b></b>	T			P*****			-
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments	
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text	
	オ	929	6226	2:52		Voit ling - THE off d.	Unot class
11,6	880	929	622.7	2.53		Puzzo to gas	~
11.15	0	613	622.6	2:53		TIE close - Dump to	1000 pi
11,15	0	617	622.7	2:55		vent The off	
11.1	0	621	622.8	2:56		5 min Q/A	
11,1	O	623	622.9	2:57			
		627	627.0	3:00			
		628	623.0	3:01		Ems shop in 6	
		614	623.5	3.02		TIF Shae in I sho	notin IRat
		614	620.1	7:05		EMS home	
		614	620.4	3:06		FMS Asm out	
						stop records / save	
			2			for the second for the second	

# **MP 55 Packer Inflation Record**

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site: Bruce Power Description: Packer 5 Well:DGR-01 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-549 Packer Depth:410.4 m



Plot By:\_

Page \_\_\_\_\_of \_\_\_\_\_



# MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	By: Date:			
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:			
Packer No. <u>5</u>	Depth:	Computer Data File:	WDF		
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: Vol Returned			
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N) _			
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, P <sub>0</sub> )	Final Infn Vol: Final Press:	(P <sub>F</sub> )		
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )			
lump	to loou ps.	Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):			

647+250: 900

Pumping Information I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Software Reminder

Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
0	0	598	604.1	3:17		Landed - start verouder
0	0	598	646.9	3:17		Ems-shoe art
0	0	1070	646.9	3:17		TIE- shoe out
0.5	800	632	646.9	3: 1a		Pump to Bas pri
0.5	200	676	646.9	3:19		TIE - I
	300	723	646.9	3:20		Stort pumping
2	300	761	647.0	3:22		
3	320	768	647.0	3:23		
4	370	766	647.0	3:24		
4.7	330	764	651.0	3:25		Squeeze vent open
5	730	763	6302	3:26		
6	349	766	624.1	3:27		
7	340	774	618.2	3:28		pump off sefil reservoir
7	ROD	743	606.7	3:30		start pump
	300	783	612.(	3:32		
<u>q</u>	360	808	614.2	3:33		
10	380	834	612.2	3:34		
	440	901	610.2	3:36		,
11.25	440	999	606.7	3:26		PUMP off TIE-off
11.25	940	958	605.4	3:22	QA start	Vent FMS value closed
11.25	440	932	606.7	3:40		10 mm Q/A
11.25	440	923	607.3	3.43		74
11.25	440	416	607.8	3:47		
11.5	800	913	607.9	3:48		Pump to 800 PS.

Page \_\_\_\_\_of \_\_\_\_\_



# MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	By: Date:
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No. 5	Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: Vol Returned
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>v</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (S	Shoe Out, Po)	Final Inf'n Vol: Final Press: (P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>O</sub> )
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

#### Pumping Information I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Software Reminder

Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
W.AV	760	599.1	608.4	3:48		TIE-CLOSE
11.0	0					UBut Ine
11.0	0	628	608.7	3:49		THE OFF.
11.0	0	630	608.7	3:51		5 mm Q/A
1.0	0	632	609.0	7.54		
		633	604.8	3:54		Ems shoe m
		597	603.4	3:55		TIE - 6400 in
						stop logging
M						
					• * •	
		·				
		[				
Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site: Bruce Power Description: Packer 6 Well:DGR-01 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-586 Packer Depth:399.8 m



Plot By:\_\_



## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	Ву:	Date:		
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:			
Packer No. 6	Depth:	Computer Data File:	· 	WDF	
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped:	Vol Returned		
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	_ Offset (P <sub>v</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent	Tool Data) (Y/N)		
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> )	Final Inf'n Vol:	Final Press:	_(P <sub>F</sub> )	
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure	e (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )		
Pump	to 980	Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):			

630	(25)	R80	Pu	mpina Infor	matio	<b>Software Reminder</b> I = Inflate O = Off C = Close	er Se	
Volume	1080 -	Pressure		Clock		Comments	]	
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Too (psia)		Tag No.	Text		
0	0	584	589	4:11		Landed		
-		584	629.1	4:11	ļ	EMS-shoe out Rot 16	<u>'</u>	
		603.6	629.0	9:13	<u> </u>	TIE shoe of		
0.5	800	587.4	689.0	4:14		Puno to 805 ps.		
0.5	150	944	629.1	9:14		TIE-I		
	880	670	629.1	4:16		start pumping		
4	360	736	629.1	4:17				
	400	+63	629.2	4.18				
4	465	766	629.2	4:19				
2	400	762	629.2	4:70				
3.5	780	777	637	4:21		Value open - unstor faul -	forn	puno off
-	<u> </u>		614	4:21		Squeeze vert open - pi	Imp	0~
6	300	754	614.1	4:22		/ / · · ·	] /	
	300	760	60.8	4:24		pump off /sefil reservoir		
4.5	300	760	601.8	4:25		pumpon		
<u>_ð</u>	360	149	684.9	4:26		· · ·		
<u> </u>	380	798	602.9	9:27				
_ <u>[</u> Q	400	86	603.6	4:29				
	420	833	600.7	4:30				
12		888	6595	4:32	d	-pump off/TIE-Off		
12.25	490	980	593.0	4:32	<u></u>	·		
17	0	933	590.4	4:33		Vent / close Ems value		
<u>k</u>	<u> </u>	908	597.5	4:37		10 mm a/A		
10	0	902	501.0	4:40				

MP55INF3.DOC MAR 11, 2000

-184- y



Project:	Client:	Ву:	Date:	,	
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:			
Packer No. 6	Depth:	Computer Data File:		WDF	
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped:	Vol Returned		
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>v</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent	t Tool Data) (Y/N)		
Vent Tool Pressure (Sh	oe Out, Po)	Final Inf'n Vol:	Final Press:	(P <sub>F</sub> )	
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )			
		Confirm Pkr Valve Clos	sed (Yes/No):		

#### Pumping Information I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Software Reminder

Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
12	0	897	6040	4:43		0/A
12.5	800	897	604.8	4:44		Pump to 800 ps;
12.5	760	584	597.2	4.44		TIE - close
12.2	0	687	598.2	4.45		Vent / TJE-OFF
(2.0	0	687	602.5	4:49	-	5 mm O/A
		687	604.3	4:51		
		687	5 89.8	4:52		Ems shoe m
		584	589.8	4:55		TIE shoe in ,
						stop logging Sail
					······································	
				,		
	L					

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site: Bruce Power Description: Packer 7 Well:DGR-01 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-571 Packer Depth:381.8 m



Plot By:\_



## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	By: Date:			
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:			
Packer No. 7	Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF			
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: Vol Returned			
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)			
Vent Tool Pressure (	Shoe Out, Po)	Final Inf'n Vol: Final Press: (P <sub>F</sub> )			
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>O</sub> )			
Pc	1Ap 10 950	Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):			

~						Software Reminder
600	0+250	- 850	, Pur	nping Infor	matior	I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
6	0	433.4	563.0	5:07		banded record on
		433	598.4	5:07		Ems shoe out
		671	598.3	5:08		TIE shoe out
0.5	800	468	598.4	5:09		Pump to Bas ps)
0.5	150	572	598.3	5:10		TIE - I
				5:10		start burns ma
	220	631	598.3	5:11		14
2	300	690	598.4	5:12		26
3	360	716	598.5	5:13		JL
4	350	722	598.5	5:15		46
5	360	710	5986	5:16		56
5.4	360	720	604	5:17		squeeze vent open
6	360	724	588.6	5:17		GL
7	360	+30	589.1	5:19		76 Stop pump / setil
7	200	684	570.1	5:20		start pump
8	390	735	579.5	5:21		82
9	340	752	577.8	5:23		91
10	360	772	578.2	5:24		IOL
	390	793	573.7	5:26		112
	460	86.8	570.3	5:27		12 2 ,
12.25	480	961	570.8	5:28		pump off /TE-Off
12.25	460	902	564.7	5:28	i jî	Ems-Value off
<u> </u>	-	-	-	5:28		10 min Q/A
12.25	480	884	565.4	5:30		Q/A



## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	By: Date:_	
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:	
Packer No. 7	Depth:	Computer Data File:	WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: Vol	Returned
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool D	ata) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (Sh	oe Out, P <sub>o</sub> )	Final Inf'n Vol: Final	Press: (P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +	P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes	s/No):

#### Pumping Information I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Software Reminder

ì

Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
12.25	540	867	565.7	5:34		0/A
12.25	540	861	565.5	5:38		Q/A
12.5	800	858	565.5	5:38		Pump to 800 ps."
12.5	760	559	565.5	5.39		TIE-C,
12.0	0	602	565.8	5:40		ventline/TIE-0
		-		5:20		5 min Q/A
12.0	0	605 5	65.6	5:42		O/A
12.0	0	611	565.9	5:45		Q/A
		614	565.4	5.46		- OFA
		610	565.4	5.47		a/4
		414	565.2	5.48		TIE shoe in
		559	565.4	5:49		TTE Close
		559	564.3	5.50		Shoe out - TIE
		568	564.3	5:50		TIE - OFF
		574	564.2	5:53		a/A
		576	5642	5.58		Ems-shoe n
		558	564.2	5:55		TIE - shop in ,
				5.59		stop recording / Save
						. //

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site: Bruce Power Description: Packer 8 Well:DGR-01 WB: 860 Comment: Data File Lost due to Computer Failure

Packer: 0612-574 Packer Depth:371.0 m



Plot By:\_



## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	By: Date:	
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:	
Packer No.	Depth:	Computer Data File:	WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: Vo	I Returned
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	_ Offset (P <sub>V</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool I	Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (Sh	oe Out, Po)	Final Infn Vol: Final	Press: (P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (PF·	+P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )
P	unpto 930	Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Ye	es/No):

						Software Reminder
5	80+250	3 = 8 30	<u>ې Pur</u>	nping Infor	matior	I I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
<u> </u>	0	543	548.1	<b>B</b> :04		Landed Stort record
0	0	542	5 80.0	6:05		Ems shoe put
0	0	760	579.9	6:05		TIE shoe out
0.5	800	374	579.9	6:07		Pump to 800 ps.
0.5	150	555	580.0	6:08		TIE-I
X	260	94	5800	6:08		start pumping
	260	614	580.0	6:09		14
2	340	680	580.0	6:10		26
3	360	707	580.1	6:11		36
<u> </u>	360	712	580.1	6:13		46
5	360	710	580.(	6:14		54
5.5	360	712	584	6:15		Squeeze vent open
6	360	715	570.8	6:15		64
7	370	722	571.1	6:17		76
~	-	-	_	6:17		Stop pump refit resevour
	~			6:18		restart pump
7.5	380	725	567.8	6:19		7.5L
_8	360	736	568.3	6:20		8C
_ 9	380	749	568.0	6:21		96
10	400	770	267.8	6:22		102
_1(	430	794	567.7	6:23		112
12_	508	868	566.5	6:25		126 ,
(2.2	440	929	563	6:25		pump off/TIE-Off
(7.2	440	883	572.7	6:26		Ems close value



## MP55 Packer Inflation **Field Record**

Project:	_ Client:	Ву:	Date:		
Location:	_ Well No	Borehole Diameter:			
Packer No.	Depth:	Computer Data File:		WDF	
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped:	Vol Returned		
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Ven	t Tool Data) (Y/N)		
Vent Tool Pressure (Sh	oe Out, Po)	Final Infn Vol:	Final Press:	_(P <sub>F</sub> )	
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>O</sub> )			
		Confirm Pkr Valve Clo	sed (Yes/No):		

## Pumping Information $I = Inflate, \overline{O = Off, C = Close}$

Software Reminder

Volume	Pressure		Clock	Comments		
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
12.2	440	-	-	6:26		10 min O/A start
12.2	440	863	576.0	6:28		Q/A
12.2	440	848	576.8	6:32		QIA
12.2	440	842	577.0	6:36		o/A
12.4	800	341	577.1	6:36		Pump to Poo psi
12.4	760	544	577.1	6:37		TIE-close,
11.9	0	542	577.1	6:37		Vent Ine /TIE-0
			-	6:38		5min a/A
11.9	0	554	577.1	6:40		
		556	577.2	6:41		
		557	577.2	6.42		
		558	577.2	6:43		
		560	549,1	6:44		Ems shop in
		593	548.9	6.45		TIE shoe in
					, 	stop logging / save
						J J
						·
						· -

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site: Bruce Power Description: Packer 9 Well:DGR-01 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-556 Packer Depth: 363.5



Plot By:\_



## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

1/2

Project:	Client:	Ву:	Date: Sept 22/0	7
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:	•	
Packer No. 9	Depth:	Computer Data File:		VDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped:	Vol Returned	
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent	t Tool Data) (Y/N)	
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, P <sub>0</sub> )	Final Inf'n Vol:	Final Press:(	P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressu	re (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )	
Pumpta	, 915 ps:	Confirm Pkr Valve Clos	sed (Yes/No):	

						Software Reminde	<u>er</u>	
567	+250 =	815 PS	<sub>?</sub> Pur	nping Infor	matio	<b>n</b> I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Clos	е	
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments	Comments	
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text		
0	0	468	567.0	7:56		Landed - start logging	shoes	out
	-		-	7:57		Test value - EMS .	104	
0.5	800	470	567.0	7:58		Pump to god ps:		
0.5	800	597	5670	7:59		TIE -I		
	<u> </u>		~	-		Start pumpry		
	200	598	567.0	8:00		16		
2	300	671	567.1	8:02		al		
3	320	694	567.2	8:03		36		
4	340	699	567.2	8:09		41		
5	320	696	5672	8:05		56		
5.4	340	696	573	8:06		Squeeze vent open		
6	340	698	557.1			6L ·		
7	340	702	553.8	8:08		76,		
	-	~	-	8:08		stop pump /sefil cylinder		
7	300	673	545.0	8:09		Start pump		
8	340	714	549.8	8:11		84		
9	360	732	550.8	8:12		al		
[0	380	754	553,0	8:13		IOL		
	400	778	550.4	8:14		IL		
12	500	906	-	8:16		124		
12.0	440	434	540.5	8:16		Pump off/TTE-off		
12	440	882	541.2	8.17		close Ems value		
	~	~		8:17		10 mm a/A start		
12	440	356	544.1	8:20				



Project:	Client:	By: Date:	····
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:	
Packer No	Depth:	Computer Data File:	WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: Vol Returned	
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>v</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)	
Vent Tool Pressure (S	hoe Out, P <sub>o</sub> )	Final Infn Vol: Final Press:	(P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>O</sub> )	
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):	

#### **Pumping Information**

Software Reminder I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
12	440	843	545.8	8:25		
12	440	881	546.3	8:27		
12.2	700	839	546.5	8:28		Pumpto 800 ps
12.2	760	535	546.6	8:28		TIE-close
11.75	0	567	546.9	8.28		Vent Ine / TEE-off
		-	~	8:29		5 min a/A start
11.75	0	575	547.3	8:31		/
11.75	0	576	597.5	8:32		·
11.75	0	578	547.8	8:34		£
		572	548.2	8:35		TIE shoe m
		563	540.4	8:37		EMS shop in
		535	540.8	8:40		move tools suction
				-		Stop logging / Save
	1	S.,				7.
	5 A.					

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site: Bruce Power Description: Packer 10 Well:DGR-01 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-553 Packer Depth:350.0



Plot By:\_



## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	Ву:	Date:	
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:		
Packer No	Depth:	Computer Data File:	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped:	Vol Returned	
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent	Tool Data) (Y/N)	
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, P <sub>0</sub> )	Final Inf'n Vol:	Final Press:	_(P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressu	re (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>O</sub> )	
Pimp to	5 894 ps:	Confirm Pkr Valve Clos	ed (Yes/No):	

54	44250	- 294	- Pur	nping Infor	matio	Software Reminder
Volume		Pressure		Comments		
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
0	0	515	520.9	Z:40		Landed Vecord
			<u> </u>	8:48		Ems shoe put
0	0	515	520.2	8:52		Reland tools
0	0	515	544.2	8:53		Ems shoe out
0	0	528	544.2	8:54		TIE shee out
0.5	800	520	544.2	8:55		Pump to 800 ps.
0.5	150	734	544.2	8:56		TIE-I
0.5	150	538	544.2	8:56		Start Pumping
	240	597	544.2	8:57		IL
2	300	650	544.3	8:58		26
	320	668	544.4	9.00		36
4	320	668	544.4	9:01		42
	320	665	588	9:02		SC
5.05	320	665	539.1	9.02		Sqiveeze vent open
6	320	672	539.7	9:04		64
7	330	682	540.7	9:05		76
<u> </u>	844	-	-	9.05		Stop pump/refill reserver
7	200	639	522.7	9:07		start pump
_8	320	692	533.8	9:08		86
9	350	711	533.6	9:10		91
10	380	731	533.4	<i>q: ll</i>		IOL
Ц	400	762	533.7	9:12		IL ,
1.75	400	881	529.9	9:14		Pemp off (TJE - OFF
11.75	600	839	Ja1.5	9:19		Ems value close



## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record 2/2

Date: Sept 22/07 Project: Client: By: Location: Well No. Borehole Diameter: Packer No. **10** Depth:\_\_ Computer Data File:\_ .WDF Inf-Tool No. Vent Tool No.\_\_\_\_ Volume Pumped: Vol Returned H-B Valve: (P<sub>H</sub>) Offset (Pv). Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N) \_ Vent Tool Pressure (Shoe Out, Po) Final Infn Vol:\_\_\_\_\_ Final Press:\_\_\_  $(P_F)$ Calc'd Element Pressure (P<sub>F</sub>+P<sub>V</sub>- P<sub>O</sub>) Comments: Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

#### Pumping Information

<u>Software Reminder</u> I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
11.75	400	834	521.5	9:15		Start 40 min QIA
		806	521.6	9:18		
		796	520.2	9:22		
		712	519,2	9:25		
12.0	800	791	518.9	9.25		Pump to 800 ps;
12.0	750	516	520.1	9:26		TIE-close,
11.5	0	720	520.1	9:22	,	Vent Ino/tre-0
11.5	0	516	517.7	9:31		TTE-F
11.6	150	646	514.9	9:32		pump to 150ps.
11.5	0	516	512.0	9:72		Vent 150
11.5	0	514	508.9	9.33		TIE-OFF /O/A start
11.5	0	Sig	508.3	9.37		5 min Q/A
11.5	0	519	508.1	9:38		
:		520	521.2	9:38		EMS-shae .n
		348	521.1	9:39		TIE-shoe in
		516	521.6	9:39		move TIE/Suction
				-		stop logging (Saup

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site: Bruce Power Description: Packer 11 Well:DGR-01 WB: 860 Comment: First Inflation, Leaking Valve

Packer: 0612-573 Packer Depth:339.4





# MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

1/2

Project: By:\_ Client: Date: Location: Well No. Borehole Diameter: Packer No.\_/ Depth:\_ Computer Data File: .WDF Inf-Tool No. Vent Tool No.\_ Volume Pumped:\_ Vol Returned H-B Valve: (P<sub>H</sub>) \_\_\_\_ Offset (Pv). Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N) Vent Tool Pressure (Shoe Out, Po) Final Inf'n Vol: Final Press:  $(P_F)$ Calc'd Element Pressure (P<sub>F</sub>+P<sub>V</sub>-P<sub>O</sub>) Comments: Punp to 860 Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

5	526+250 - 775 Pur				matio	<b>n</b> $I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close$
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
0	0	500	505.5	9:45		Landed /record
		501	526.4	9;46		Ems shoe put
		811	526.4	9:46		TIE Shoe out
0.5	800	476	526.4	9:47		Pump to 800 ps."
0.5	50	688	526.4	9:48		TIE-I
		535	526-4	9.49		Start pempine
(	250	555	526.5	9:49		IC
2	320	618	526-5	9:50		22
3	360	646	526.6	9:52		36
4	370	654	J26.6	9:53		41
5	370	651	5207	9.54	······	52
5.4	370	655	570	9.55		Squeeze unt open
_6_	370	658	527.5	9:55		64
2	370	667	526.1	9:57		76
7	200	614	507.7	9:59		Stop pump / ref: ( Jesevoir
- 8-	340	670	518.5	10:01		RL
~q	360	690	519.2	10:02		96
(0	380	710	518.9	10:03		102
	400	730	J18.3	6.04		11C , 12L-850 pri
12.2	400	867	508	10:07		pump off TIE -0
12.2	380	807	508.3	10:08		Ems vale closed
		-		10:08		10 min at A start
12.2	300	789	512.2	10:11		
		781	512.4	10:14		

MP55INF3.DOC MAR 11, 2000

Software Reminder



# MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project: Client: By:\_ Date: Location: Well No. Borehole Diameter: Packer No. // Depth: Computer Data File:\_ .WDF Inf-Tool No.\_\_\_\_\_ Vent Tool No. Volume Pumped: Vol Returned H-B Valve: (P<sub>H</sub>) \_\_\_\_ \_\_\_\_\_ Offset (P<sub>V</sub>). \_\_\_\_\_ Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N) \_ Vent Tool Pressure (Shoe Out, Po) Final Infn Vol:\_\_\_\_\_ Final Press:  $(P_F)$ Calc'd Element Pressure (P<sub>F</sub>+P<sub>V</sub>-P<sub>O</sub>)\_ Comments: Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

#### Pumping Information

<u>Software Reminder</u> I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Volume	Pressure		Clock		Comments	
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
12.2	380	775	511.9	10:18		0/4
12.5	800	775	511.8	10:19		Dump to POO psi
12.5	780	501	512.1	10:19		TIE - close
12.0	0	708	511.8	10:20		Vent Ine TIE-0
		362	511.8	10:20		TIE - Shoe in ,
		620	509.0	10:22		TIE-C/Shoe at TJED
		621	509.4	10:23		5 mm a/A stort
		623	509.5	10:25		
		625	509.4	10:28		
		625	506.2	10:29		The shoe in Ems
		500	503.6	10:30		TIE shoein
	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·					Stop logging (save
	**************************************					
						Waran Lavae Kenswow MP
						SHOR OUT TIE WE Stopper
						Rianto 900
		855	SOG.	10:37		TIF THE
		839	SQ6.2	10:38		
		810	S06.2	10:39		TIE OFF
		803	506.2	10:90		pump To 1000 - 1200
				•		TIE CLOSE
		747	50(.2	-		TIEDEF VENT LINIS
		500	506.2	10:45		SHOF IN TIF

Packing VALUE CLOSIER

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site: Bruce Power Description: Packer 12 Well:DGR-01 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-585 Packer Depth:328.9m



Software Reminder



## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	Ву:	Date: Seat 23/0	2
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:		*
Packer No. 12	Depth:	Computer Data File:		.WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped:	Vol Returned	
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent	Tool Data) (Y/N)	
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> )	Final Inf'n Vol:	Final Press:	_ (P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressu	re (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>O</sub> )	
linp	to 84 PS'	Confirm Pkr Valve Clos	ed (Yes/No):	

50	5+250	= 755	Pu	mping Infor	matio	<b>n</b> $I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close$
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
0	0	486	EQ0.0			Landed Start logging
<u> </u>	<u> </u>	186	509.6			Ems shoe out
0	0	584	5086	12:09		TIE show put
0.5	800	497	509.6	12:10		Pump to 800 pc;
0.5	200	1145	509.7	12.11		TEE-I
0.5	200	529	8026	12:12		start pumping
1	220	568	504.6	12:12		14
2	286	Jq4	504.6	12314		26
3	280	601	504.7	12:15		36
<u> </u>	280	604	504.7	12:16		46
<u> </u>	280	607	504.8	12:18		54
	300	611	510	12:19		64
6.4	300	622	516	12:20		Squeez ventopen
7-	300	628	509.7	12.20		76
- 7-	-100	-		7		stop pump / retul resources
2	200	590	J=95. 8	12:20		start and
<u> </u>	290	637	582.2	12:23		84
	320	657	503.5	12:25		96
0	380	690	504.8	12:26		loc 1
		883				punp off/TEG OFF
0.75	400	8.5	500	12:28		Vent closed
~		~		12:28		10 mg m alf start
18.75	270	788	5015	12,30		And the first of t
10.75	770	775	502.2	12:34		



## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	By: Date: Sept 23/07
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No. 2	Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: Vol Returned
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (	Shoe Out, Po)	Final Inf'n Vol: Final Press: (P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

						Software Reminde	<u>ər</u>
Tar	<u>get 75</u>	5-ps:.	Pu	mping Infor	matio	<b>n</b> I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Clos	ie
Volume		Pressure	·	Clock		Comments	
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text	
10.75	370	769	502.3	12:38			
	900	268	502.3	12:38		Pump to 800.05;	
	780	~8G	502.2	-		TIE - close	
10.5	<u>8 26 0</u>	764	532			Vent Inp /TIE-OFF	96 N.
10.5	<u>X00</u>	762	502	12:41	ļ	5 min 6/A Start	FNT PS HEGH
· · · · ·		<u> </u>	512	12:47		TIE-C 1/0 observed	water level chan
	· ·	186	202	12:43	ļ	TPE-I No observed water	level change
		147	502	18:43	ļ	TTE-0	
		485	502	1.0.0		Shoe MITTE-C No dosa	ed WL change
		776	502	11:46		Shoe out TIE-O No	beers we have
				11:46		5 min Q/A start	
		715	20114	12:52			
		<u> 735</u>	501.4	12:53			
		474	501.4	DISE		EMS shoe in Rot 1	
		436	501.3	12:56		TIE Shoe in	
		185	490.9	12:57		Eng Home	
						save data	
·							
· · · · · ·		*****				· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
<u> </u>			<u> </u>			·	

WL = water level

S Guage tapped

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site: Bruce Power Description: Packer 13 Well:DGR-01 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-580 Packer Depth:315.1m



Plot By:\_\_

Software Reminder



## **MP55** Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	Ву:	Date: Sept 22/	67
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:	5°	
Packer No. 13	Depth:	Computer Data File:		WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped:	Vol Returned	
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	_ Offset (P <sub>V</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent	t Tool Data) (Y/N)	
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	be Out, Po)	Final Infn Vol:	Final Press:	_ (P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressu	ire (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>O</sub> )	
Pum	n to 800	Confirm Pkr Valve Clos	sed (Yes/No):	

{&&	1+250	= 730	Pur	mping Infor	matio	<b>n</b> I = Inflate, $O = Off, C = Close$	;
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments	
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text	
0	0	467	873.9	1:19		Landed / start lose no	
		467	5755	1:20		Ems shoe off	
		959	515.9	1:21		TTE Shoe put	
0.5	Ris	800	497.5	1:24		Pump to god ps;	
						TIE-I - Reland tools	- <sup>11</sup>
		465	4 J.A.	1:29		Ems-Shoe out	
		<u> 761</u>	431.9	1:30		TFE - shoe out	
		466	9.11.4	1.32		TIE-shoe in Chads	uction)
<u> </u>		814	481.4	1:33		TFE-5400 out	1
						Squeeze pressure oponed	value / not
		863	434.4	1.35		TFE-I - Pump - Value	spend the
	230	525	981.5	(:38		16 11	* " <i>Q</i>
4	360	602	8865	1.39		20	
3	<u>800</u>	633	981.5	1:40		36	
- 4	400	643	491.6	1.41		42	
5	400	639	481.7-	1:42		52	
5.5	800	648	-986	(:43		GE squeeze solet open	<i>I</i>
6	670	641	480,4	6.43		66	
7	400	639	886.9	1:45		76 /	
·	<u> </u>			A + 6 4.	-	Stop pump / raf: 11 reserver.	
7	200	580	4742	1:48		Start pimping	
8	380	635	\$78.7	1:49		Se V	
9	320	655	478.9	1:51		96	
10	1380	675	878.9	1:52		106	



## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	Ву:	Date: Sep + 23/	87
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:	er 6	*
Packer No. 13	Depth:	Computer Data File:	·····	WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped:	Vol Returned	
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent	Tool Data) (Y/N)	
Vent Tool Pressure (Shoe	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> )	Final Inf'n Vol:	Final Press:	_(P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressu	re (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>O</sub> )	
Pump to	800 ps;	Confirm Pkr Valve Clos	ed (Yes/No):	

	Tarset	7300	Pu	mping Infor	matio	<b>1</b> I = Inflate, $O = Off, C = Close$	e	
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments		
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text		
11	360	69.8	879.1	1:54				
12	GRO	750	479.(			126 1		
12.2	440	798	8785			Pump off / TIE-OFF		
12.2	360	761	978.8	1.56		ENS vale dosel		
Sittinearium.	50.2mm	~	Oldywar	1:52		là min Old start		
12.2	360	735	478.8	1:59				
		723	478.7	2:03				
	360	717	478.7	2:07			[	
12.5	800	7.6	478.7	2:08		pump to 800 ps.		
125	780	466	\$ 78.7	2:08		728-C		
		534	478.7	2:00		Uent Imo /TIE-O		
·	~	-	~	2:09		5 mm alg		
	-	538	478.7	2:12				
		539	978.7	2:14				
en de la composition de la composition Reference de la composition de la compos						TFE-C no deservel mater	level	chango
		466	<i>§ 78.7</i>	2:15		TIE-I « « «	55	4
		463	978.7	2:15		TIE-0		
		466	171.5	2:16		Ems shoe in		
		165.5	871.6	2:17		TIE shoe n		
						Stop logging (Save		

Software Reminder

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site: Bruce Power Description: Packer 14 Well:DGR-01 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-557 Packer Depth:300.7m



Plot By:\_



# MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

E		1		<u>8</u>
Project:	Client:	Ву:	Date: <u>Sept 23/0</u>	57_
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:	•	
Packer No. <u>/4</u>	Depth:	Computer Data File:		.WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped:	Vol Returned	
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	_ Offset (P <sub>v</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent	Tool Data) (Y/N)	
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	oe Out, P <sub>o</sub> )	Final Inf'n Vol:	Final Press:	(P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressu	re (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )	
Punp	to Glaps;	Confirm Pkr Valve Clos	sed (Yes/No):	

(10°#30# FUS
--------------

#### Pumping Information

Software Reminder I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
Õ	0	144	450.0	2:25		Landed Record
		844	857.8	2:26		EMS Shoe out
		Bio	957.8	2:27		TTE Stop out
0.5	800	339	457.8	2:28		Pump to Poo ps'
0.5	150	696	457.9	(2:28)		TIE-I
0.5	150		857,0	2:28		Start pumping
	220	491	857.8	2:29		10
2	320	562	457.9	2:30		26
3	320	589	857.9	2:32		36
4	320	595	458.0	2:33		46
5	300	592	438.1	2:28		54
5.5	380	594	862	2:35		Squeeze vent opened
6	380	599	455.1	2.35		66
7	360	609	455.8	2:37		76,
	-		(cirear			Ston wood refil reservoir
7	180	556	651.0	2:38		start pump
- P	350	614	456.7	2.40		84
. J	325	634	856.7	2.40		96
10	760	657	\$60.4	Z: 43		100
	380	684	462.5	2.44		1/2
12	420	757	Υ			126 ,
12.15		7-89	457.8	2:47		pump off /TTE -Off
12.15	320	716	859.1	2.47		vent related off
	Gatinitian.	~	para.	2:48		10 ming A start

Software Reminder



# MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

2

Project:	Client:	By: Date:
Location:	Well No.	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No. 14	Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: Vol Returned
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>v</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (S	Shoe Out, Po)	Final Inf'n Vol: Final Press: (P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )
	798	Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

	Target	- 708	Pul	mping Infor	matio	<b>n</b> I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
12.15	320	703	460.6	2.50		0/4
12.15	320	693	459.5	2:54	-	
		685	458.8	2-58		
6.45	300	685	9.58.2	3-59		PUMp to' POOPS
12.45	790	886	8585	2.59		TTE-C
12.0	0	688	458.5	4.00		vent me / TTE-0
		445	458	4.700	ļ	TRE-C No chang in water level
		496	457	J:01.		TIE -I No change in weter lained
		445	456	3:03	الآمير	TIE Shoe in / TIE - C No change in
		445	855	3:05	ļ	TTE shoe out No come level
		657	455	3:06		TIE - OFF. 22 in level
	500er	~	jilim.	<u>3:°06</u>		5min 0/A start
		656	8555	3:09		
		656	455.6	<u>3:16</u>		no observed unter lovel change
		656	450.9	<u>3:12</u>		Ems shoe in
		445	<u>r50.9</u>	3:13		The shop m - Packer started deflat.
		See and the	la d			stop logging some the water flowing
		534	451.0	3:14		TIE shop out-water stopped flowing
		074	\$51.0	3:15		TIE-I stop
		389	271	>:/>		Start pumping / Ems shoe put
10 0		1. 19 09	1.00 11			Court pumping
17 -		055	423.4	2.0		Ems vart open
120		800	451	1:20		PUMp off/TZE-0/ vent dosed
		400	ندي	5:20		10 mm Q/A start



# MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

3

Project:	Client:	By: D	)ate:	
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:		
Packer No. 14	Depth:	Computer Data File:		WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped:	_Vol Returned	
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>v</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent To	ool Data) (Y/N) _	
Vent Tool Pressure (	Shoe Out, Po)	Final Infn Vol: F	inal Press:	(P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure	(P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> -P <sub>0</sub> )	
	7.95-305	Confirm Pkr Valve Closed	l (Yes/No):	

#### **Pumping Information**

Software Reminder I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments	
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)	,	Tag No.	Text	
13.5	380	742	452.0	3:22			
		735	4525	7:26			
	1	730	4530	7:30			
14.(	1200	130	453	3:31		Pump to 1200 ps:	
14.0	1.60	646	454			TIE - Close	
13.3	0	945	854	3:32		vent Ing/ Egged	
		845	852	3:33		TIE -I	
		885	810	7:33		TIE-O/ Shoe in -wate	r flowing
		533	902	3:35		TSE/shop of	*2
		470	398			TIE-C	
		526	398			TIE O	
13.25		531	206.9	2		TIE-I / pump,	1
14	12	603	449	3.58		Ens vent open / stop pump	lrefrl
14	0-00	569	450.8	3.760		stort proping	
	01	482	487.2			Stop punp / FFE-O	
15	160	759	857.1	3:43		EMS vert off / 0/4 star	1- 3:43
	10	741	451.1	3:45		2 mm	
12.0	1200	736	851.7	5:26		pump to 1200 psi	
15-6	1140	786	152.9	3.44		TIE-C	
1.1 A	(100	445	454.1	3:30			
14.8		- 445	884.1	3:50		vent line	
		446	451.8	3:52		No water level change	
		<u> 886</u>	450.4	3:54		TIE-shoe in No W.	ATRACTEDEC
L		9.85	950.9	1:5 7		LAS-Shop m	CHANG-12
MP55INF3.DOC	MAR 11, 2000	) 882	250.9	3.58		stop cossing loave data	
						50	

Lose 1

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site: Bruce Power Description: Packer 15 Well:DGR-01 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-584 Packer Depth:284.7m



Plot By:\_\_



## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	Ву:	Date: Sept 2 40	17
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:	· · ·	
Packer No	Depth:	Computer Data File:		WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped:	Vol Returned	
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	_ Offset (P <sub>v</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent	Tool Data) (Y/N)	
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> )	Final Inf'n Vol:	Final Press:	_ (P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressu	re (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )	
Pum	oto 780ps:	Confirm Pkr Valve Clos	sed (Yes/No):	

432	+250=1	682	Pur	nping Infor	matior	Software Reminder I I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
0	Ò	421	427.6	5:30		Landed Start looging
0	6	421	615	5:31		Ems shoe out / Dropping
						Reland tools
0	0	921		5:35		Ems shoe out -veland
<u> </u>	0	424	432	5:48		Ems shap out
6	0	1112	(12.2	5:46		TIE shoe at
0.6	800	1097	182.2	5:17		pump to goo pri
		MA7-	252			TIE-F
		489	432			Vant /TIE-off
····		in the second second		land a second		Reland tools
0	$\lfloor o \$	421	4270	5.53		Landel
	0	922	432	5:53		Ems shoe at
	200	405	432.2	Sigt		THE Shoe of
10.0	100	766	433.2	5:55		Pump to 800 ps
0.6	120	450	854.d	5:56		<u>(26-5</u>
	0	<u>- 240</u>	432.2	5:56		Stort pumping
2	230	<u>776</u>	812.2	1.76		<u>K</u>
	200	232	0202	3.34		
	2/0	-71	1000 0 C	7.12		<u>ŞC</u>
. c	26.0	371	1490 0	3.31		7 C
4	<u>- 200</u> 7/ .	572	422.0 Grai	6.0' C-1		Store .
$\sim$	- 260 36 A	520	8762	6-02		21
	<u>_ / ¥ý</u>	<u>× 7 7</u>				Phan I and Carlo in
L		L	L		L	J. OD PUMP/IETU IEJEVON



Project:	Client:	Ву:	Date:	
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:		
Packer No. 5	Depth:	Computer Data File:		WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped:	Vol Returned	
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent	Tool Data) (Y/N)	<u>.      </u>
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> )	Final Inf'n Vol:	Final Press:	_(P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressur	e (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )	
Pura	pto 780 ps:	Confirm Pkr Valve Clos	ed (Yes/No):	

	Tar	9et 68	Pui	mping Infor	matio	<b>n</b> $I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close$
Volume	Pressure		Clock		Comments	
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
7	200	500	432.9	3-05		Start pumping
7.0	300	573	438	3:06		Squeeze Vent open
8	360	586	933.8	3:07		84
9	380	604	436.3	3:08		96
10	380	627	437.8	3:09		106
<u>_</u>	400	651	239.6	3:11		11 lum
12	442	688	445.2			12C
12.4	6	1 44	993			Pump off / TIE -0
12.8	- 600	735	<i>Q38.7</i> -	7:13		Squeeze vent off
	5	~		3:13		10 min a/A start
		677_	431.9	5.76		
15 1.	11.	690	931.5	5:19		
10.9	720	6 %/	250.9	3:23	••••••••	
12 2	<u>X00</u>	680	430.1	3.27		Nump to 800 ps;
10 0	760	1925	4 (0-0	9		TIE-C
10.2		676	230-0 Unac	2:25		Vart 1-10/136-0
		677	101.0 4 Jan	<u></u>		0 m.m 0/14
		077	11-00	2.07		
		102	11791			IFE C Water level is constant
		402	40014			The water level is constant
		10 <u>40</u> 11 9 7	1120 2	7.21		The office of the second secon
		<u>r #3</u> Ø12	220.3 6121	3.37		1 re snoe in water level is constant
		~~	10 OV	1.10-		d lang and
المتحد ومعرفة المتعاد ا		L				Stop 19 ging / Same

Software Reminder

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site: Bruce Power Description: Packer 16 Well:DGR-01 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-576 Packer Depth:259.6m



Plot By:\_



## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	Ву:	Date: <u>Sept-23-</u>	<u>24/07</u>
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:	8	
Packer No. <u>6</u>	Depth:	Computer Data File:		WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped:	Vol Returned	
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent	Tool Data) (Y/N)	
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, Po)	Final Inf'n Vol:	Final Press:	_(P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressu	re (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )	
Pump to	740 03.	Confirm Pkr Valve Clos	sed (Yes/No):	

1910 30 9 13 67.	ą	(197) (197)	Ale	2	5	d	*	6	43	85:	
------------------	---	----------------	-----	---	---	---	---	---	----	-----	--

Pumping Information I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Software Reminder

3934	250: 1	5 43 ps;	Pu	mping Infor	matio	<b>n</b> I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Clos	e -
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments	
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text	
0	0	386	390.9	3:38		Landed	
0	$\partial$	785	393.1	3:39		Ems shoe out	
0	6	1094	393.1	3:39		TIE Shoe est	
		395	393.1	3.760		flmin	
		312	393.0	7.41		62mm	Sept 24/02
0	0	306	393.0	8:10 am		Stut record mo - both .	thees art
0.5	800	307	3930	1) Ban		Pling to god os.	
0.5	140	589	393.1	8:13		オテビーエ	
0.5	140	378	393.0	8:13		start pumpto	
	300	441	3930	3:14			
2	320	490	393.1	8:14		24	
<u> </u>	330	511	313,1	816		70	
<u>    4                                </u>	340	516	393.2	8:17		46	
5	340	213	393.2	8:18		56	
6	340	515	399.5	\$:30		GL	
7	340	524	399.4	8:21		70	
	<u> </u>	~	~~	8:21		And pump Refil repayor	
7	170	438	397.4	1:27		stat pro	
4.3	348	527	39.8	8:23		Squeeze want open	
<u> </u>	363	238	J95.0	8:24		36	
q	370	353	296.6	3:25		96	
102	390	575	398.5	8:27		102	
	400	595	400.4	9:28			
	()m	~	-			(Maar	



## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	By: Date: Soo	426/12
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:	
Packer No. 16	Depth:	Computer Data File:	WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: Vol Returned	1
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>v</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N	)
Vent Tool Pressure (	Shoe Out, Po)	Final Inf'n Vol: Final Press:	(P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure ( $P_F + P_V - P_O$ )	
<i>R</i> c	noto 740 ps.	Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):	

	T.	- C (1 - D	s Pu	mning Infor	matio	Software Reminder	
<b></b>	1 ar 50 7	<u> </u>	), ···		Thatio	I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close	
Volume	[	Pressure		Clock		Comments	
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text	
12	440	639	106.5	3:29		126	
<i>i</i> ~		742	413.6	8:30		PUMP OF TTE-A	
13.0	366	688	145.5	8:31		Squeeze vert class	
		10000	~~~~	8:31		10 min a/A stort	
13.0	340	668	445.6	8:33			
13.0	340	646	442.1	9:37			
13.0	300	631	1/38.7	8:41			
13.2		200	454	8.43		Pump to 800 ps: - TENE WOR	S. S. C. la
13.2	<u> </u>	684	454.0	7:44		and off ITZE-0	in infall
12.5-	310	673	450.9	1:49		5 min &/A	
13.35	280	670	450.3	8:51		pump to 800-per	
- / <u>)</u> d	<u></u>	387	ET0.4			TTE-C,	
10.4	<u> </u>	642	4364	1:52		Vent Ime TIE -0	
		616 1	448.9	0:55		5 mm a/A	
		644.2	447.9	1:57		* *	
		3.46		8:59		TIE-C water level stable	
		276	846.3	8:59		TTE-I Water level stable	
		175.9	896.	7:00		756-0	
		201	845.6	1.01		Ems shoe in Rot O	
		166	2.995	9.00		tie Home	
		586	592.1	1.03		Eng Home 1	
						Stop logging I Samp	
			l_				

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site: Bruce Power Description: Packer 17 Well:DGR-01 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-579 Packer Depth:240.1m



Plot By:\_



# **MP55** Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	By: Date:	
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:	
Packer No. 17-	_ Depth:	Computer Data File:	WDF
Inf-Tool No	_ Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: Vol Returned	
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>v</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)	
Vent Tool Pressure (SI	noe Out, Po)	Final Inf'n Vol: Final Press:	(P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments: (35-13,)		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>O</sub> )	<u> /</u>
Pump to	<u>740-ps</u>	Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):	

- 36	3-250	= 6.3 - 4	Pul	mping Info	rmatio	<b>n</b> I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
0	Ø	358	367.4	9:10		Landed Report
		358	263.2			EAS SHOP At the Ar have
		758	367.0	9:14		Ems Value according
0.0	0	797	363.0	9:14	1	TEC Shoe aut
0.5	800	384	263.0	9:16		amo to 200 pr
0.5	140	566	3630	9:17		TT/ -T
0.5	140	346	363.0	9:12		start quarta
	300	395	763.0	9:18		16
2	360	462	363.1	9:19		24
3	360	(86	3631	9:20		36
4	360	693	363.2	9:21		82
5	360	891	363.2	9:22		54
6	360	<i>₹₹44</i>	369.1	9:24		Col-
	360	502	765.8	9:25		"7 (
	200	978	5635	9:25-		to pump feelil former
	200	864	763.2	1:27		Stat Ruma
1.75	120	505	370	9:28		Squeeze uset com
-2-	140	574	366.1	9:29		34
<u> </u>	360	533	367.6	9:30		de
	800	556	369.3	9:31		106
	600	580	372.0	9:22		116
<u>'&amp;</u>	960	636	381	9:34		12
12.5	520	707				PUMP of TTED
12.5	380	661	343	9:25		Squeeze vant off
SSINES DOG	Un 11 0000	<b>`</b>				V


## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	By:	Date:	
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:	Duit	
Packer No. 17-	Depth:	Computer Data File:		.WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped:	Vol Returned	
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	_ Offset (P <sub>v</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent	Tool Data) (Y/N)	
Vent Tool Pressure (Sh	pe Out, Po)	Final Inf'n Vol:	Final Press:	(P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressu	re (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>O</sub> )	
		Confirm Pkr Valve Clos	ed (Yes/No):	

1	Targot	613-05:	Pu	mping Infor	matio	<b>n</b> I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Clos
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
~	~	-120		9:35		10 min ala chit
R.S	380	625	3929	Q.37		
12.5	380	611	380.2	9:41		
		603	387.7	9:45		
12.75	800	602	379.3	9:45		Pum to Radps:
	760	358	787	9.46		TIE-C
1225	0	648	387.2	9:46		vent ino tra-0
		641	386.3	9:41		Smin O/A
		680	388.7	9:51		
		639	789.3	1:52		
		359	383.9	9:50		TZE-C Vater level stable
		359	283.8	9.53		TEE-I water level stable
		394	783.7	9:53		TEE-0 water had the
		251	164.5	9.54		Ems show in
		25 8	364.5	9:5		TIE shoe in
						stop logging / Sallo
·						
<u>[</u>						

MP55INF3.DOC MAR 11, 2000 358 363

## **MP 55 Packer Inflation Record**

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site: Bruce Power Description: Packer 18 Well:DGR-01 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-577 Packer Depth:229.6m



Plot By:\_\_



## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	By: Date:	
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:	<u>,</u>
Packer No. <u>18</u>	Depth:	Computer Data File:	WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: Vol Returned	
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)	
Vent Tool Pressure (Sh	ioe Out, Po)	Final Infn Vol: Final Press:	(P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure ( $P_F + P_V - P_O$ )	
	p to 200 ps:	Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):	

39	2	×.	2	50	<i></i>	59	7-ps:	

r

Pumping Information

Software Reminder I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
$\square$	6	343	388.9	10:02		Landed Start language
0	0	393	397.1	10:03		Ems shoe out
0	0	576	387.(	10:04		TZE shoe out
0.3	805	270	397.1	10:05		Pump to 800 pr.
0.3	50	606	387.1	10:05		776-2
0.3	50	324	242.1	10:05		Start Rumaina
	150	398	387.1	10:06		16 price
12-	250	459	747.2	10:07		24
	280	286	397.3	10:08		3 lon
	220	490	3973	10:09		46-
	280	487	347.4	10:11		5L
Jon .			359			Squeeze vent poor
<u>6</u>	300	498	356.2	10:12		GC
	300	510	359.2	10:13		76
				10:13		Stop Ruma light raisan
	800	86.2	189.1	10:15		restart Auna a
<u> </u>	780	576	762.7	10:16		RC P
	200	252	365.1	10:17		96
-10	320	268	365.1	loila		106
	360	579	270.9	10:20		ILL
12	800	671	3776	10:21		122
12,1	#G9	706		·		pung off TIE -
(d, 1	360	632	350.4	10:22		Squease vert off
53355 <sup>50</sup> 00				10:22		10 mm alf start

Instruments Inc.

Page \_\_\_\_\_of \_\_\_\_\_

Software Reminder

## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	By: Date:	
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:	
Packer No	Depth:	Computer Data File:	.WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: Vol Returned	
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>v</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)	
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, P <sub>0</sub> )	Final Inf'n Vol: Final Press:	(P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>O</sub> )	
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):	

Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
12.1	380	610	352.3	10:24		+2 min
		600	352.4	10:28		
0.08		593	352.0	10:32		
2.23	<u>- 309</u>	263	357.9	10:32		Pump to god ps:
.0 -	m	613	752	0:32		TIE-C,
2.0		339	3525	0.33		Vent Ine /TJE-0
		247	312	10:34		TIE-C (
		794	2521	10:34		776-0
		717	201.7	18:34		Smin 0/4
			701-0	10.39		1997 - 1997
		300	201	10.59		TIE-C water level si
		331	25/	10.00		146-2 12 12
		222	2496	115:01		<u>TFE-O</u>
		340	3896	(a:4/		The shoe on
		~~~	<u></u>			126 Stop in
						Wait ievel stable
						<u> - 01 ep (73.25 / 5 eve</u>
						anna agus ann an an an an ann an an an ann an ann an a
	<u>l</u>					

### **MP 55 Packer Inflation Record**

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site: Bruce Power Description: Packer 19 Well:DGR-01 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-568 Packer Depth:218.0m



Plot By:\_\_



### MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	By: Dat	e:
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:	
Packer No. <u>19</u>	Depth:	Computer Data File:	.WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped:V	ol Returned
H-B Valve: (Р <sub>н</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>v</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool	Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> )	Final Inf'n Vol: Fina	al Press:(P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P	= +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )
fump to	680	Confirm Pkr Valve Closed ()	(es/No):

330+250:580

Pumping Information

<u>Software Reminder</u> I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
0	0	327	372.4	10:44		Landed Start long me
0	0	327	329.7	10:45		EMS shoe out
		793	329.7	10:46		The shoe put
0.2	800	210	329.7	10147		PURP to PAO AS
0.2-	50	589	329.6	10.48		TIE-I
0.2	50		3297	10:129		Start punin
	160	385	329.7	10.49		10 10
2	240	443	329.8	10:50		20
	280	467	11	10:51		36
	4	172	11	10:52		Eliza-
5	n	467	11	10:54		56
5.6	11		332			Squeeze vertopen
<u>_6</u>	11	474	337.5	10:55		6 Č
t	1	483	334.7	10:56		74
	280	483-	334.8	10:57		Stop pump loof 1050,000
	200	838	331.3	6:52		Stat puno
	280	691	775.3	10:58		SC 1
- 4	320	515	376.6	10:59		9L
<u></u>	280	517	338.3	11:00		106
	370	STO.	344.9	11:01		116
1.8	460	682	209.7	11.02		pump off /TIE-0
4.8	340	620	332.1	11:03		Somere vert off
	<i>6</i> 755 <b>4</b>	60 <b>0</b>		11:04		10 mon a/4
		510	730.1	11:06		+2 m.m

Software Reminder



## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	By: Date:
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No. / 9	Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: Vol Returned
H-B Valve: (Р <sub>н</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (	Shoe Out, Po)	Final Inf'n Vol: Final Press: (P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>O</sub> )
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

	Tasger	- 580 -	<i>Ps,</i> ∙ Pu	mping Infor	matio	<b>n</b> $I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close$	50 50
Volume	Pressure		Clock		Comments	]	
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text	
	1(	578	3297	11:10			-
	K	573	329.6	11:19			1
12.0	800	572	329.6	11:14		Pump to 800 ps.	
1.0	760	328	12			T76-C	
11.75	0	320	• 4	11.15		Vent line / TIE-0	
<u> </u>		-		11:15		Join Old stat	
	4844,	1251	ų	11:17		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
	·····	255	- 11	11:18			
		327		k.		TFE-C water level stong	Le l'Ann
		3/@	14	11:19		TIEN	1 115103
		528	11	11:20		TIE shoe m	
		328		11.23		TIE-C/she at	
	·····	314		11:24		TPE-O Water level 5	Fable
		226	;/	11:29		5 min a/A stat 11:25	
		508		11:30			
		729	333.4	11:31		EMS SHOE	
		248	329,1	11:3/		THE Stop in	
				11:32		water lavel stable	
						Stop 1999ing / Save	
L				<u>l</u>	<u> </u>		

MP55INF3.DOC MAR 11, 2000 327 332

### **MP 55 Packer Inflation Record**

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site: Bruce Power Description: Packer 20 Well:DGR-01 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-575 Packer Depth:207.5m



Plot By:\_

Westbay Instruments Inc.

## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	By:Date:	
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:	
Packer No. 20	Depth:	Computer Data File:	.WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: Vol Returned	
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)	
Vent Tool Pressure (S	Shoe Out, Po)	Final Inf'n Vol: Final Press:	(P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>O</sub> )	
<i>l</i>	lup to 665 ps;	Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):	

21	11.00		D			Software Reminder
,	1 +250	:564	Pui	nping infor	matio	<b>n</b> I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
0	Ò	312	317.5	11:37		Landod Stat Imping
11	d	312	313.9	11:32		Emi shop and
H	R	525	314.0	11:39	1	TBE Shap at
0.25	800	318	314.0	11:41		Remore to Son as:
L Į	50	483		11:41	1	776-2
11	50	300	313.9	11:41	1	Rumo
	160	356	61	11:42		16
2	240	417	11	11.43		24
3	260	441	11	11:44		36
<u> </u>	280	445	4	11:45		44
5	11	442	11	11:46		52
6	11	444	3151	11:4 7		64
2	$\mathcal{U}$	454	318.5	11:44		76
						Stop averalcofil
- 7	180	815	218.3	11:50		start RUMO
7.7	280	461	223	11:51		Squeeze Vert open
<u> </u>	11	465	320.6	11:50		36
9	300	983	222.5	11:53		92
_10	320	504	324.7	11:54		186
	380	586	327.4	11:55		114
12	380	566	3376	11:56		124 ,
12.7	940	648	318	11:57		pump off /TEN-0
12.7	740	591	3216	11:52		Storeas Payerza want Sh
	5e		-	11:58		là min a/A stach

MP55INF3.DOC MAR 11, 2000

Page \_\_\_\_\_ of \_\_\_\_\_

Westbay Instruments Inc. Page \_\_\_\_\_of \_\_\_\_\_

### MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	By: Date:	
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:	
Packer No. 20	Depth:	Computer Data File:	WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: Vol Returned	
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)	
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, Po)	Final Inf'n Vol: Final Press:	(P <sub>E</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )	
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):	

<b>F</b>	torge/	569-ps	- Pui	mping Infor	matio	<b>n</b> I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume	Pressure		Clock		Comments	
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
12.7	340	571	328.0	12:00		
· 1/	11	559	326.7	12:0K		
<u>A</u>	11	552	325.5	12:08		
12.8	800	550	325.3	12:08		purp to son p.
11	760	3/3	326.0	12:00		RE-C
12.6		308	325.4	12:09		Vert Ino ITTAN
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~			100000	12:10		Smin all Stat 12.10
	11	359	324.6	12:12		<u> </u>
11	11	391	323.6	12:15		
		313	323.2	12:15		YTE-C water land stable
		312	222.7	12:16		TRE-I II K K
		3B	222.5	12:16		
		313	321.8	12:17		TIE-Shop in
		3/3	318.1	12:18		Ems-shoe in
						stop logging / Save data
	l		<u> </u>			

### **MP 55 Packer Inflation Record**

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site: Bruce Power Description: Packer 21 Well:DGR-01 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-582 Packer Depth:193.9m





## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	By:	Date:	
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:		
Packer No. 2	Depth:	Computer Data File:		.WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped:	Vol Returned	
H-B Valve: (Р <sub>н</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent	Tool Data) (Y/N)	
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> )	Final Inf'n Vol:	Final Press:	_ (P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressur	re (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>O</sub> )	
lump t	0 645 ps;	Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):		

20	1442 Ca	- CUUA	. Pu	mping Infor	matio	<b>n</b> I = Inflate. Q = Off. C = Close
Volume	Pressure			Clock	T	Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)	CICOR	Tag No.	Text
0	0	293	298.0	18:23		Landad / chief lago in
0	0	292	293.7	198:24		Fas shop at
0	0	747	293.6	12:25	1	TTA Share with
1.25	900	329	l c	и	1	Alman to Pap as-
[1	50	296	= {			77-7
4	¢ ç	257	R	19:26		Start ann va
	220	349	t C	19.26		li pomping
2	300	422	<i>b</i> l	18:27		2 Cm
3	300	846	61	12:29		36
4	11	145	293. Q	19:30		92
S	ų	442	Ц	12:31		5-2
		450	300	12:32		Squeeze sait nom
6	11	455	c l	11		6
<u> </u>	320	462	302.1	12:33		76.
			~	12.33		Stop auno lippi acount
2	800	204	29.2.8	12:35		Pestart- and
	380	497	304,3	12:37		84 P
9	360	486	306.5	12:38		91
0	380	519	308.3	(2:39		102
	420	548	20.9	12:00		112
12.1	480	6 @1	325.3	12:41		Stop Pure ITZE-0
4	ANBAG	152	335.1	12.42		Samer a vea Fall
7	340	520	329.1	12:43		13 mm Old Sht
(/	61	505	39.9	12145		t2 min



## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	By: Date:	
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:	
Packer No. <u>2(</u>	Depth:	Computer Data File:	.WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: Vol Returned	
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)	
Vent Tool Pressure (	Shoe Out, P <sub>o</sub> )	Final Inf'n Vol: Final Press:	(P <sub>E</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>O</sub> )	
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):	

#### Pumping Information

Software Reminder I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments	
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text	
1225	800	894	34.5	12:42		Runa to Ras and	
12.25	780	293	313,4	u .		Red Lakela Tre	
12.0	0	321	348.6	12:48		1100 5 100 1785 0	
11	I R	403	303.8	12:50		5 m ala 12.49	
11	Ц	445	298.2	12:54		HEARING OFF 12.40	
		293	297.7	12:55		TEE-C make land at 1/2	
		293	297.4	12.75		TEF-E IL II	F
		296	296.9	12:55		776-1	
		894	11	12:56		TEE Shop to his hands I is	ad 11
		294	298.8	12:52	<del>,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,</del>	EMS shap is	Stable
						cha lacara lacura	-
	·····						
						· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	

## **MP 55 Packer Inflation Record**

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site: Bruce Power Description: Packer 22 Well:DGR-01 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-581 Packer Depth:189.4m



Plot By:\_



## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	By: Date:	
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:	
Packer No. 22	Depth:	Computer Data File:	.WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: Vol Returned	
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	_ Offset (P <sub>v</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)	·····
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	oe Out, P <sub>o</sub> )	Final Inf'n Vol: Final Press:	(P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>O</sub> )	
Pump	to 635 ps:	Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):	

З	85+2	10:53	S Pu	mping Info	rmatio	<b>Software Reminder</b> I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume		Pressure	•	Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
<u> </u>	0	287	220.1	3128		Landell start recording
	ļ	217	385	3:29		Ems shap out
		282	288.8	3:30		Ems sha in
		287-	284.8			Ems shop at
		946	2841	3:23		TTE shop out - SPile dimond
		178	11	3:34		TIE-F
	0		16	7:35		Start pumping - value mand
	200	395	284.9	3:36		16
<u> </u>	300	478	11	3:37		24
	300	433		2:39		72
	300	43 8		3:40		4L
7		435	11			50
		CEE/	898			Try deame squeeze vert - wait and
6	<u> </u>	888	302			6C GC
	<u>'300</u>	456	3/3	<u> </u>		7L
		401	291,7	3.45		Stop pump open squaper of up 1
	150	395	2902	3:46		Stat Dimp
<u> </u>	<u>- 460 -</u>	186	303.6	3: 93		QL C
<u> </u>	<u> </u>	430	3070	3:49		al
<u>_Q</u>	380	506	307.6	3:50		104
	400	536	31.2	3:51		112
1225	760	583	~			126 par Punp off /TZE of
(223)	520	629	726.1	3:54	e	Sweeze vent closed
				· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		The second s



## **MP55** Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	By: Date:	*****
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:	
Packer No	Depth:	Computer Data File:	.WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: Vol Returned	
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>v</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)	
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> )	Final Inf'n Vol: Final Press:	(P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>O</sub> )	
Pumpto - a	535 pst	Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):	

	Targo	4 535	Pur	nping Infor	matio	n I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume		Pressure	Clock		Comments	
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
12.25		526				TIES / aump
12.5		646				TIE-O
12.5	360	G21	360.7	3:56		-+ (0 Se-
5765-5-5-5-5-			(2000)000000000000000000000000000000000	7:56		In man Ald shid
12.5	360	577	399.(	7.59		43min
(/	11	566	331.7-	4:02		
11	61	559	377.8	4:06		
12.6	800	337	737.4	1:07		pump 13 200 ps'
11	7.80	207	21	4:07		RE-Olase
12.3	0	299	377.7	4:09		Vent ling /TFE-OFF
				(f.°09		Source OLA start
	11	344	336.3	4:11		the second s
Ą	11	346	335.7	4:13		
11	U.	347	335.4	4:14		
11	11	389	296.2	4:14		EM3 Shoe in
- 11	le.	287	290.2	4:15		TTE shoe in
						water lovel it stuple
				4:16		stop logging I save data
·····						
					T	

MP55INF3.DOC MAR 11, 2000 287 290

### **MP 55 Packer Inflation Record**

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site: Bruce Power Description: Packer 23 Well:DGR-01 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0618-050 Packer Depth:97.4m





## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	By:	Date: Seat 24 - 25/22
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:	and a part of the
Packer No. 23	Depth:	Computer Data File:	.WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped:	Vol Returned
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>v</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent	Tool Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, Po)	Final Inf'n Vol:	Final Press: (P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:	(460)	Calc'd Element Pressu	re (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )
Kunp to	OBa ps:	Confirm Pkr Valve Clos	ed (Yes/No):

		= 420	Pu	mping Infor	matio	<b>n</b> I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Clo	l <u>er</u> se
Volume		Pressure	)	Clock		Comments	1
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text	-
0	Ó	150	1545	4:47		Canded Start langua	
0	Ø	15-1	150.1	4.47		Ens shop out	-
0	0	182	1501	4:48	1	776 5400 Ast	1
	0	143	150.	4.49		tlmin.	1
~		143	150.1	4:50		Ed min	Sept.
0	0	143	1501	8:24 am		start recording	Sents
0.13	500	143	150.1	3:25		Dung to 230 ps:	1
11	50	289	150.1	8:26		TIE-J	1
**	130	168	11	11		stat pumping	1
	120	180	21	8:27		16	1
<u></u>	400	196	<u>î</u>	3:28		20	
<u> </u>		200	- 11	8.29		36	
<u> </u>	11.	803	4	1:30		46	
	960	209	11	4:31		36	
<u>_6</u>	\$70	206	11	8:32		66	
	11	007	150.9	8:33		76,	
	50	172	<i>e</i> (			sto puno/ieful reservir	
	<u> </u>	140	4	8:54		start pump	
-2	<u> </u>	2.5		3:35		82.5	
Qr (A)		0.6	· (	8:36		96	
	<i>n</i> a n,	218	62	0.20		10C	
	<u> </u>	218		1:54		116	
<u>_(d</u>	× 7 11 .	013	12	¥:38		122	
13	570	019	150.6	1119		137.	

MP55INF3.DOC MAR 11, 2000

Sept 24/07 Sept 25/07



## **MP55** Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	By: Date:	
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:	
Packer No. <u>23</u>	Depth:	Computer Data File:	DF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: Vol Returned	
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)	
Vent Tool Pressure (	Shoe Out, Po)	Final Inf'n Vol: Final Press: (Pr	- 
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>O</sub> )	ź
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):	

P. Ta	imp to a	460 120 (3K	Pu	mping Info	rmatio	<b>Software Reminder</b> <b>n</b> $I = Inflate \ O = Off \ C = Close$	
Volume		Pressure	) )	Clock		Comments	
(lítres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text	
14	340	221	1.50.6	8:40		146	
14	50	178	70	h	T	Stop Rupp	
64	50	178	41	8:41		start prop	
18.1	gione-	210	11	9:41		NORE AN lock in any of share stand and	
15	300	210	61	8:42		ISC PURP/ PP Sicer pu	70
-16-	320	1214	11	<u>9143</u>		164	
14		216	4	9.44		176	
<u> </u>		217	150.8	8:45		194	
<u> </u>	360	220	11	9:46		192	
20	11	1331	l (	8:48		201	
3(	380	223	٤٢	<u> 8:49</u>		214	
2	140	197	61	Ч		Stop Diran lastil sesalars	
(4	er	(90	61	((		Start Qual .	
21.25	18	231	157.0	8:50		A.r lock - stort/stop and	
<u>_}22_</u>	400	231	151.0	1(		224 - lower also paged	
23	420	234	155.5			23c pop por	
23.25	((	242	157	8:52		Sauserre Vertoren	
<u>44</u>	<u>- 460</u>	282	165	8:52		24	
24.5		454	162			Stop PUND/TEE-1	
24.5	405	\$26	164	1:54		Sancere Vertall	
	gian-	azzitet.	-	X:54		10 min alt stat	
24.5	360	404	163.6	8:56		+2min - bunn to GOADS.	
24.6	600	399	16	7:59		1 Jun	
4	11	390	11	9:01		17 mm	
SENIES DOOL	Un 11 0000			ð.			



### MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:	Client:	Ву:	Date:	
Location:	Well No	Borehole Diameter:		
Packer No. <u>23</u>	Depth:	Computer Data File:		WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped:	Vol Returned	
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent	Tool Data) (Y/N)	
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> )	Final Inf'n Vol:	Final Press:	_ (P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressu	re (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>O</sub> )	
		Confirm Pkr Valve Clos	ed (Yes/No):	

#### Pumping Information I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Software Reminder

Volume	Pressure		Clock		Comments	
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
24.6	600	385	164:8	9:04		
246	530	\$ 156	164.8	l		TRE-C,
28.4	0	165	164.9	9.35		Vent 1.m. /TIE.O
	CONTRACT.	.clicase		9:05		5 mm Q/A stort
24.4	0	170	169,3	9:07		g
U.	6 Î	172	11	9:10		
64	U U	14	165	9:11		Ems shoe in - Rot 1
lí	<i>M</i>	156	164	9:12		TIE Homp
٩į	εį	156	161.8	9:13		Ens Homo
		*				water (evol stable
4		156	161.2	9:14		Stop Ogging / Save dat
		*				× 00 J ·
	5					
						- 50.
				17 - 12 		ii in a chuir an
						ž.
:	-					

MP55INF3.DOC MAR 11, 2000 150

154-5

APPENDIX C

Westbay Casing Completion Report – DGR-2

stbay Instruments Inc. 3480 Gilmore Way, Suite 110 Burnaby, BC V5G 4Y1 Canada Tel. (604) 430-4272 Fax (604) 430-3538



# **COMPLETION REPORT**

Monitoring Well

# DGR-02

OPG

Deep Geologic Repository Investigation

Ontario, Canada

Prepared for: Intera Engineering Ltd. Canada

Prepared by: Westbay Instruments Inc. WB860 January 16, 2008

Westbay Instruments Inc.

1/28/2008

### CONTENTS

1.	Introduction	1
2.	Personnel	
3.	Installation	1
3.1	1 Previous Activities	1
3.2	2 Preparation of Monitoring Well Design	2
3.3	3 Layout of Westbay Casing Components	2
3.4	4 Lowering of Westbay Components	3
3.5	5 Hydraulic Integrity Testing	3
3.6	6 Positioning of Westbay Components	3
3.7	7 Inflation of Westbay System Packers	4
3.8	B De-Stressing of Westbay System Casing	4
4.	Fluid Pressure Measurements	4

### Appendix :

### Monitoring Well DGR-02

### 1. Introduction

This report and the attached Appendix document the technical services carried out by Schlumberger Water Services (SWS). under Intera Engineering Ltd. Purchase Order 06-219.30.30.05C. The Westbay MP System for groundwater monitoring was installed in an open borehole at the OPG Deep Geologic Repository Investigation Underground Research Center near Tiverton, Ontario.

### 2. Personnel

SWS representative Mr. Andrew Bessant was on-site to assist with the installation activities from November 18 to December 13, 2007. Mr. Dave Larssen of SWS was also onsite at no charge to the project to kick off the installation. Intera Engineering Ltd. representatives were on-site to supervise the field activities. Additional support personnel were provided by Intera Engineering Ltd. to carry out the installation work.

### 3. Installation

#### 3.1 Previous Activities

According to information provided by Intera Engineering Ltd., the borehole was drilled to a depth of approximately 850 meters in low-permeability sedimentary rock. Openhole geophysical logging and hydraulic testing with a straddle packer apparatus were carried out by Intera Engineering Ltd. and others prior to the installation. The borehole was completed with mild steel 13 3/8 inch (339mm) I.D. casing placed to approximately 183m, and a 9 5/8 inch (244mm) I.D. casing placed to 463m. A summary sketch of the borehole construction details is included in the Appendix. A summary of the construction details of the borehole based on information provided by Intera is on Table 1 below.

Borehole	Drilled Depth (m)	339mm casing to (m):	244mm casing to (m):	Number of Zones
DGR-02	862	183	463	28

Table 1 –	Reported	Borehole	Construction	Details
	neporteu	Doremote	construction	Detuns

At the time of installation the water level in DGR-02 was above ground. The datum for all measurements was the top of the concrete drill pad.

Before deployment of the Westbay casing string, the open hole flow rate was about 20 liters/minate, and the shut-in pressure was about 200m above ground level. A bridge plug was placed at a depth of about 846m, and the openhole flow rate decreased to about 5 liters/minute. The shut-in pressure was not changed.

Schlumberger Private

#### 3.2 Preparation of Monitoring Well Design

The MP55 (0600 series) monitoring well was designed by Intera Engineering Ltd. in response to the program requirements of OPG. The proposed well design was sent to Westbay for review and a preliminary Casing Installation Log was prepared in May, 2007. In July, 2007 the expected borehole fluid pressure environment was revised based on recent open-hole packer tests. Flowing artesion conditions associated with the Cambrian formations below 843.7m depth had surface shut-in pressures on the order of 200m above ground, and openhole flow rates from 85 liters/minute. The Westbay System well design was modified to include the higher strength packers and casing of the Model 0400 Stainless Steel MP55 System for the bottom zones in the well. The preliminary Casing Installation log was revised on November 14, 2007 and approved by Intera. The Casing Installation Log was reviewed in the field with Intera and final modifications were made as required to accomedate placement of bridge plug packer at about 846m depth and design TD of 844m for the Westbay casing.

The monitoring well was configured with primary monitoring zones positioned according to the reported depths of the monitoring zones of interest. A Measurement Port coupling and associated Magnetic Location Collar were included in each of the monitoring zones to provide the capability to measure fluid pressures and collect fluid samples. The Measurement Port couplings were located below the upper packer in each zone. A Hydraulic Pumping Port coupling was included in a selected zone to provide purging and hydraulic conductivity testing capabilities.

The Bottom 3 packers were Westbay Model 0418. The remaining packers in the open borehole were Westbay Model 0612, positioned at intervals to near the bottom of the steel surface casing. The top 3 packers positioned in the 244 mm ID surface casing were Westbay Model 0618. The Measurement Ports were Westbay Model 0404 (single valve) and Model0405 and 0605 (dual valve).

Table 2 – Summary of Instance Wir Components						
Monitoring Well	Packers (0418 / 0612 / 0618)	Measurement Ports (0404 / 0405/ 0605)	Pumping Ports (0632)	Magnetic Collars (0408 / 0608)		
DGR-02	3 / 22 / 3	2 / 1 / 25	1	3 / 25		

 Table 2 – Summary of Installed MP Components

#### 3.3 Layout of Westbay Casing Components

The Westbay System casing components were set out in order on racks near the borehole according to the sequence indicated on the Westbay Casing Installation Log. Each casing length was numbered beginning with the lowermost as an aid in confirming the proper sequence of components. The appropriate Westbay System coupling was attached to each piece of casing. The magnetic location collars were attached 0.93m below the top of the measurement port in each of the monitoring zones.

Each casing component was visually inspected, and serial numbers for each packer, measurement port coupling and pumping port coupling were recorded in Table 5. The length of each Westbay casing section was measured by the Westbay representatives to check for gross dimensional errors and was entered into the Westbay Well Designer<sup>©</sup> computer file.

#### 3.4 Lowering of Westbay Components

The Westbay Casing components were placed in the borehole in the sequence indicated on the Westbay Casing Installation Log (Appendix). Each casing joint was tested for a minimum of one minute at an internal pressure of 300 psi to confirm the integrity of the hydraulic seals. All MP55 stainless steel joints were torque to 100 inch lbs. A record of each successful joint test and the placement of each casing component were noted on the Westbay Casing Installation Log. Geotextile filters were placed over the Measurement Port couplings at the direction of Mr. Ken Raven.

The Westbay casing was lowered into the well by hand as buoyancy conditions allowed and by hoist. Fluorescein labeled drinking water supplied by Intera was added to the Westbay casing when necessary to overcome buoyancy, to manage the suspended loads and for the joint tests.

Lowering and other well operations were carried out during daylight hours. The borehole was allowed to flow into the wellhead sump during these activities, Overnight the well head was shut in to control the borehole flow. During lowering of the Westbay casing, the wellhead was shut in overnight by means of an inflatable seal around a temporary stainless steel section of westbay casing.

#### 3.5 Hydraulic Integrity Testing

After the Westbay casing string was lowered into the borehole, the water level inside the casing was monitored over-night to confirm the hydraulic integrity of the casing. The data from the hydraulic integrity test is shown on the first page of the Casing Installation Log (Appendix). The data indicated that the Westbay casing was water tight.

#### 3.6 Positioning of MP Components

After the components were lowered into the well and the hydraulic integrity of the Westbay casing had been confirmed, the Westbay casing string was positioned as shown on the Casing Installation Log. The Westbay casing string was supported in this position while packer inflation was carried out. Positioning of the Westbay casing components is based on the "nominal" lengths. The positioning calculations do not include allowances for borehole temperature or deviation effects. The attached figures titled "MOSDAX Transducer Position" provides information to correlate the position of a MOSDAX Transducer sensor to the reference position at the top of the Measurement Port. The attached figure titled "Dimensions of Packer Seals and Monitoring Zones" outlines the calculations used to determine the packer centerline depths and zone length. The Summary Casing Log, which shows the final "as-built" locations of the components in the well, is included in the Appendix.

#### 3.7 Inflation of Westbay System Packers

The packers were inflated using Fluorescein labeled drinking water supplied by Intera. The packers were inflated in sequence beginning with the lowest. All of the packers in DGR-02 appeared to inflate successfully, with the exception of Packer 10 at a depth of 712.0m. The field operators observed that packer valve would not open from the closed position. Repeated attempts to correct this behavior were not successful. Mr. Sean Sterling decided to leave the packer as is and continue with the installation. The data for the inflation of each packer are provided on the MP Packer Inflation Records included in the Appendix.

#### 3.8 De-Stressing of MP System Casing

Westbay's procedure for de-stressing the MP casing was used to reduce the long-term load on the upper MP components. A summary of the de-stressing activities is documented on Table 3 below.

Monitoring Well	Initial Hanging Weight, (kg / lbs)	Final Clamp-off Weight, (kg / lbs)	Total Movement at surface (m).	Final Stick-up (m above datum)
DGR-02	356 / 800	223 /500	-0.77	1.67

Table 3 - Summary of De-stressing Activities

The 'as-built' Packer and Port summary and the 'as-built' summary for all casing components are documented on Table 4 and 5 respectively in the Appendix. A sketch of the 'as-built' top of the Westbay installation is shown on the first page of the Summary Casing Log (Appendix).

### 4. Fluid Pressure Measurements

Fluid pressures were measured at each measurement port before the packers were inflated. All Measurement Ports were operated successfully. The results are given in Table 6 and Figure 1 in the Appendix. The fluid pressures were measured again following the inflation of the MP Packers. The results are given in Table 7 and Figure 2 in the Appendix.

### Appendix - Monitoring Well DGR-02

- 1 page
- 6 pages
- 1 page
- 5 pages
- 19 pages
- 80 pages

# Technical Note 21Oct07R2



### **MOSDAX Transducer Position**

In an MP System Measurement Port Coupling



System	Measurement Port Type	А	В
Stainless Steel MP55	0405	5.63" (143.0 mm)	7.63" (193.8 mm)

# Technical Note 21Oct07R2



### **MOSDAX Transducer Position**

In an MP System Measurement Port Coupling



System	System Measurement Port Type		В		
Stainless Steel MP55	0404	5.69" (144.5 mm)	7.69" (195.32 mm)		

# Technical Note 21Oct07R2



### **MOSDAX Transducer Position**

In an MP System Measurement Port Coupling



System	Measurement Port Type	А	В		
Plastic MP55(2valve)	0605v4	6" (152.4 mm)	8" (203.2 mm)		

# **Technical Note**



## Dimensions of Packer Seals and Monitoring Zones Westbay System – Plastic MP55 0612 Packers



#### **Discussion Points:**

- The top of a coupling (Regular Coupling, Measurement Port or Pumping Port) is the reference point for describing nominal depths and nominal lengths. Actual positions of packer seals and zone lengths are determined with respect to the appropriate reference positions.
- <u>Packer Position Example</u>: A packer with a nominal depth of 15 m (49.2ft), will have a nominal packer seal position of 15.295 to 16.345 m. (50.17 to 53.61ft)
- <u>Zone Length Example</u>: A zone whose upper packer is at 15m (49.2ft) and bottom packer is at 19.4m (63.6ft) will have a nominal zone length of 3m (9.84ft) and an actual zone length (between packer seals) of 3 +0.056 +0.295 = 3.351m. (9.84 + 0.96 + 0.1.84 = 10.984ft)
- Information on the position of Measurement Port Valve and MOSDAX Transducer sensor, used for detailed calculation of piezometric level measurements, are described separately.

### Appendix - Monitoring Well DGR-02

Table 4 DGR-2 As-Built Packer and Port Summary

Port	OPG	Measurement	Pumping	Depth to top	Top of Zone	Bottom of Zone	Comments
No.	Zone	Port Depth, (m)	Port Depth, (m)	of Packer, (m)	(m)	(m)	
1	No. 1	841.3	No Pumping Port	839.0	840.8	846.0	
2	No. 2	836.8	No Pumping Port	834.6	836.3	839.0	
3	No. 3	823.4	No Pumping Port	821.2	822.9	834.6	
4	No. 4	811.5	No Pumping Port	807.1	808.5	821.2	
5	No. 5	794.9	No Pumping Port	790.5	792.0	807.1	
6	No. 6	775.4	No Pumping Port	771.0	772.4	790.5	
7	No. 7	764.6	767.7	760.2	761.7	771.0	
8	No. 8	748.0	No Pumping Port	743.6	745.1	760.2	
9	No. 9	734.5	No Pumping Port	730.1	731.6	743.6	
10	No. 10	716.4	No Pumping Port	712.0	713.6	730.1	
11	No. 11	693.8	No Pumping Port	689.4	691.0	712.0	
12	No. 12	680.3	No Pumping Port	675.9	677.3	689.4	
13	No. 13	663.7	No Pumping Port	659.3	660.7	675.9	
14	No. 14	650.2	No Pumping Port	645.8	647.2	659.3	
15	No. 15	630.6	No Pumping Port	626.2	627.6	645.8	
16	No. 16	614.0	No Pumping Port	609.6	611.0	626.2	
17	No. 17	591.5	No Pumping Port	587.1	588.5	609.6	
18	No. 18	583.9	No Pumping Port	579.5	580.9	587.1	
19	No. 19	559.9	No Pumping Port	555.4	556.8	579.5	
20	No. 20	540.3	No Pumping Port	535.9	537.3	555.4	
21	No. 21	520.7	No Pumping Port	516.3	517.7	535.9	
22	No. 22	499.7	No Pumping Port	495.2	496.7	516.3	
23	No. 23	487.6	No Pumping Port	483.2	484.6	495.2	
24	No. 24	480.1	No Pumping Port	475.7	477.1	483.2	
25	No. 25	463.5	No Pumping Port	459.1	460.5	475.7	
26	No. 26	335.8	No Pumping Port	330.8	332.8	459.1	
27	No. 27	222.6	No Pumping Port	217.7	219.6	330.8	
28	No. 28	106.5	No Pumping Port	101.6	103.5	217.7	

Note 1:

All depth measurements in meters below datum (ground level). All depth measurements use 'Measured' casing lengths and include slack-off. Note 2:

Note 3: Not corrected for borehole deviation or borehole temperature effects.

All depth measurements to upper edge of MP coupling item. Note 4:

DGR-2 As-Built Casing Summary										
Andrew Bessant, December 18, 2007										

Item	Component	Component	Coupling	Coupling	Mag	Initial	Nominal	Measured	Initial	Final	Movement
No.	P/N	S/N	P/N	S/N	Collar (m)	Depth (m)	Length (m)	Length (m)	Depth (m)	Position (m)	(m)
					(,	(11)	(,	(11)	()	(11)	(11)
304	60130		602			-2.6	3	3	-26	-34	-0 77
303	60130		602			0.4	3	3	0.4	-0.4	-0.77
302	60130		602			3.4	3	3	3.4	2.6	-0.77
301	60130		602			6.4	3	3	6.4	5.6	-0.78
300	60130		602			9.4	3	3	9.4	8.6	-0.78
299	60130		602			12.4	3	3	12.4	11.6	-0.78
298	60130		602			15.4	3	3	15.4	14.0	-0.78
297	60130		602			21.4	3	3	21.4	20.6	-0.78
295	60130		602			24.4	3	3	24.4	23.6	-0.79
294	60130		602			27.4	3	3	27.4	26.6	-0.79
293	60130		602			30.4	3	3	30.4	29.6	-0.79
292	60130		602			33.4	3	3	33.4	32.6	-0.79
291	60130		602			36.4	3	3	36.4	35.6	-0.80
290	60130		602			39.4	3	3	39.4	38.6	-0.80
289	60130		602			42.4	3	3	42.4	41.6	-0.80
200	60130		602			40.4 48.4	3	3	43.4	44.0	-0.80
286	60130		602			51.4	3	3	51.4	50.6	-0.80
285	60130		602			54.4	3	3	54.4	53.6	-0.81
284	60130		602			57.4	3	3	57.4	56.6	-0.81
283	60130		602			60.4	3	3	60.4	59.6	-0.81
282	60130		602			63.4	3	3	63.4	62.6	-0.81
281	60130		602			66.4	3	3	66.4	65.6	-0.82
280	60130		602			69.4	3	3	69.4	68.6	-0.82
279	60130		602			72.4	3	3	72.4	71.6	-0.82
278	60130		602			79.4 78.4	3	3	79.4	74.0	-0.82
276	60130		602			81.4	3	3	81.4	80.6	-0.83
275	60130		602			84.4	3	3	84.4	83.6	-0.83
274	60130		602			87.4	3	3	87.4	86.6	-0.83
273	60130		602			90.4	3	3	90.4	89.6	-0.83
272	60130		602			93.4	3	3	93.4	92.6	-0.83
271	60130		602			96.4	3	3	96.4	95.6	-0.84
270	60130		602			99.4	3	3	99.4	98.6	-0.84
269	618	54	602			102.4	2	1.938	102.4	101.6	-0.84
208	60130		602	1008	0.03	104.4	ن ۲۵ ک	ۍ 3 137	104.3	103.5	-0.84
266	60130		602	1000	0.95	110.5	3.13	3.137	110.5	100.5	-0.84
265	60130		602			113.5	3	3	113.5	112.6	-0.84
264	60130		602			116.5	3	3	116.5	115.6	-0.84
263	60130		602			119.5	3	3	119.5	118.6	-0.84
262	60130		602			122.5	3	3	122.5	121.6	-0.84
261	60130		602			125.5	3	3	125.5	124.6	-0.84
260	60130		602			128.5	3	3	128.5	127.6	-0.84
259	60130		602			131.5	3	3 2	134.5	130.0	-0.03
250	60130		602			134.0	<u></u> ১ ৫	<u>उ</u>	137.5	136.6	-0.03
256	60130		602			140.5	3	3	140.5	139.6	-0.83
255	60130		602			143.5	3	3	143.5	142.6	-0.83
254	60130		602			146.5	3	3	146.5	145.6	-0.83
253	60130		602			149.5	3	3	149.5	148.6	-0.83
252	60130		602			152.5	3	3	152.5	151.6	-0.83
251	60130		602			155.5	3	3	155.5	154.6	-0.83
250	60130		602			158.5	3	3	158.5	157.6	-0.83
249	60130 60120		602			164 5	3	3	164.5	163.6	-0.03
240	00130		002			104.0	3	3	104.0	105.0	-0.03

DGR-	2 As-Built Cas	ing Summary									
Andre	w Bessant, De	cember 18, 200	07								
ltem No.	Component P/N	Component S/N	Coupling P/N	Coupling S/N	Mag Collar	Initial Depth	Nominal Length	Measured Length	Initial Depth	Final Position	Movement

No.	P/N	S/N	P/N	S/N	Collar (m)	Depth (m)	Length (m)	Length (m)	Depth (m)	Position (m)	(m)
247	60130		602			167.5	3	3	167.5	166.6	-0.83
246	60130		602			170.5	3	3	170.5	169.6	-0.83
245	60130		602			173.5	3	3	173.5	172.6	-0.83
244	60130		602			176.5	3	3	176.5	175.6	-0.83
243	60130		602			179.5	3	3	179.5	1/8.6	-0.83
242	60130		602			182.5	3	3	182.5	181.7	-0.82
241	60130		602			100.0	3	3	100.0	104.7	-0.82
240	60130		602			100.5	3	3	100.5	107.7	-0.82
238	60130		602			191.5	3	3	194.5	193.7	-0.82
237	60130		602			197.5	3	3	197.5	196.7	-0.82
236	60130		602			200.5	3	3	200.5	199.7	-0.82
235	60130		602			203.5	3	3	203.5	202.7	-0.82
234	60130		602			206.5	3	3	206.5	205.7	-0.82
233	60130		602			209.5	3	3	209.5	208.7	-0.82
232	60130		602			212.5	3	3	212.5	211.7	-0.82
231	60130		602			215.5	3	3	215.5	214.7	-0.82
230	618	55	602			218.5	2	1.937	218.5	217.7	-0.82
229	60130		602			220.6	3	3	220.4	219.6	-0.82
228	60130		605	1031	0.93	223.6	3.14	3.137	223.4	222.6	-0.81
227	60130		602			226.7	3	3	226.5	225.7	-0.81
220	60130		602			229.7	3	3	229.5	228.7	-0.81
223	60130		602			232.7	3	3	235.5	231.7	-0.81
223	60130		602			238.7	3	3	238.5	237.7	-0.00
222	60130		602			241 7	3	3	241.5	240.7	-0.80
221	60130		602			244.7	3	3	244.5	243.8	-0.80
220	60130		602			247.7	3	3	247.5	246.8	-0.79
219	60130		602			250.7	3	3	250.5	249.8	-0.79
218	60130		602			253.7	3	3	253.5	252.8	-0.79
217	60130		602			256.7	3	3	256.5	255.8	-0.79
216	60130		602			259.7	3	3	259.5	258.8	-0.78
215	60130		602			262.7	3	3	262.5	261.8	-0.78
214	60130		602			265.7	3	3	265.5	264.8	-0.78
213	60130		602			268.7	3	3	268.5	267.8	-0.78
212	60130		602			271.7	3	3	271.5	270.8	-0.77
211	60130		602			274.7	3	3	274.0	273.0	-0.77
200	60130		602			280.7	3	3	280.5	270.0	-0.77
203	60130		602			283.7	3	3	283.5	282.8	-0.76
207	60130		602			286.7	3	3	286.5	285.8	-0.76
206	60130		602			289.7	3	3	289.5	288.8	-0.76
205	60130		602			292.7	3	3	292.5	291.8	-0.76
204	60130		602			295.7	3	3	295.5	294.8	-0.75
203	60130		602			298.7	3	3	298.5	297.8	-0.75
202	60130		602			301.7	3	3	301.5	300.8	-0.75
201	60130		602			304.7	3	3	304.5	303.8	-0.75
200	60130		602			307.7	3	3	307.5	306.8	-0.74
199	60130		602			310.7	3	3	310.5	309.8	-0.74
198	60130		602			313.7	3	3	313.5	312.8	-0.74
197	60130		602			316.7	3	3	310.5	315.8	-0.74
190	60130		602			319.7	3	3	322 5	310.0 321 g	-0.73
193	60130		602			325.7	<u> </u>	<u></u> २	325.5	324.8	-0.73
193	60130		602			328.7	3	3	328.5	327.8	-0.73
192	618	53	602		I	331.7	2	1.94	331.5	330.8	-0.73
191	60130		602			333.7	3	3	333.5	332.8	-0.72
190	60130		605	1029	0.93	336.7	3.14	3.137	336.5	335.8	-0.72
189	60130		602			339.9	3	3	339.6	338.9	-0.71
DGR-2 As-Built Casing Summary											
-------------------------------	-----------------------------------	--	--	--	--	--	--	--			
Andre	Andrew Bessant, December 18, 2007										

189   60130   802   342.9   3   342.6   341.9   0.71     187   60130   602   345.9   3   346.6   347.9   0.70     186   60130   602   351.9   3   31.61.6   350.9   0.70     184   60130   602   354.9   3   345.6   350.9   0.90     183   60130   602   367.9   3   345.6   352.9   0.68     180   60130   602   363.9   3   363.6   366.0   0.67     181   60130   602   372.9   3   33.66   366.0   0.67     176   60130   602   372.9   3   33.75.6   375.0   0.66     177   60130   602   378.9   3   33.84.6   384.0   0.65     176   60130   602   385.3   3   38.6   38.0   0.62     176   60130   602   380.8	ltem No.	Component P/N	Component S/N	Coupling P/N	Coupling S/N	Mag Collar (m)	Initial Depth (m)	Nominal Length (m)	Measured Length (m)	Initial Depth (m)	Final Position (m)	Movement (m)
187   60130   9002   3450   3   3   3446   344.0   3   3   3446   344.0   3   3   3446   3   3   3446   3   3   3446   3	100	60120		602			242.0	2	2	242.6	241.0	0.71
186   69130   692   3489   3   3   348   8477   0   0     184   69130   692   3519   3   31516   35509   0.70     184   69130   692   3549   3   31576   3569   0.69     182   69130   602   3620   3   3   33.66   32.9   0.68     181   60130   602   363.9   3   365.6   366.0   0.67     1776   60130   602   372.9   3   31.756   375.0   0.66     1776   60130   602   378.9   3   31.756   375.0   0.66     1776   60130   602   378.9   3   31.766   375.0   0.66     1776   60130   602   381.9   3   31.66   381.0   0.65     1776   60130   602   380.9   3   3   36.6   39.0   0.62     176	100	60130		602			342.9	3	3	342.0	341.9	-0.71
His   E0130   B022   3515   3   3   3   555   3   3   556   3   3   556   3   3   556   3   3   556   3   3   556   3   3   556   3<	186	60130		602			349.9	3 3	3	343.0	344.9	-0.70
184   60130   602   354.9   3   3   344.6   383.9   0.49     183   60130   602   367.9   3   376.6   386.9   0.49     181   60130   602   366.9   3   386.6   386.9   0.48     180   60130   602   366.9   3   386.6   386.0   0.67     176   60130   602   372.9   3   372.6   372.0   0.66     177   60130   602   378.9   3   378.6   378.0   0.66     176   60130   602   387.9   3   387.6   387.0   0.64     177   60130   602   387.9   3   393.6   390.0   0.64     173   60130   602   390.9   3   393.6   390.0   0.64     174   60130   602   402.9   3   493.6   390.0   0.62     176   60130   602 <td< td=""><td>185</td><td>60130</td><td></td><td>602</td><td></td><td></td><td>351.0</td><td>3</td><td>3</td><td>351.6</td><td>350.9</td><td>-0.70</td></td<>	185	60130		602			351.0	3	3	351.6	350.9	-0.70
183   60130   602   3679   3   3   376   3699   0.68     181   60130   602   3639   3   380.6   380.9   0.68     180   60130   602   366.9   3   386.6   380.0   0.67     179   60130   602   375.9   3   375.6   375.0   0.66     177   60130   602   375.9   3   375.6   375.0   0.66     176   60130   602   375.9   3   3376.6   377.0   0.66     174   60130   602   384.9   3   334.6   384.0   0.65     173   60130   602   393.9   3   339.6   390.0   0.64     177   60130   602   393.9   3   393.6   390.0   0.62     174   60130   602   402.9   3   399.6   390.0   0.62     176   60130   602   440	184	60130		602			354.9	3	3	354.6	353.9	-0.69
182   00130   002   300.9   3   3   300.6   392.9   0.68     180   60130   602   366.9   3   363.6   362.9   0.68     179   60130   602   366.9   3   372.6   372.0   0.66     177   60130   602   377.9   3   377.6   372.0   0.66     176   60130   602   377.9   3   377.6   377.0   0.66     176   60130   602   378.9   3   378.6   378.0   0.66     177   60130   602   387.9   3   397.6   0.64     177   60130   602   339.9   3   393.6   390.0   0.64     172   60130   602   339.9   3   393.6   390.0   0.62     176   60130   602   402.9   3   498.6   398.0   0.62     166   60130   602   4402.9 <t< td=""><td>183</td><td>60130</td><td></td><td>602</td><td></td><td></td><td>357.9</td><td>3</td><td>3</td><td>357.6</td><td>356.9</td><td>-0.69</td></t<>	183	60130		602			357.9	3	3	357.6	356.9	-0.69
181   60130   602   3633   3   3836   382.9   0.88     190   60130   602   3669   3   366.0   0.67     1778   60130   602   372.9   3   372.6   372.0   0.66     177   60130   602   375.9   3   375.6   375.0   0.66     176   60130   602   374.9   3   334.6   381.0   0.65     174   60130   602   384.9   3   336.6   387.0   0.64     172   60130   602   384.9   3   396.6   390.0   0.62     170   60130   602   393.9   3   393.6   393.0   0.63     166   60130   602   402.9   3   399.6   390.0   0.62     167   60130   602   4405.9   3   402.6   402.0   0.62     166   60130   602   441.9   3	182	60130		602			360.9	3	3	360.6	359.9	-0.68
$\begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	181	60130		602			363.9	3	3	363.6	362.9	-0.68
$\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	180	60130		602			366.9	3	3	366.6	366.0	-0.67
$\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	179	60130		602			369.9	3	3	369.6	369.0	-0.67
$\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	178	60130		602			372.9	3	3	372.6	372.0	-0.66
175 60130 602 378.9 3 378.6 378.0 -0.66   174 60130 602 384.9 3 334.6 384.0 -0.65   173 60130 602 399.9 3 3376.8 397.0 -0.64   171 60130 602 399.9 3 338.6 390.0 -0.64   171 60130 602 399.9 3 338.6 390.0 -0.63   170 60130 602 402.9 3 346.6 402.0 -0.62   169 60130 602 402.9 3 340.6 405.0 -0.62   166 60130 602 4402.9 3 341.6 414.0 -0.60   164 60130 602 441.9 3 341.6 410.0 -0.60   162 60130 602 442.9 3 342.6 422.0 -0.58   164 60130 602 442.9 3 342.6 420.0 -0.59   161 60130 602<	177	60130		602			375.9	3	3	375.6	375.0	-0.66
$\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	176	60130		602			378.9	3	3	378.6	378.0	-0.66
173 60130 602 384.9 3 384.6 384.0 -0.65   172 60130 602 390.9 3 393.6 393.0 -0.64   171 60130 602 390.9 3 393.6 393.0 -0.63   170 60130 602 398.9 3 398.6 396.0 -0.63   169 60130 602 402.9 3 394.6 402.0 -0.62   168 60130 602 402.9 3 349.6 402.0 -0.62   166 60130 602 402.9 3 340.6 402.0 -0.62   166 60130 602 411.9 3 341.6 411.0 -0.61   163 60130 602 414.9 3 341.6 414.0 -0.60   164 60130 602 422.9 3 342.6 42.0 -0.59   161 60130 602 422.9 3 342.6 42.0 -0.58   159 60130 602	175	60130		602			381.9	3	3	381.6	381.0	-0.65
$\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	174	60130		602			384.9	3	3	384.6	384.0	-0.65
$\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	173	60130		602			387.9	3	3	387.6	387.0	-0.64
$\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	1/2	60130		602			390.9	3	3	390.6	390.0	-0.64
$\begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	1/1	60130		602			393.9	3	3	393.6	393.0	-0.63
$\begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	170	60130		602			396.9	3	3	396.6	396.0	-0.63
$\begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	169	60130		602			399.9	3	3	399.0	399.0	-0.62
$\begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	100	60130		602			402.9	3	3	402.0	402.0	-0.62
$\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	166	60130		602			405.9	<u> </u>	3	403.0	405.0	-0.02
$\begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	165	60130		602			411.9	3	3	411.6	411.0	-0.61
$\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	164	60130		602			414.9	3	3	414.6	414.0	-0.60
$\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	163	60130		602			417.9	3	3	417.6	417.0	-0.60
$\begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	162	60130		602			420.9	3	3	420.6	420.0	-0.59
$\begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	161	60130		602			423.9	3	3	423.6	423.0	-0.59
159 $60130$ $602$ $429.9$ $3$ $3$ $429.6$ $429.0$ $-0.58$ 158 $60130$ $602$ $432.9$ $3$ $3$ $432.6$ $432.1$ $-0.58$ 157 $60130$ $602$ $435.9$ $3$ $3$ $435.6$ $438.1$ $-0.57$ 156 $60130$ $602$ $448.9$ $3$ $3$ $441.6$ $441.1$ $-0.56$ 154 $60130$ $602$ $444.9$ $3$ $3$ $444.6$ $444.1$ $-0.56$ 153 $60130$ $602$ $447.9$ $3$ $444.6$ $444.1$ $-0.55$ 152 $60130$ $602$ $453.9$ $3$ $450.6$ $450.1$ $-0.54$ 151 $60130$ $602$ $453.9$ $3$ $456.6$ $456.1$ $-0.54$ 149 $612$ $566$ $602$ $459.9$ $1.4$ $1.4$ $459.6$ $453.1$ $-0.54$ 148 $60130$ $602$ $467.4$ $3$ $3$ $461.0$ $460.5$ $-0.53$ 147 $60130$ $602$ $477.4$ $3$ $461.0$ $460.5$ $-0.52$ 148 $60130$ $602$ $477.4$ $3$ $3$ $47.2$ $476.6$ $-0.52$ 144 $60130$ $602$ $477.4$ $3$ $3$ $47.2$ $476.6$ $-0.52$ 144 $60130$ $602$ $477.4$ $3$ $3$ $47.2$ $476.6$ $-0.52$ 145 $60130$ $602$ $477.8$ $3$ $347.6$ $477.1$ $-0.51$ <td>160</td> <td>60130</td> <td></td> <td>602</td> <td></td> <td></td> <td>426.9</td> <td>3</td> <td>3</td> <td>426.6</td> <td>426.0</td> <td>-0.58</td>	160	60130		602			426.9	3	3	426.6	426.0	-0.58
158 $60130$ $602$ $432.9$ $3$ $3$ $432.6$ $432.1$ $-0.58$ 157 $60130$ $602$ $435.9$ $3$ $3$ $435.6$ $432.1$ $-0.57$ 155 $60130$ $602$ $441.9$ $3$ $3$ $441.6$ $441.1$ $-0.56$ 154 $60130$ $602$ $444.9$ $3$ $3$ $444.6$ $444.1$ $-0.56$ 153 $60130$ $602$ $444.9$ $3$ $444.6$ $444.1$ $-0.56$ 152 $60130$ $602$ $447.9$ $3$ $447.6$ $447.1$ $-0.55$ 152 $60130$ $602$ $453.9$ $3$ $453.6$ $455.1$ $-0.54$ 150 $60130$ $602$ $459.9$ $3$ $3$ $456.6$ $456.1$ $-0.54$ 149 $612$ $566$ $602$ $459.9$ $1.4$ $1.4$ $459.6$ $455.1$ $-0.54$ 148 $60130$ $602$ $461.3$ $3.14$ $3.136$ $466.6$ $5.53$ $-0.53$ 147 $60130$ $602$ $477.4$ $3$ $3$ $477.2$ $466.6$ $-0.52$ 144 $60130$ $602$ $477.4$ $3$ $3$ $477.2$ $466.6$ $-0.52$ 144 $60130$ $602$ $477.4$ $3$ $3$ $477.2$ $466.6$ $-0.52$ 144 $60130$ $602$ $477.4$ $3$ $3$ $477.2$ $466.6$ $-0.52$ 143 $612$ $570$ $602$ $477.4$ $3$ $3$ $47$	159	60130		602			429.9	3	3	429.6	429.0	-0.58
$\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	158	60130		602			432.9	3	3	432.6	432.1	-0.58
156 $60130$ $602$ $438.9$ $3$ $3$ $438.6$ $438.1$ $-0.57$ 155 $60130$ $602$ $441.9$ $3$ $3$ $441.6$ $441.1$ $-0.56$ 153 $60130$ $602$ $444.9$ $3$ $3$ $444.6$ $444.1$ $-0.55$ 152 $60130$ $602$ $447.9$ $3$ $3$ $447.6$ $447.1$ $-0.55$ 151 $60130$ $602$ $453.9$ $3$ $455.6$ $450.1$ $-0.55$ 150 $60130$ $602$ $456.9$ $3$ $3$ $456.6$ $456.1$ $-0.54$ 149 $612$ $566$ $602$ $458.9$ $1.4$ $1.4$ $459.6$ $459.1$ $-0.54$ 148 $60130$ $602$ $461.3$ $3.14$ $3.136$ $464.0$ $463.5$ $-0.53$ 146 $60130$ $602$ $477.4$ $3$ $3$ $470.2$ $466.6$ $-0.52$ 145 $60130$ $602$ $477.4$ $3$ $3$ $470.2$ $466.6$ $-0.52$ 145 $60130$ $602$ $477.4$ $3$ $3$ $477.2$ $466.6$ $-0.52$ 144 $60130$ $602$ $477.4$ $3$ $3$ $477.2$ $466.6$ $-0.52$ 143 $612$ $570$ $602$ $477.4$ $3$ $3$ $477.2$ $466.6$ $-0.52$ 143 $612$ $570$ $602$ $476.4$ $1.4$ $1.4$ $476.2$ $475.7$ $-0.51$ 142 $60130$ $602$ $4$	157	60130		602			435.9	3	3	435.6	435.1	-0.57
155 $60130$ $602$ $441.9$ $3$ $3$ $441.6$ $441.1$ $-0.56$ 154 $60130$ $602$ $444.9$ $3$ $3$ $444.6$ $444.1$ $-0.56$ 152 $60130$ $602$ $447.9$ $3$ $3$ $447.6$ $447.1$ $-0.55$ 152 $60130$ $602$ $450.9$ $3$ $3$ $456.6$ $450.1$ $-0.55$ 151 $60130$ $602$ $453.9$ $3$ $3$ $456.6$ $456.1$ $-0.54$ 150 $60130$ $602$ $459.9$ $1.4$ $1.4$ $459.6$ $459.1$ $-0.54$ 148 $60130$ $602$ $461.3$ $3$ $3$ $461.0$ $460.5$ $-0.53$ 147 $60130$ $602$ $467.4$ $3$ $3$ $467.2$ $466.6$ $-0.52$ 145 $60130$ $602$ $477.4$ $3$ $3$ $477.2$ $469.6$ $-0.52$ 144 $60130$ $602$ $477.4$ $3$ $3$ $477.2$ $469.6$ $-0.52$ 144 $60130$ $602$ $477.4$ $3$ $3$ $477.2$ $472.6$ $-0.52$ 143 $612$ $570$ $602$ $477.4$ $3$ $3$ $477.6$ $477.1$ $-0.51$ 144 $60130$ $602$ $477.4$ $3$ $3$ $477.6$ $477.1$ $-0.51$ 144 $60130$ $602$ $477.4$ $3$ $3$ $477.6$ $477.1$ $-0.51$ 144 $60130$ $602$ $477.4$ $3$ <	156	60130		602			438.9	3	3	438.6	438.1	-0.57
154 $60130$ $602$ $444.9$ $3$ $3$ $444.6$ $444.1$ $-0.56$ $153$ $60130$ $602$ $447.9$ $3$ $3$ $444.6$ $444.1$ $-0.55$ $152$ $60130$ $602$ $450.9$ $3$ $3$ $453.6$ $4453.1$ $-0.55$ $151$ $60130$ $602$ $453.9$ $3$ $3$ $453.6$ $453.1$ $-0.54$ $150$ $60130$ $602$ $459.9$ $1.4$ $1.4$ $459.6$ $459.1$ $-0.54$ $148$ $60130$ $602$ $461.3$ $3$ $3$ $461.0$ $460.5$ $-0.53$ $147$ $60130$ $605$ $1025$ $0.93$ $464.3$ $3.14$ $3.136$ $464.0$ $463.5$ $-0.53$ $147$ $60130$ $602$ $477.4$ $3$ $3$ $477.2$ $466.6$ $-0.52$ $144$ $60130$ $602$ $477.4$ $3$ $3$ $477.2$ $466.6$ $-0.52$ $144$ $60130$ $602$ $477.4$ $3$ $3$ $477.2$ $475.7$ $-0.51$ $144$ $60130$ $602$ $477.4$ $3$ $3$ $477.6$ $475.7$ $-0.51$ $144$ $60130$ $605$ $1026$ $0.93$ $480.8$ $3.14$ $3.134$ $480.6$ $480.1$ $-0.50$ $144$ $60130$ $605$ $1026$ $0.93$ $480.8$ $3.14$ $3.134$ $480.6$ $480.1$ $-0.50$ $144$ $60130$ $605$ $1026$ $0.93$ $484.6$	155	60130		602			441.9	3	3	441.6	441.1	-0.56
$\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	154	60130		602			444.9	3	3	444.6	444.1	-0.56
$\begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	153	60130		602			447.9	3	3	447.6	447.1	-0.55
$ \begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	152	60130		602			450.9	3	3	450.0	450.1	-0.55
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	150	60130		602			456.0	3	3	456.6	456.1	-0.54
$\begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	149	612	566	602		II	459.9	14	14	459.6	459.1	-0.54
$\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	148	60130		602			461.3	3	3	461.0	460.5	-0.53
$\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	147	60130		605	1025	0.93	464.3	3.14	3.136	464.0	463.5	-0.53
$\begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	146	60130		602	-		467.4	3	3	467.2	466.6	-0.52
$\begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	145	60130		602			470.4	3	3	470.2	469.6	-0.52
$\begin{array}{c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c $	144	60130		602			473.4	3	3	473.2	472.6	-0.52
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	143	612	570	602			476.4	1.4	1.4	476.2	475.7	-0.51
$ \begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	142	60130		602			477.8	3	3	477.6	477.1	-0.51
$\begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	141	60130		605	1026	0.93	480.8	3.14	3.134	480.6	480.1	-0.50
$\begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	140	612	587	602			484.0	1.4	1.4	483.7	483.2	-0.50
$\begin{array}{ c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c c$	139	60130		602	1007	0.00	485.4	3	3	485.1	484.6	-0.50
137   00115   002   491.5   1.5   1.5   491.2   490.7   -0.49     136   60130   602   493.0   3   3   492.7   492.2   -0.49     135   612   552   602   496.0   1.4   1.4   495.7   495.2   -0.48     134   60130   602   497.4   3   3   497.1   496.7   -0.48     133   60130   605   1028   0.93   500.4   3.14   3.134   500.1   499.7   -0.48     132   60130   602   503.5   3   3   503.3   502.8   -0.47     131   60130   602   506.5   3   3   505.8   -0.47     130   60115   602   509.5   1.5   1.5   509.3   508.8   -0.46	138	60130		605	1027	0.93	488.4	3.14	3.134	488.1	487.6	-0.49
130   00130   002   493.0   3   3   492.7   492.2   -0.49     135   612   552   602   496.0   1.4   1.4   495.7   495.2   -0.49     134   60130   602   497.4   3   3   497.1   496.7   -0.48     133   60130   605   1028   0.93   500.4   3.14   3.134   500.1   499.7   -0.48     132   60130   602   503.5   3   3   503.3   502.8   -0.47     131   60130   602   506.5   3   3   506.3   505.8   -0.47     130   60115   602   509.5   1.5   1.5   509.3   508.8   -0.46	13/	60120		602			491.0	1.5	1.5	491.2	490.7	-0.49
133   60130   602   497.4   3   3   497.1   496.7   -0.48     133   60130   602   497.4   3   3   497.1   496.7   -0.48     133   60130   605   1028   0.93   500.4   3.14   3.134   500.1   499.7   -0.48     132   60130   602   503.5   3   3   503.3   502.8   -0.47     131   60130   602   506.5   3   3   506.3   505.8   -0.47     130   60115   602   509.5   1.5   1.5   509.3   508.8   -0.46	130	610	552	602			493.0	1 4	1 4	492.1	492.2	-0.49
133   60130   605   1028   0.93   500.4   3.14   3.134   500.1   499.7   -0.48     132   60130   602   503.5   3   3   503.3   502.8   -0.47     131   60130   602   506.5   3   3   505.8   -0.47     130   60115   602   509.5   1.5   1.5   509.3   508.8   -0.46	134	60130		602			497.4	1.4	1.4	497 1	496.7	-0.48
132   60130   602   503.5   3   3   503.3   502.8   -0.47     131   60130   602   506.5   3   3   505.3   505.8   -0.47     130   60115   602   509.5   1.5   1.5   509.3   508.8   -0.46	133	60130		605	1028	0.93	500 4	3 14	3 134	500 1	499.7	-0.48
131   60130   602   506.5   3   3   506.3   505.8   -0.47     130   60115   602   509.5   1.5   1.5   509.3   508.8   -0.46	132	60130		602		5.00	503.5	3	3	503.3	502.8	-0,47
130   60115   602   509.5   1.5   1.5   509.3   508.8   -0.46	131	60130		602			506.5	3	3	506.3	505.8	-0.47
	130	60115		602			509.5	1.5	1.5	509.3	508.8	-0.46

DGR-2	2 As-Built Cas	ing Summary									
Andre	w Bessant, De	cember 18, 200	)7								
Item	Component	Component	Coupling	Coupling	Mag	Initial	Nominal	Measured	Initial	Final	Movement
No.	P/N	S/N	P/N	S/N	Collar	Depth	Length	Length	Depth	Position	
					(m)	(m)	(m)	(m)	(m)	(m)	(m)
129	60130		602			511.0	3	3	510.8	510.3	-0.46
128	60130		602			514.0	3	3	513.8	513.3	-0.46
127	612	583	602			517.0	1.4	1.4	516.8	516.3	-0.45
126	60130		602			518.4	3	3	518.2	517.7	-0.45
125	60130		605	1009	0.93	521.4	3.13	3.137	521.2	520.7	-0.44
124	60130		602			524.6	3	3	524.3	523.9	-0.44
123	60130		602			527.6	3	3	527.3	526.9	-0.44
122	60130		602			530.6	3	3	530.3	529.9	-0.43
121	60130	570	602			533.6	3	3	533.3	532.9	-0.43
120	612	578	602	[	1	536.6	1.4	1.4	536.3	535.9	-0.42
119	60130		602	1006	0.02	538.0	3	3	537.7	537.3	-0.42
110	60130		603	1006	0.93	541.0	3.14	3.137	540.7	540.5	-0.42
116	60130		602			544.1	3	3	545.0	545.4	-0.41
115	60130		602			550.1	3	3	540.8	540.4	-0.41
114	60130		602			553.1	3	3	552.8	552.4	-0.40
113	612	555	602			556.1	14	14	555.8	555.4	-0.39
112	60130	000	602			557.5	3	3	557.2	556.8	-0.39
111	60130		605	1005	0.93	560.5	3.14	3.137	560.2	559.9	-0.39
110	60130		602			563.6	3	3	563.4	563.0	-0.38
109	60130		602			566.6	3	3	566.4	566.0	-0.38
108	60130		602			569.6	3	3	569.4	569.0	-0.37
107	60115		602			572.6	1.5	1.5	572.4	572.0	-0.37
106	60130		602			574.1	3	3	573.9	573.5	-0.37
105	60130		602			577.1	3	3	576.9	576.5	-0.36
104	612	559	602			580.1	1.4	1.4	579.9	579.5	-0.36
103	60130		602			581.5	3	3	581.3	580.9	-0.36
102	60130		605	1007	0.93	584.5	3.14	3.137	584.3	583.9	-0.35
101	612	567	602		1	587.7	1.4	1.4	587.4	587.1	-0.35
100	60130		602			589.1	3	3	588.8	588.5	-0.34
99	60130		605	1030	0.93	592.1	3.14	3.137	591.8	591.5	-0.34
98	60130		602			595.2	3	3	594.9	594.6	-0.34
97	60130		602			598.2	3	3	597.9	597.6	-0.33
90	60130		602			601.2	3	3	600.9	600.6	-0.33
95	60130		602			607.2	3	3	606.0	606.6	-0.32
03	612	563	602			610.2	14	14	600.9	609.6	-0.32
92	60130	000	602			611.6	3	3	611.3	611.0	-0.31
91	60130		605	996	0.93	614.6	3 14	3 138	614.3	614.0	-0.31
90	60130		602		0.00	617.8	3	3	617.5	617.2	-0.30
89	60130		602			620.8	3	3	620.5	620.2	-0.30
88	60130		602			623.8	3	3	623.5	623.2	-0.29
87	612	565	602			626.8	1.4	1.4	626.5	626.2	-0.29
86	60130		602			628.2	3	3	627.9	627.6	-0.29
85	60130		605	997	0.93	631.2	3.13	3.137	630.9	630.6	-0.28
84	60130		602			634.3	3	3	634.0	633.7	-0.28
83	60130		602			637.3	3	3	637.0	636.8	-0.27
82	60130		602			640.3	3	3	640.0	639.8	-0.27
81	60130	550	602			643.3	3	3	043.0	642.8	-0.26
80	612	550	602			646.3	1.4	1.4	647.4	647.0	-0.26
79	60130		602	1066	0.00	04/./	3	3	650.4	047.2	-0.26
10	60130		600	0001	0.93	000.7	3.14	3.137	652.6	652.2	-0.20
76	60130		602 602			656.9	3	3	656.6	656.3	-0.20
75	612	561	602		I	659.8	1.4	14	659.6	659.3	-0.24
74	60130		602			661.2	3	3	661.0	660 7	-0.24
73	60130		605	1067	0.93	664.2	3.14	3.137	664.0	663.7	-0,23
72	60130		602		0.00	667.4	3	3	667.1	666.9	-0.23
71	60130		602			670.4	3	3	670.1	669.9	-0.22

DGR-2	2 As-Built Cas	ing Summary									
		Ŭ Ĵ									
Andre	w Bessant, Deo	cember 18, 200	)7								
Item	Component	Component	Coupling	Coupling	Mag	Initial	Nominal	Measured	Initial	Final	Movement
No.	P/N	S/N	P/N	S/N	Collar	Depth	Length	Length	Depth	Position	
					(m)	(m)	(m)	(m)	(m)	(m)	(m)
70	60130		602			673.4	3	3	673.1	672.9	-0.22
69	612	569	602			676.4	1.4	1.4	676.1	675.9	-0.21
68	60130		602			677.8	3	3	677.5	677.3	-0.21
67	60130		605	999	0.93	680.8	3.14	3.137	680.5	680.3	-0.21
66	60130		602			683.9	3	3	683.6	683.4	-0.20
65	60130		602			686.9	3	3	686.6	686.4	-0.20
64	612	535	602			689.9	1.4	1.4	689.6	689.4	-0.19
63	60130		602			691.3	3	3	691.0	690.8	-0.19
62	60130		605	1002	0.93	694.3	3.14	3.137	694.0	693.8	-0.19
61	60130		602			697.4	3	3	697.2	697.0	-0.18
60	60130		602			700.4	3	3	700.2	700.0	-0.18
59	60130		602			703.4	3	3	703.2	703.0	-0.17
58	60130		602			706.4	3	3	706.2	706.0	-0.17
57	60130		602			709.4	3	3	709.2	709.0	-0.17
56	612	564	602			712.4	1.4	1.4	712.2	712.0	-0.16
55	60130		602			713.8	3	3	713.6	713.4	-0.16
54	60130		605	1003	0.93	716.8	3.14	3.137	716.6	716.4	-0.15
53	60130		602			720.0	3	3	719.7	719.6	-0.15
52	60115		602			723.0	1.5	1.5	722.7	722.6	-0.15
51	60130		602			724.5	3	3	724.2	724.1	-0.14
50	60130		602			727.5	3	3	727.2	727.1	-0.14
49	612	345B	602	r.		730.5	1.4	1.4	730.2	730.1	-0.13
48	60130		602			731.9	3	3	731.6	731.5	-0.13
47	60130		605	1004	0.93	734.9	3.14	3.137	734.6	734.5	-0.13
46	60130		602			738.0	3	3	737.7	737.6	-0.12
45	60130		602			741.0	3	3	740.7	740.6	-0.12
44	612	455B	602			/44.0	1.4	1.4	/43./	743.6	-0.11
43	60130		602	1000		/45.4	3	3	/45.1	745.0	-0.11
42	60130		605	1068	0.93	/48.4	3.14	3.138	/48.1	748.0	-0.11
41	60130		602			751.5	3	3	751.3	751.2	-0.10
40	60130		602			754.5	3	3	754.3	754.2	-0.10
39	60130	0440	602			757.5	3	3	757.3	757.2	-0.09
38	612	344B	602	I		760.5	1.4	1.4	760.3	760.2	-0.09
37	60130		602	1005	0.02	701.9	3	3 1 2 9	701.7	701.0	-0.09
30	60130		605	1065	0.93	764.9	3.14	3.138	764.7	764.6	-0.08
35	60130	EE A	632	253		708.1	3.22	3.225	771.0	707.7	-0.08
34	60120	554	602			7707	1.4	1.4	772.4	771.0	-0.07
20	60130		605	1001	0.02	775 7	ۍ ۲۸ ک	3 2 125	775 4	775 /	-0.07
32	60130		600	1001	0.93	772 0	<u>ى</u> 3.14	3.130	778.6	779.5	-0.07
30	60130		602			781 8	<u> </u>	3	781.6	781.5	-0.00
20	60130		602			79/ 9	<u> </u>	3	78/ 6	784.5	_0.00
29	60130		602			797 9	<u> </u>	3	787.6	787.5	-0.05
20	612	551	602	I		790.8	1.4	14	790.6	790.5	-0.05
26	60130	001	602			792.2		3	792.0	791.9	-0.04
25	60130		605	1000	0.93	795.2	3 14	3 136	795.0	794 9	-0.04
24	60130		602		0.00	798.4	3	3	798 1	798 1	-0.03
23	60130		602			801.4	3	3	801.1	801.1	-0.03
22	60130		602			804.4	3	3	804.1	804.1	-0.03
21	612	454B	602		I	807.4	1.4	1.4	807.1	807.1	-0.02
20	60130		602			808.8	3	3	808.5	808.5	-0.02
19	60130		605	998	0.93	811.8	3.14	3.138	811.5	811.5	-0.01
18	60130		602			814.9	3	3	814.7	814.6	-0.01
17	60130		602			817.9	3	3	817.7	817.7	-0.01
16	0401M05		415			820.9	0.5	0.5	820.7	820.7	0.00
15	418	51				821.4	1.77	1.77	821.2	821.2	0.00
14	0401M05		402			823.2	0.5	0.5	822.9	822.9	0.00
13	0401M30		404	52	0.93	823.7	3.15	3.15	823.4	823.4	0.00
12	0401M15		402			826.9	15	15	826.6	826.6	0.00

DGR-2 As-Built Casing Summary											
Andrev	v Bessant, Deo	cember 18, 200	)7								
ltem No.	Component P/N	Component S/N	Coupling P/N	Coupling S/N	Mag Collar (m)	Initial Depth (m)	Nominal Length (m)	Measured Length (m)	Initial Depth (m)	Final Position (m)	Movement (m)
11	0401M15		402			828.4	1.5	1.5	828.1	828.1	0.00
10	0401M15		402			829.9	1.5	1.5	829.6	829.6	0.00
9	0401M30		402			831.4	3	3	831.1	831.1	0.00
8	0401M05		402			834.4	0.5	0.5	834.1	834.1	0.00
7	418	52				834.9	1.78	1.77	834.6	834.6	0.00
6	0401M05		402			836.6	0.5	0.5	836.3	836.3	0.00
5	0401M15		404	100	0.93	837.1	1.65	1.65	836.8	836.8	0.00
4	0401M05		402			838.8	0.5	0.5	838.5	838.5	0.00
3	418	49				839.3	1.78	1.77	839.0	839.0	0.00
2	0401M05		402			841.1	0.5	0.5	840.8	840.8	0.00
1	0401M30		404	53	0.93	841.6	3.15	3.15	841.3	841.3	0.00
0	403					844.7			844.4	844.4	0.00

#### **Pre-Inflation Pressure Profile Calculation Sheet**

Monitoring Well: DGR-02

Date:	30-Nov-07
Probe:	EMS 2653

	<u>Atmospheric = </u>	14.25		Pressure head	Piez. Level
	-			outside port	outside port
Port	Port Depth	P1	P2	H =	
(Zone) No.	(nominal, m)	(psi)	(psi)	(P2-Patm)/w	Dz = Dp-H
1	841.6	1215.6	1414.6	984.8	-143.2
2	837.1	1209.1	1407.4	979.7	-142.6
3	823.7	1190.0	1385.2	964.2	-140.5
4	811.8	1172.9	1365.4	950.2	-138.4
5	795.2	1149.3	1338.0	931.0	-135.8
6	775.7	1121.4	1305.6	908.2	-132.5
7	764.9	1105.8	1287.7	895.6	-130.7
8	748.4	1082.2	1260.3	876.3	-127.9
9	734.9	1062.9	1237.8	860.5	-125.6
10	716.8	1037.1	1208.0	839.5	-122.7
11	694.3	1005.0	1170.6	813.2	-118.9
12	680.8	985.6	1148.1	797.4	-116.6
13	664.2	962.4	1120.7	778.1	-113.9
14	650.7	942.8	1098.0	762.2	-111.5
15	631.1	915.0	1065.6	739.4	-108.3
16	614.6	891.4	1038.1	720.1	-105.5
17	592.1	859.2	1000.7	693.8	-101.7
18	584.5	848.4	988.2	685.0	-100.5
19	560.5	814.0	948.3	656.9	-96.4
20	541.0	786.2	915.9	634.1	-93.1
21	521.4	758.2	883.4	611.3	-89.9
22	500.4	728.2	848.4	586.7	-86.3
23	488.4	710.9	828.5	572.6	-84.2
24	480.8	700.4	815.9	563.8	-83.0
25	464.3	676.7	788.4	544.4	-80.1
26	336.7	494.5	576.2	395.2	-58.5
27	223.6	332.9	388.0	262.8	-39.2
28	107.4	167.1	194.6	126.9	-19.5

Note: Not corrected for effects of borehole deviation or temperature or fluid density. Fresh water density assumed Note: Datum is GL=0. Top of concrete pad.

Note: Depths for Measurement Ports from Well Designer using "measured" legths of components.

## Piezometric Profile: Monitoring Well: DGR-02



Client:OPG Site:Bruce, Ont Datum:Ground Surface Plot By:\_\_\_\_ Date:\_\_\_\_ Checked By:\_\_\_\_Date:\_\_\_\_ Westbay Project:WB 860

#### Post-Inflation Pressure Profile Calculation Sheet

Monitoring Well: DGR-02

Date:	11-Dec-08
Probe:	EMS 2653

	Atmospheric =	14.09		Pressure head	Piez. Level
				outside port	outside port
Port	Port Depth	P1	P2	H =	
(Zone) No.	(nominal, m)	(psi)	(psi)	(P2-Patm)/w	Dz = Dp-H
1	841.3	1214.3	1572.9	1096.3	-255.0
2	836.8	1206.7	1540.8	1073.7	-236.9
3	823.4	1187.5	1497.9	1043.6	-220.2
4	811.5	1170.2	1455.7	1013.8	-202.3
5	794.9	1146.3	1334.0	928.3	-133.4
6	775.4	1118.3	1301.5	905.4	-130.0
7	764.6	1102.2	1129.6	784.5	-19.9
8	748.0	1078.2	1086.0	753.9	-5.9
9	734.5	1058.5	1076.5	747.2	-12.7
10	716.4	1032.5	1048.1	727.2	-10.8
11	693.8	999.9	1012.5	702.2	-8.4
12	680.3	980.3	988.4	685.2	-4.9
13	663.7	956.2	966.2	669.6	-5.9
14	650.2	936.4	940.0	651.2	-1.0
15	630.6	908.2	905.6	627.0	3.6
16	614.0	884.0	876.7	606.7	7.3
17	591.5	851.0	863.0	597.0	-5.5
18	583.9	839.7	950.7	658.7	-74.8
19	559.9	804.7	829.4	573.4	-13.5
20	540.3	776.5	781.2	539.5	0.8
21	520.7	748.3	755.1	521.1	-0.4
22	499.7	717.8	733.6	506.0	-6.3
23	487.6	700.2	738.0	509.1	-21.5
24	480.1	689.1	727.8	501.9	-21.8
25	463.5	665.0	718.0	495.1	-31.6
26	335.8	481.2	556.9	381.7	-45.9
27	222.6	319.1	382.0	258.8	-36.2
28	106.5	152.9	196.7	128.5	-22.0

Note: Not corrected for effects of borehole deviation or temperature or fluid density. Fresh water density assumed Note: Datum is GL=0. Top of concrete pad.

Note: Depths for Measurement Ports from Well Designer using "measured" legths of components.

## Piezometric Profile Monitoring Well: DGR-02



Equivalent Depth To Water (m)

Client:OPG Site:Bruce, Ont Datum: Ground Surface Plot By:\_\_\_\_ Date:\_\_\_ Checked By:\_\_\_ Date:\_\_\_ Westbay Project:WB 860



# **MP Drift Diagram**

Job No.: <u>WB860</u>	Monitoring Well No. DGR-2	Drawn By: AJB
Client: OPG	Project: <u>Bruce</u>	Date: January 18, 2008
Drift Approval	Borehole Items:	2
	MP Casing Items:	12

				Borehole and Monitoring Well Dimer	nsions	
/9. 11.		Item	Model No.	Description	I.D. (mm/in)	O.D. (mm/in)
				MP System Casing Items		
		1.	0601	MP55 Casing	57 / 2.25	73 / 2.87
		2.	0602	MP55 Regular Coupling	57 / 2.25	91 / 3.6
7 8	<b>3.</b>	3.	0612	Stiffened Packer	57 / 2.25	110 / 4.3
		4.	0605	MP55 Measurement Port Coupling	57 / 2.25	90 / 3.5
		5.	0608	MP55 Magnetic Location Collar	73.5 / 2.9	91 / 3.6
10.		6.	0607	MP55 Pumping Port	57 / 2.25	88./ 3.5
		7.	0618	MP55 Packer – GeoPro	57 / 2.25	125 / 5.0
5/12		8.	0418	MP55 Packer - GeoPro	57 / 2.25	125 / 5.0
<b> </b>		9	0401	MP55 SS Casing	57 / 2.25	63.5 / 2.5
		10	0404	MP55 SS Measurement Port	57 / 2.25	90 / 3.5
		11	0402	MP55 SS Regular Coupling	57 / 2.25	73 / 2.87
		12	0408	MP55 Magnetic Location Collar	73.5 / 2.9	91 / 3.6
		13				
				Borehole Items		
		.Α	N/A	Steel Well Casing with perforation zones.	241 / 9.5	N/A
		В	N/A	Open Borehole	158.7 / 6.25	N/A

Notes:

1) The sketches of MP casing components on this Drift Diagram are only to illustrate comparative dimensions. Please refer to the Proposed Casing Log for details on the sequence of MP casing components in the well.

2) Nominal 'drift' for tools to run inside MP55 casing components = 50mm.

Α.

2

6

В.

Westbay Instruments Inc.

## **Summary Casing Log**

Company: Intera Well: DGR-2 Site: Kincardine, ON Project: Bruce Site Investigation

Job No: WB860 Author: DL

#### **Well Information**

Reference Datum:Ground LevelElevation of Datum:0.00m.MP Casing Top:0.00m.MP Casing Length:844.72m.

Well Description: Plastic MP55 with SS MP55 bottom Other References: SS MP55 Starts at 826m depth Surface Casing to 451m

#### **File Information**

File Name: DGR2\_D2.WWD Report Date: Tue Jan 08 20:35:47 2008 an di seria Seria di seri

Borehole Depth: 850.00 m. Borehole Inclination: Vertical Borehole Diameter: 159.00 mm

File Date: Dec 18 12:16:11 2007

#### Sketch of Wellhead Completion



## DGR-02 Surface Completion

(before attachm ent of m onopod bracket)

# Summary Casing Log Intera

İ

### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-2



# Legend

#### Geology

Shale,

Shale

Calcareous

Shale, Sandy

Limestone, Shaly

Sandstone, Shaly

Limestaone

Sandstone,

Coarse

Bedded

#### Backfill/Casing

Mild Steel

(c) Westbay Instruments Inc. 2000ue Jan 08 21:24:54 2008

## Summary Casing Log Intera

### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-2

Scale Meters	Well MP Casingasing	MP Scale Zone Meters	Well MP	MP Zone	Scale Motors	Well MP	MP Zono
	eachigadhig		Casingasing	Zone	meters	Casingasing	Zone
0	304	100			200		
Ū	303	100	270		200	236	
	302		269			235	
10	301	110			210	234	
	300	110	266	<b>7</b>	210	233	
	299		265			232	
20	298	120	264		220	231	
	296	120	263		220		•
	295		262				
30	294	130	261		230	227	•
	293		259			226	
	292		258			225	
40	291	140	257		240	224	
	290		256			223	
	289		255			222	
50	287	150	254		250	220	
	286		253			219	
	285		252			218	
60	284	160	251		260	217	
	283		249			216	
	282		248			215	
70	281	170	247		270	214	
	280		246			213	
	278		245			211	
80	277	180	244		280	210	
	276		243			209	
	275		242			208	
90	274	190	241		290	207	
	273		239			206	
	272		238			205	
100		200	237		300	204	

(c) Westbay Instruments Inc. 2000 Jan 08 21:11:08 2008

# Summary Casing Log Intera

#### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-2



(c) Westbay Instruments Inc. 2000 Jan 08 21:11:08 2008

### Summary Casing Log Intera

#### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-2



## **Casing Installation Log**

Company: Intera Well: DGR-2 - DRAFT 2 Site: Kincardine, ON Project: Bruce Site Investigation

Well Information

Reference Datum:Ground LevelElevation of Datum: 0.00m.MP Casing Top: 0.00m.MP Casing Length: 844.72m.

Well Description: Plastic MP55 with SS MP55 bottom Other References: SS MP55 Starts at 826m depth Surface Casing to 451m

Bridge Plug at 836m

**File Information** 

File Name: DGR2\_D2.WWD Report Date: Tue Nov 20 17:42:29 2007

Comments

Borehole Depth: 850.00 m. Borehole Inclination: Vertical Borehole Diameter: 159.00 mm

Job No: WB860

Author: DL

File Date: Nov 16 11:11:18 2007

#### Log Information

Borehole condition confirmed. MP well design & preparation. MP well design checked. MP well and borehole approved to install.

(method)	 Date:	
By:	Date:	12000
Ву:	 Date;	<u>11 - 11 - 0</u>
By: 14	Date:	100/25/07

1

#### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-2



# Legend

#### Geology

Shale,

Shale

Calcareous

Shale, Sandy

Limestone, Shaly

Sandstone, Shaly

Limestaone

Sandstone,

Coarse

Bedded

## Backfill/Casing

Mild Steel

(c) Westbay Instruments Inc. 2000ue Jan 08 21:09:20 2008



(c) Westbay Instruments Inc. 2000 Nov 20 17:33:55 2007

Page: 3

Job No: WB860

1, 248 m C e

143 m C 8: 42 m C 8:

Well: DGR-2 - DRAFT 2

#### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-2 - DRAFT 2



(c) Westbay Instruments Inc. 2000 Nov 20 17:33:55 2007

#### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-2 - DRAFT 2



(c) Westbay Instruments Inc. 2000 Nov 20 17:33:55 2007

#### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-2 - DRAFT 2



(c) Westbay Instruments Inc. 2000 Nov 20 17:33:55 2007

#### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-2 - DRAFT 2



(c) Westbay Instruments Inc. 2000 Nov 20 17:33:55 2007

### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-2 - DRAFT 2

250	
219 060130 - MP55 Casi	ng 1 (3M/10F)
218 060130 - MP55 Casi	ng 1 (3M/10F)
217 060130 - MP55 Casi	ng 1 (3M/10F)
260 216 060130 - MP55 Casi	ng 1 (3M/10F)
3 215 060130 - MP55 Casi	ng 1 (3M/10F)
214 060130 - MP55 Casi	ng 1 (3M/10F)
270 213 060130 - MP55 Casi	ng 1 (3M/10F)
212 060130 - MP55 Casi	ng 1 (3M/10F)
211 060130 - MP55 Casi	ng 1 (3M/10F)
280 210 060130 - MP55 Casir	ng 1 (3M/10F)
6 209 060130 - MP55 Casir	ng 1 (3M/10F)
3 208 060130 - MP55 Casi	ng 1 (3M/10F)
207 060130 - MP55 Casi	ng 1 (3M/10F)
290 3 206 060130 - MP55 Casi	ng 1 (3M/10F)
205 060130 - MP55 Casi	ng 1 (3M/10F)
204 060130 - MP55 Casi	ng 1 (3M/10F)
300 203	

(c) Westbay Instruments Inc. 2000 Nov 20 17:36:55 2007

10 11

#### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-2 - DRAFT 2



(c) Westbay Instruments Inc. 2000 Nov 20 17:36:55 2007

#### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-2 - DRAFT 2



(c) Westbay Instruments Inc. 2000 Nov 20 17:36:55 2007

#### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-2 - DRAFT 2



(c) Westbay Instruments Inc. 2000 Nov 20 17:36:55 2007

#### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-2 - DRAFT 2



(c) Westbay Instruments Inc. 2000 Nov 20 17:36:55 2007

#### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-2 - DRAFT 2



#### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-2 - DRAFT 2



(c) Westbay Instruments Inc. 2000 Nov 20 17:39:10 2007

#### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-2 - DRAFT 2



(c) Westbay Instruments Inc. 2000 Nov 20 17:39:10 2007

#### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-2 - DRAFT 2



(c) Westbay Instruments Inc. 2000 Nov 20 17:39:10 2007

#### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-2 - DRAFT 2



#### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-2 - DRAFT 2



#### Job No: WB860 Well: DGR-2 - DRAFT 2



(c) Westbay Instruments Inc. 2000 Nov 20 17:40:44 2007

850

## **MP 55 Packer Inflation Record**

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 1 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment: 0418

Packer: 0418-049 Packer Depth:839.0 m



Plot By:\_



## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:WB 860	Client: OPG	By:_Andrew Bessant_ D	)ate:
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:	Station Contraction Contraction
Packer No.	Depth:	Computer Data File:	WDF
Inf-Tool No.	Vent Tool No.	Volume Pumped: V	/ol Returned
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool	Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (Shoe	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> ) $1546$	Final Inf'n Vol: F	inal Press:(P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:	~	Calc'd Element Pressure (P	<sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed	Yes/No):

1900	Pumping InformationI = Inflate, O = Off, C = Closed					
Volume		Pressure	ure Clock			Comments
(litres) Line Inf. Tool Vent Tool (psig) (psia) (psia)		Tag No.	Text			
0	0	121632	12/559	6:20 pm		KAND 7000
0	0	12125%	1546.7			MANS SHOT ST
		12 95	1598,78	6:2200	ÿ	71K SU 0 10123
1	\$00	1287	1546			Mund to \$100
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		1500	1546	6:23 m	······ *	THE DATE
L.	400	1483	15459	6 Lown	1	
3	11	1480	1546	6-21 em		
4	11	1494	1946,9	6: Man		
<u></u>		9				THE NOT KANDED
6	~			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	/	SHOR IN THE CANP
		1.212.L	1547,¢			SHOROUT
		000	1541C	×	:	r the
1	\$00					121m/ 70 800
r			:	-	J	7/16 72
3	6.00	1574	12164	6:56 m		
4	610	1525	12/6.4	61 <i>57.00</i> 0		
<u> </u>	1200	1377	11	6:59 pm	-	
6	600	1579	ll I	\$:00 in		
7	600	1581	V/	7:01 pm		
<u> </u>	600	19.80	И	71 Bun		71159/ projo 0120
		ļ		/		IORAL "

MP55INF3.DOC MAR 11, 2000
Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 2 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment: 0418

Packer: 0418-052 Packer Depth:834.6 m



Plot By:\_\_

Page \_\_\_\_\_of \_\_\_\_



# MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:WB 860	Client: OPG	By:_Andrew Bessant_ Date:
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No.	Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: <u>8-SO</u> Vol Returned <u>/- 0</u> 0
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> ) <u>/20</u>	Final Inf'n Vol: 2.5 Final Press: 2/2 (PF)
Comments:	,	Calc'd Element Pressure ( $P_F + P_V - P_O$ )_600
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

1420	1750	7	Pu	mping Inform	natio	n I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
$\bigcirc$	0	1206	1209	-738		
<u></u>		1206	1S37,6			THIS SHO
		1280	15392	7:40pm		71E JH O
,	- 10					10-1 300
	and the second sec					
2		IS25	1209.4	0		1/12/ Tool NOT 1 ANDIA
3		1531	1000	10:16Ani		
<u> </u>		1508	10	10:18 AM		
<u> </u>		1596	1	10:20an.		
G.		1.551	and a second	10:22 AM		
7	1	1559	11	10:24 AM		
7.5		ISGS	10	10:25am		
		1672	11	ι - υ		
8.25	500	NIG	и.	10:27	i Na s	Rund ORE TRIE OFFE
		1918	11	10:35		DA
RISQ	9,00	18129	11	10:32		Numa 200 900
		1207.9	le	10:37	ſ	-dia CLOSIE
7.SQ	Q					MARAT LINE
		1252.9	U	11:38		TIE O
		1257.3	l.	10:39		Q1-
~13.		1262.15	11	10:42		
· · ·						EMS SHOTEN
		120412	207.07	10:43000		The SHORIN SUCTION
<u> </u>			*	6		

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 3 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment: 0418

Packer: 0418-051 Packer Depth:821.2 m



Plot By:\_

Page \_\_\_\_\_of \_\_\_\_



# MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project: WB 860	Client: OPG	By:_Andrew Bessant_ Date:			
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:			
Packer No	Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF			
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: Vol Returned /. 25			
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)			
Vent Tool Pressure (Shoe	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> ) _// <u>///</u>	Final Inf'n Vol: 2.25 Final Press://02(P <sub>F</sub> )			
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )			
No Var	1006	Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):			

7	20		Pu	mping Infor	matio	n I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
0	$\bigcirc$	118690	115267	4:28		7112 Aller cut U
0	$\bigcirc$	1532	116224	4:29		THE SHOR OUT ROADT
12	100	1498	lt			amn-ro 1000
						TTIE T MENT
						XIUM ON
22	500	1514	11	4:33		
3	11	1525	X	4:35		
4	11	1532	11	4:36		
5	11	1541	4	4:38		
_6	SIO	1546	1193.56	4:39		
7	600	1553	11	4:41		
<u> </u>	11	1578	11	4:42		
<u>8,5 -</u>	700	1813 -	11	4:43		Auroparel TIG OFF
	[1	1800	11938	4:49		GA 10mil
	1000	1792	- U	4:53		pun 1000
					l	L'THE C
7.75	$\square$	1000	1.5858.4			Vient Linie
	Weth Add 1	1223	1193.8	4:54		7.117 O V
		1249	* N	4:57		QA Sarin
		100770	1100.0			à-
-		11 17,67	11.7.3.90	5:02	ļ	SHOR 19 Kor
•						

55INF3.DOC MAR 11, 2000



Project:WB 860	Client: OPG	By:_Andrew Bessant_	Date:			
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:				
Packer No3	Depth:	Computer Data File:		.WDF		
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped:	Vol Returned			
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>v</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent Te	ool Data) (Y/N)			
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> )	Final Inf'n Vol:	Final Press:	_(P <sub>F</sub> )		
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>O</sub> )				
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):				

#### **Pumping Information** I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments	
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text	
Ø	$\bigcirc$	1235	11 89.40	11:02		THE SHOLDOT YS	2
1.0	900					and to gas X	
	/			11:03 AM	l	THE I	
						Mind TO1300 X	
		11376			,	SUCH IN Re- Lorano	
		1187.6				SHOROUT 23	RECIND
		1187.3	Ň			SMOE OUT 23	
		1279.03				How and 19	
1.0	100					Auro 1000	
					/	CIE ING	
			:				
						·	
ange							
					-1.		

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 4 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment: 0612

Packer: 0612-454B Packer Depth:807.1 m



07



# MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:WB 860	Client: OPG	By:_Andrew Bessant_ Date:
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No.	Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: <u>// SO</u> Vol Returned
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (Shoe	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> ) <u>/365</u>	Final Inf'n Vol: //. 75 Final Press;/575 (P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:	······	Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>O</sub> )
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

_[\$63	~ )		Pu	mping Infor	matio	n I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Clo	se	
Volume		Pressure	*******	Clock		lock		
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text		
					-		_	
ļ	PC /	1388	1365.53	10:18		purp 70 950	_	
	300	14.00	12/00	10:21		Pertite applicat	- 1400	
3	600	1466	1365.3	10:21			-	
4	600	1463	1365.4	10:23				
2	6.00 1.00	1453	1.540, 2 1219, 7	10:24		Servinzie / Vint gen	E and a second	
4	600	1445	1242	10:29		Stoff TOMMIN II ECON TAMAT	<u>C</u>	
<u></u>	<u>600</u>	1442	1/28	10.28				
-7	640	1460	12.87	10:29				
10	600	14.94	1172	10:30				
1/20	100	1/0.95	11-72	10:00				
	10.0	1910	1125	10:33		MAMMOOKK 1715 OC		
		1624	1184	10:34		CLOSK //Ear	7	
		1592	1203	10:36		01+		
		1576	1231	10:44		ξ. <i>σ</i>	_	
<u>12.50</u>	1000	<u>1575</u>	1235	10:4430		Aluna TO 1000	TTT	
<u></u>	1.5.s	166/	1261	10.48		ADD VARTIER CLASS	2 141000	
12.75	1	12.80	1261			7/12 (	- innk	
<u> 18-11 J</u>		1263	1259	10:50		THEO	-	



Project:\_\_\_WB 860\_\_\_ Well No.\_\_\_DGR-2

Packer No.\_\_\_\_ Date: DEC

**Pumping Information** 

I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Volume		Pressure		Clock	Comments		
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text	
		1280	1,9.56	10:58		Smin QA	
		1230	1172.L			SHOR IN TEMS VSRO	
		1134	1172.5	10:04		THE SHOK IN	
				-			
				an a			

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 5 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment: 0612

Packer: 0612-551 Packer Depth:790.5 m



Plot By:\_\_\_



Project:WB 860	Client: OPG	By:_Andrew Bessant_ Date: /////07
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No	Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No.	Volume Pumped: <u>//.25_</u> Vol Returned .75
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N) _//
Vent Tool Pressure (Shoe	• Out, P <sub>o</sub> ) <u>/338</u>	Final Inf'n Vol: 10.50 Final Press: 1920(PF)
Comments: <u>672</u>		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0)_2SQ</sub>
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

	2		Pu	mping Infor	matio	<b>n</b> I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
0	0	1141.98	1338,08	11:18		TEMS SHOIE QUT
		1158.24	11	11:20		TITE SHOT OUT Roy 20
1.2	1000	1159	N	11:21		Auna 70 1000
	4			-		THE THE YO
		11111161	100010		<u> </u>	SHORPH Rat Corner
	10.00	1193.31	1338.18	11:26		SHOR OUT THE A
	1300	1751.12		- Sheen in second s		purp AT 1300
		1 1/13	10-010		6	TIE I 2000
		11/2	1638-18			SHORE IN THE
		11921	114.8.4			SHOK IN FIMS 13
		1145.1 26.115 mm	1538-19			SHOR QUT PEMS 13
0	1000	<u>1625.ett.</u>	155824	11.61		TIE SHOP 907 20
	1800			11:36		TIR IN 1900 C
12		1010	1201211	11.0.17	<u> </u>	
-7	Qnn.	1762	123641	4.78		Card Day
<u></u>	$\frac{100}{000}$	10-90	11201	11120		Stop purmp
	<u> </u>	1919	13.5811	<u>// 17/</u> 1/2 & 9		START AUMP
-97		9002	<u>153078</u> 17			
Ý.	1000	9019	10	11 12 9		
9	1000	2052	1	10.03		
Th	1090	2000	11	11:106	37° 4 ° - 1	
11	inso	2119	a contractor	12:20		
11.20	IOSO	1752	11	12:19		



Project:\_\_\_\_WB 860\_\_\_ Well No. DGR-2

Т

Г

Packer No. <u>S</u> Date: <u>DEC</u>

Pumping Information

I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Volume	Pressure		Clock	Comments			
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text	
		11:44.9	1151.3	12:23		SHOR IN EMS 13	
		1196.2	(151,3	12:24		SHORING THE 20	
				τ. — τ			
				******			
				······································			
						5	
				******			
				1			
		- 1					
				······			

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 6 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment: 0612

Packer: 0612-554 Packer Depth:771.0 m



Plot By:\_



Project:WB 860	Client: OPG	By:_Andrew Bessant_ Date: //rc2/07
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No6	Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No.	Volume Pumped: <u>/2.00</u> Vol Returned <u>/.25</u>
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N) _/
Vent Tool Pressure (Shoe	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> ) <u>/32S</u>	Final Inf'n Vol: <u>/2.25</u> Final Press: <u>/33</u> (P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:	. 3	Calc'd Element Pressure ( $P_F + P_V - P_0$ )_278
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

- 153	6		Pu	mping Infor	matio	n I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume	89. 	Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)	- -	Tag No.	Text
Ø		1117.10	1122,6	12:39		IMADED
		1(16.76	1325,7	12:40		EMS SHOE OUT 13
		1161.31	13,05.7.	12:41		TIE OUT 17-
1.25	1000	1158	. 10	12:42	1	num 1000
		1394		12:144		File I Soo
L		1		. 0		
<u> </u>	300	14/10		12:4430		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
$\overline{R}$	1350	1415		11/196		
- <u>T</u>	230	14.11	Inin	12.17		0
<u></u>	530	1416	1315	12.50		Summerie / Step amp
3	632	140	Tani	12.50		START Moor D /1 /in T EPIE
	<u>330</u>	IIINO	1207	mica		
9	1534 1 C CA	1422	1105	12.00		
10	<u>200</u>	1419	1172	12:56		
11	LAN	1821	1191	10 258	5. 5. j.	
		1695	1123	19:59		Dunca are per 1715 at
11.50		1627	1132	12:59		Time Places
		1593	1193	1.09		()A
12.00			£			Menson 950
57						THEC
<u>10.75</u>		163	1175	1:10		1/Ent LIMAR
		1169	((26	11		TIE O
		1173	1200	1111		QAS min



Project:\_\_\_WB 860\_\_\_ Well No.\_\_\_\_DGR-2

r

Packer No. \_\_\_\_ Date: \_\_\_\_\_

Pumping Information

I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
$\mathcal{O}$	0	1180	1207	1:14		SHOEIN ENS 16/13
		1966	1123.04	7:15		U TIE Rotty
		1119.49	11	1:16		Suction
						TEND
						E
					ļ	
				-		
				****		
			L[			

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 7 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment: 0612

Packer: 0612-344B Packer Depth:760.2 m



Page \_\_\_\_\_of \_\_\_\_



# MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project: WB 860	Client: OPG	By: Andrew Bessant Date:
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No	Depth:	Computer Data File: WDF
Inf-Tool No.	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped:Vol Returned
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (Shoe	Out, Po) <u>1287</u>	Final Inf'n Vol: Final Press: (Pr)
Comments: <u>7//////</u> 3	20 VALSEMMON	Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> -P <sub>O</sub> )
FAILUNCE Draw	Kackisa	Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

<u> 1837 -</u>			Pu	Imping Infor	matic	<b>i</b> = Inflate, O = Off, C = Clos
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Too (psia)		Tag No.	Text
Q	$\Box O$	11024	1109.9	11:12am	<u> </u>	10 000
0	0	11.02.6	1287.91	11:20		FMC CHOF D. port 100
<u>Q</u>	0	1432	11	11:21		THE ICH IN DU
1.1	1000	1394	N			Dis to some
						Aller 10 1000 X
		HOG	11	11:24		aller in 1400
2	<u>Seo</u>	1378	17	11:25		1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1 1
3	<u></u>	1393	1289	11:26		
4	te	1393	1290	11:28		
<u>5</u>	11	1402	1306	11:29		Charles Min
6	600	1387	12:12		····	STOP Min - Office
-		1351	1202	11:131		State and
7	600	1372	1180-	11:32		1 purps
X	600	1381	1160	1433		
9	700	1404	11 12	11225		
1.0	11	1435	108	11:28		
1	_4	1492	109			
. 7		1635	109	11.39		5700 000 - 1000 0.0
		1579	110	11:39:30		Thank there is the and
		150/ 1	125,9	11:49		OA.
	1	IHSS 1	127,9	1.49		
						Anno - 1000
						The Contraction



Project: WB 860	Client: OPG	By:_Andrew Bessant_	Date: //sc 5/04
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:	
Packer No.	Depth:	Computer Data File:	WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: <u>13. 2</u>	_Vol Returned_, 10
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent To	ool Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (Shoe	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> ) <u>1289</u>	Final Inf'n Vol: <u>/2. S</u>	Final Press: <u>\$02(</u> P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments: Pachar	Jahren oll	Calc'd Element Pressure	(P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> -P <sub>0</sub> )_ <u>215</u>
nearly game	Can Previous Try	Confirm Pkr Valve Closed	I (Yes/No):
	V		

Pumping Information					I = Inflate, O = O	ff, C = Close
Pressure			Comments			
nf. To (psia)	(litres)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text	
1 <i>02</i> .	0	1107	4:08			
02		1287	4:09		EN SHO	14
					7163110	23 ?
					11E I	
2 <u>77</u>	1	12-87				
292	2	1287	4117		• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •	
<u> 197</u>	3	1287	4:19			
<u>326</u>	4	1287	4:22			
<u>338</u>	S	1282	4:26			
					SHOT 100 Kg	<u>-l-1-1-2</u> 2
SI		1287.6	4:40	_		
					104160 1200	2
					CTINE INF	12000
<u>'3Ø</u>	6	12378	4:42		s	
362	4	1287.8	Cf; Glif			
<u>366</u>	8	1290			SqUILLER //ENT	OUTER
360	9	1225	4:46			
<u>358</u>		1198	4147			
<u>557</u>	10	1/7/	4:44			
<u>376</u>	4	1102	4:50	ļ		
<u> 193</u>	M	108	4:52	<u> </u>	an a	
<u> </u>	13.2	1108	4154		TICO Ver	<u></u>
		1110	4:55	<u> </u>	Vana Claria	₩
<u>505</u>		1121	5700	and a state of the	G/A-	



Project: \_\_\_\_WB 860\_\_\_\_Well No. \_\_\_\_DGR-2

Packer No. \_\_\_\_ Date: \_\_\_\_\_

Pumping Information

I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
13.S	1900	1502	1122	5:05		Mingo 1000
10 0					/	AIR C
12.3	0 -	KITC.	Light	<u> </u>		Vient Cinto
		1755	AMG	<u>- 5:07</u>		1112 U
		/200		<u>_2.63</u>		( / /t-
		1102	1108	SID		ENN
		E.	(``	6.4		
					-	
				•.		
						· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 8 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment: 0612

Packer: 0612-455B Packer Depth:743.6 m



Plot By:\_\_



÷ ...

# MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:WB 860	Client: OPG	By:_Andrew Bessant_ Date:
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No.	Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: <u>/3</u> Vol Returned /.25
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, Po) <u>1260</u>	Final Inf'n Vol: <u>//, 25</u> Final Press;/ <u>//6/</u> (P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):
		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·

1510			Pu	mping Infor	matio	n I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
$\mathcal{Q}$	0	1078,8	101864	5:19		
		10784	1260.4	5120		En SHO 13
7 10		1721	11	<u>S:21</u>		TIR SHQ 18
- <i>4-1</i>	12 <i>00</i>	185	1260.9	<u>S122</u>		purp 1200
		1 <u>520</u>	1260.5	<u>S:25</u>		J I Ma summer
2	500	Ya/20	1120 S	5.01		
B	<u>500</u>	13.59	11-00,0	5:22		
Ÿ.	600	1351	11	5129		
5			1768.6			Sameral
			1193.5	5:30		
6	600.	<u>1335</u>	1168	5:32		STOR RUMP
7	600	1331	1133	5:25		
<u> </u>	<u>GD</u>	1338	1106	S:37		
	<u>600 -</u>	1374	1085	5:39		
-19	<u>600</u>	1395	1085	<u>5:34</u>		
 \$10	<u>400</u>	1411	1085	5:42		
the	100	1714	1091			
$l_{\mathcal{A}_{i}}$	<u></u>	1850	1000	<u>S145</u>		71k a Marry a
12	1000	Tala	10 85	0.50		11 16 Nº 1 CI0512
-filler	<u>,</u>	107	1011	<u> </u>		111 C Aur 100
11.25	A			8-4 H-c, M, F		1/15/7 1 1/15
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·		1265	1100,4	Sige		TIR O



Project:\_\_\_WB 860\_\_\_ Well No.\_\_\_DGR-2 Packer No.\_\_\_S\_\_\_ Date:\_\_\_\_\_S <u>o zhr</u>

Pumping InformationI = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close							
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments	
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text	
Q	0	1255	1101	6:00		QA-	
		1255	1094			SHOIE IN EMS	
		1916	1084			11 71/2 Suc	71
		1079	1084	G:01		END	
		-					
				-			
	-						
		<u> </u>	·····				
					-	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
				****			
		L	L		1		

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 9 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment: 0612

Packer: 0612-345B Packer Depth:730.1 m



Plot By:\_



Project:WB 860	Client: OPG	By:_Andrew Bessant_ Date: VECOS/07
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No	Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF
Inf-Tool No.	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: 13.90 Vol Returned Second
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (Shoe	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> ) _/ <u>238</u>	Final Inf'n Vol: <u>13</u> Final Press <u>/457(</u> P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure ( $P_F + P_V - P_0$ )_2/5_
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

<u> 490</u>	2		Pu	mping Infor	matio	<b>n</b> I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
Q	0	1058.6	1064	5:10		AND
		1058	1228-	S: 14		TEMS SHO 13
		1371	1238	212		711E SH Q 22
1.7	1200	1417	1239	SiRI		nume 1200
						1912 2 1500/
	Name and American American	44426664956600000000	Katapatakanakanakan			· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
	500	1344	1240	5:23		
4	600	<u>1355</u>	R41	5:25		
	600	<u>1352</u>	1245	Siel		Utint open
<u> </u>		1353	1183	S:27		
6	600	1343	1164	5:27:20	2	CANA Materia - Taken Ham
		1337-	lisa	5:28	1	Staller #
<u> </u>	600	1344	1134	<u>S:29</u>		
<u> </u>	<u>600</u>	1348	1128	5:30		
	100	<u>13 59</u>	1086	<u>S: 32</u>		
<u></u>	700	1373	1066	5:33		
	100	1389	1066	<u>S:34</u>		
<u></u>	700	1406	1066	5:06		1
<u> </u>		1422	<u></u>		-	
13	<u> 700</u>	1455-	<u>ll</u>	5:136		1
13.90		1624	101/	5:38		PUMPORT TIROK
		ISOG	1092	5:37		1/13not Closk
NI OT	1000	1457	1043	5:44		
14.25	10.00	L		S19N		110~70 -00 14-00



Project: \_\_\_\_WB 860\_\_\_\_ Well No. \_\_\_\_DGR-2

Packer No.\_\_\_\_ Date: Dr.c. 

**Pumping Information** 

I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
				5:46		7115 Com
	Ø					VIENT LINE
13.00	7	1181	1085	\$:46		71120
		1180	1086	5:48		0A
		11.30	1088	5:51		7
		1181	106S			SHOTE IN EMS 13
						11 7/12 18
· · · ·						

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 10 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment:Packer Valve would not open.

Packer: 0612-564 Packer Depth:712.0 m



Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 11 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-535 Packer Depth:689.4 m



Plot By:\_

Schlumberger water services Page \_\_\_\_\_of \_

Project:WB 860	Client: OPG	By:_Andrew Bessant_ Date:_//EC7/05
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No//	Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: <u>/3, 5</u> Vol Returned <u>/. 0</u>
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>v</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> ) _////	Final Inf'n Vol: 1.5 Final Press/1.6.7 (P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure ( $P_F + P_V - P_0$ )_293
	· · · ·	Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

1,80	0		Pu	mping Infor	matio	n I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
2	5.00	1072	1177.5	10:03		TIE I 100
3	600	1395	1174.14	10:05		
4	600	<u>1305</u>	1174.9	10:06		
	600	1391	1103	10.07		Man Optin
6	600	1298	1099	10:08		Stop purp / Fice
-7.	9.00	1247	1015	10:09		START pungo
	-100 - 300	1308	1064	10:10 10:00		
67	7 <i>00.2</i>	1319	1036	10:13	ć	
10	4	433 <u>8</u>	1010	10:14		
<u>11</u> 10° -	<u>XUO</u>	<u>1362</u> Nuce	TOOX TOAR	$\frac{1011S}{1011K}$		· · ·
12.0		1430	1008	10:19		DUNDOFIE TIE OF
		1 <u>556</u>	1009	10:18:30		Monor Clase
RE	1000	1161 1419	1014	11/27		A. 1000
<u>~~</u>	1000	1003	1015	10:3030		THE C
2.5	0					HENT LINE
		1077 Ingg	1015-9	10:31	-  	THEO



Project: WB 860 Well No. DGR-2

Г

Packer No.\_\_\_/ \_\_\_ Date:\_\_///2

Pumping Information I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

volume j	Pressure		Clock	Comments			
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text	
	Ø	1100	1016	10:36		0.4-	
		1101	1007			CHOE IN FMS	
		955.8	1007			SHOR DUFTIE SUCT	101
		1002	1007	n		15.00	
	<u> </u>						
	pinet and a second s						
	ž						
				,			

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 12 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-569 Packer Depth:675.9 m



Plot By:\_



r		
Project:WB 860	Client: OPG	By:_Andrew Bessant_ Date:_////
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No	Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No.	Volume Pumped: 12.80 Vol Returned 1.05
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N) _/
Vent Tool Pressure (Shoe	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> ) _//4 <u>8</u>	Final Inf'n Vol: <u>//. 25</u> Final Press <u>/374(</u> P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

1400	>		Pu	mping Info	rmatio	n I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
		1192	1148			CHOT: OUT 13/16
		1412	1149			1200 
2	SUP	1274	1150	10:51		
4	<u> </u>	1287	//s/ //sz	10:53		
<u>S</u>	7(	1289	1162	10:58		Vir 7 april
6	11	1270	1073.8	10:59		Stop paris / Kac
F	630 11	1214	1056	11:01		
9	1	1324	<u>989.4</u> 7.811	11:02		
1/2		1379	989.4	11:05		
12.25		14 <u>23</u> 1526	11	<u>11.106</u> 11.107		Mik apple / Burna a16/8
		1409	995 969	11107	<i>i</i> .	VENT CLOSED
		1374	1902	<u>11:01</u> <u>11:08</u>		
12.80	1000	991	1009	11:17		flery 1000
11:75	Q		1676 -	<u> </u>		Viena GINIE



Project: \_\_\_\_WB 860\_\_\_\_ Well No. \_\_\_\_DGR-2

Packer No. /2 Date: // 7 -2

**Pumping Information** 

I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
11.75	Ø	1057	1003.8	11:14		THE O
// / -		1059	10045	11:16		0A
		1060	1005.12	11:17		
		1983.8	988.SC	11:18		SHOR IN FEMS
		933.9	577.51			11 7/18
				·····		
		000.0	600 00			
		<u>,783.8</u>	181.30	<u>  :/y</u>		ENG
		1				
	•••			······		
J						

CC MAR 11, 2000

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 13 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-561 Packer Depth:659.3 m



Plot By:\_\_\_\_\_



10

# MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:WB 860	Client: OPG	By:_Andrew Bessant_ Date:_//cc_7/07-
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No	Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: 13.25_Vol Returned SQ
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (Pv).	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> ) <u>//2/</u>	Final Inf'n Vol: 1275 Final Press: 194 (PF)
Comments:	······································	Calc'd Element Pressure ( $P_F + P_V - P_0$ )
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

1370	2		Pu	mping Infor	matio	n I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
		907	963	11:24		
		, .	1121			ENIS SHQ 14
		1685		11:27		11/2 SHO 17
1.2_	1200	10 -				Mun 10 1200
						1 1900 ~
2	300	1264	1122.7	11:37		Ston Auran
<u>3</u>	<u>S00</u>	1739	1124	11:38		
4	600	1245	1125	11:40		
<u> </u>	600	1242	1129	11:41		Vient apren
		1241	1059			
G	600	1232	1040			STOD FILL TANK
		1204	1032	11:43		
7	700	1238	1015	11:45		
<u> </u>	100	1245	1007	11:46		
4	100	<u>1255</u>	783	11:42		
<u></u>	<u>750</u>	1270	265	1:48		
<u> </u>	800	1303	765	11147		
12	<i>420</i>	1342	7.65	11 : SO		р.,
		ISIR_	772			purgs arge MIE O
		1411	9 <b>6</b> 8	<u>11:32</u>	,	7.4K.O '
		1382	176	11155		G Phi
1/1	1 4 1 1	1354	<u>180</u>	<u>12:00</u>		
13,25	1000	1354	531	12:00:00		10mp 1000
		959	797	12:01		1 THEC



Project: WB 860 Well No. DGR-2

Packer No. 3 Date: Dace

Pumping Information I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments	
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text	
11,75	Ø					Viene Line	
7		1019	981	12:02		71E Ø	
		1040	983	12:07	ļ	0A	
		10.10	13 191			1	
		1040	764	12:02	-	SHORIN FMS 13	
		750	11	10.00		11 TITE SUC	1101
		760	76 F	12º07		1510	
L	L		I		L		

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 14 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-550 Packer Depth:645.8 m





Project:WB 860	Client: OPG	By:_Andrew Bessant_ Date: 16C1107
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No.	Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: <u>25</u> Vol Returned <u>-</u>
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (Shoe	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> ) _/ <u>//9</u> /	Final Inf'n Vol: <u>//. 75</u> Final Press; <u>/367 (</u> P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

/350		Pumping Information				n I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume	Pressure			Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
		972	944	12:18		1 440
		1989	1098	12:19	-	EMS SHOF O 12
		1259	1 0			TIK 11 0 (17)
1.80	1500	1263	1099	12:22		num 1500
	600	1205	1100	12:22		
3	600	1225	1101	12:24		
4	600	1229	1102	12:25		
<u> </u>	600	122S	1106	12:26		1/150 7 Or MERA
		1222	1058	12:27		
6	600	1209	1025	12:28		Ston Norma Tice Tark
		1196	1006	12:29		Stall the
7	600	1217	994	12:30		
<u> </u>	700	123/	177	12:31		
	700	1246	942	12:32		
	100	1269	746	12:33		
_4	<u> 700 -</u>	<u>1505                                   </u>	746	<u> </u>		
	<u> </u>	<u>1979                                   </u>	<u> 750 _</u>	12:35		
		1996	<u>750</u>	edar ya		Plung Stop
		<u>1452 _</u>				TIRD
			248	12:36		1/5m7 610512
		1367	<u>ZS4</u>	12:49		
12.75	1000	<u>1367</u>	755	12:45		1pm = 1000
11	<u> </u>	940	W.	12148		HE C
11. 75	-67					Cland hereiz


Project: WB 860 Well No. DGR-2 Packer No. Date: Date: Dete: 
			Pun	nping Infor	mation	I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
		Pressure		Clock		Comments
Volume (litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
		1047	955 057	12:47		9115 O QA Snin
		1058	455	12:52		CHOK IN EMS
		105V	945	12:53		SHOK IN TIE
			1			
	-					
				· ·		

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 15 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-565 Packer Depth:626.2 m





Project:WB 860	Client: OPG	By:_Andrew Bessant_ Date: Date
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No.	Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: 13:0 Vol Returned 1.25
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>v</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> ) _/ <u>/////</u>	Final Inf'n Vol: //. // Final Press:///3_(P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )_ <u>2+</u> 2
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

<u>132C</u>	)		Pur	mping Infor	matio	n I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
Q	Ø	917	917	1:14		
		1905	10-66	1:16		2/17
1.75	1500	1729	1066	1:18		pump 1500 1600 mg
						1/1E J 12
2	500	1171	1069	1:19		
3	500	1178	1069	1:21		
4	600	1192	1070	1:23		
5	$\int \partial \partial \Delta$	112 <u>S</u>	1092	1:24		Viere Crain
		1196	1020	1:24	-	
_6	6.00	1178	1001	1:25		Stop Anno File
		1167	918.6	1:26		Server manna
	<del>700</del>	11.72	778.9	1:27		
<u></u>	400	1197	<u>965.7</u>	1:28		
- 7	700	1209	<u> 155,0</u>	1:29		
	1.50	1233	923	1:30		
	\$00	12-66	919	1:32		
12		1304	921	1:33		
12.5		1466	919	1:34		Mump O
		1406		W.		TIE O
		<u>1333                                  </u>	122	1:36		Q AL
		BIS_	924	1:40		
		1		1:41		4
13.0	1100	1313	<u> 794</u>	1142		10mp 1000
	\$.	912	129	1:42		1/AC



Project: WB 860 Well No. DGR-2

Packer No. <u>/</u> Date: <u>//2C 7</u>

**Pumping Information** 

I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Volume		Pressure		Clock			
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text	
11.75	Ø	1014	124	1:43		7.1120/Ving /11	
		1017	<u>125</u>	1:48		Q hay	
		1/10	ann			Current Call 19	2
		JUL CZ	118.02			SHOE (Nº 19/13 12	2 /2
		phone				S17012 1 10 - 11 12 - 17	SUCTION
		912	911.9			END	
			\$ 1 B . 2				
							L
							(
	<u></u>						
				17,10,			
		L			·		

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 16 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-563 Packer Depth:609.6 m





10 0

## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project: <b>WB 860</b>	Client: OPG	By:_Andrew Bessant_	Date: <u>////c</u>	07-10
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:		
Packer No	Depth:	Computer Data File:		WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No.	Volume Pumped: //_ 2(	Vol Returned	.25
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	_ Offset (P <sub>v</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent	Fool Data) (Y/N)	4
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	be Out, Po) _/ <u>//??</u>	Final Inf'n Vol:	Final Press	$\overline{\mathcal{P}}_{2}(P_F)$
Comments:	F	Calc'd Element Pressure	e (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )	254
		Confirm Pkr Valve Close	ed (Yes/No):	4

1300			Pu	mping Infor	matio	n I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
Ø	Ø	AN S	894	1:57		Annero
		11	1032	1:57		15MS SHO 12
		1352	1038	1:58		-112 SHO 12
1.75	1.500	1199	1039	2:01		Muna 1500
2	SØØ	11.34	1040	2:02		
	60.0	1163	1041	2103		
	600	1/65	1043	204		
<u></u>	<i>640</i>	163	1044	2:05		Vient Office
~		1163	987	\		all and a second
		1152	<u>m</u> 2	207		Stand Mond / The Trank
		1149	159	2:08		Striff 1
	100	1159_	154	2:07.30		
<u> </u>	400	1170	745	209		
-7	700	480	12	211		S1:
<u></u>	-800	11.75	1/2	2:12		
	800	1254	<u>SB</u>	2113		
12	800	12.57	896	2714		
12 -20		1437	397.	2515		
KB		1387-	876			Mump alter 1 TIR Q.
		1315	<u>87157</u>	<u>2117</u>		Vant Claster
		<u>1305</u>	700	219		(stift-
		1291	702	LIS		Yard 1.000
		777	И	2126		-1115 C-



Project: WB 860 Well No. DGR-2

Packer No.

6 Date: <u>Date</u>

**Pumping Information** 

I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments	
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text	
12.0	A	910	902	2:22		1/12400 / 100112	
		910	902	2:20		T120	
		917	903	2.29		()A-	
		920	903	2:32		777	
		823	894	232		SHOE IN TEN 10	2
		889	894	- <u>1</u> , 2,		11 715 176	
		001				the second se	
	1						
						· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 17 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-567 Packer Depth:587.1 m





Project: WB 860	Client: <b>OPG</b>	By: Andrew Bessant Date: DEC 01/07
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No.	Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: 13 Vol Returned 1.25
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	_ Offset (P <sub>v</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	be Out, Po) $102$	Final Inf'n Vol: //
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

1250			Pu	mping Infori	matio	n I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume		Pressure				Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
		955	860			13
		12.77	1000	2142		77-
1,70	1500	1123	1002	2:44		Mump TOASOO /
2	500	1107	102	2:45		1
<u> </u>	SSO	1119	1004	2:47		
4	600	1117-	100S	2:48		
<u>S</u>	6.00	1122	1016	2:50		1/12119 Ogater
		1120	250	2:3010		
6	Ga	108	128	2:51		Stop flunge
		100	1.200			1 1 1
	<u>HU</u>	1125	110	2153		
<u> </u>	400	1137	900	2159		
-7	1910	1143	115	2:55		
10	100	1166	X63 200	2:56		
1/1/	100	INTE		1. JX		-
	<u>, 7,60</u>	1257	207	137		
MC		12 22	015	12 ° 0 10		
10.10		12014	- <u>200</u> 224	<u>1:00</u>		
		11.24	277 272	2110		
13 n	· · · ·	f = f				anara 1000
<u>4 Sall 4 84 d</u>		RGL	XAY	3:13	/	af the C
11.75		8S1	892	3,10		WENT GINE



Project:\_\_\_WB 860\_\_\_Well No.\_\_\_DGR-2

Packer No. / Date: Date: and the second

Pumping Information I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Volume	Pressure		Clock	Comments		
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
	Ø	759	177.Ĝ	3:16		TEB
		<u>R</u>	3626	3:21		QA
	-	200	210	5.20		SHOIZ IN 13
		0.7	-362	S 1 other hannesses		S140121N 12
				,		

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 18 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-559 Packer Depth:579.5 m





Project:WB 860	Client: OPG	By:_Andrew Bessant_ Date: Nac Offort
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No.	Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: 13.25 Vol Returned 1.25
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (Shoe	Out, P <sub>o</sub> )	Final Inf'n Vol: /202 Final Press://09 (P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

<u>1240</u>	7		Pu	mping Infor	matio	n I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
9	a	845	851	3:29		
1.1.0.000		17	9998	3:28		19115 511012
		1221	11	2:29		TIS SHO 12
<u>1,25</u>	1500	2				11ma 1500
	: 	1093	989	8:31		17 Me Le
<u></u>	500	1097	290	3:32		
<u> </u>	600	1114	991	3:33		
Cafe	600	1119	992	3:34		
6	600	1116	9994	3,35		Vare Car
		1115	948	3136		
6	600	1.11.6	942	3:32		Star Rum 2
		1083	939	338		
<u></u>	100	1129	956	3:39		
<u> </u>	700	1137	941	3,40		
9	700	11.5.L	924	3141		
10	110	1162	922	3:42	, china	
11	100	1192	218	3:43	646) 1	
11	<u>7213</u>	120	91.0	3144		
		1920	905	P		
2.9		1348	903			DUNG OKF TITE ME
			922	3:46		Marg Clarge
<u> </u>		1282	129	3:49		OA-
<u>4.25</u>	1100	1273	130	3,52		Min 1 1100
	-	1265.7	930 \$	3156	i	Alle C



Project: WB 860 Well No. DGR-2

Г

Packer No.\_\_\_\_\_ Date:\_\_\_\_\_ 64

**Pumping Information** 

I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Volume		Pressure		Clock	Comments	
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
Ø	Ø	845	930	3158		Mener Lante
		784	910	3:59		7.1120
		894	93/	4:01		D4
			1 - 1	/ <u>· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·</u>		77.7
		768	851,78	4:02		SHOIE IN 15M5 12
						SHORM THE 17
			-			
-						
					-	

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 19 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-555 Packer Depth:555.4 m



Packer Inflation DGR-2 p19.xls

Plot By:

1/10/2008



Project:WB 860	Client: OPG	By:_Andrew Bessant_ Date:
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No.	Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF
Inf-Tool No.	Vent Tool No.	Volume Pumped: <u>/2.20</u> Vol Returned <u>/25</u>
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (Shoe	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> ) _ <u>944</u>	Final Inf'n Vol: <u>//. / /</u> Final Press: <u>/20/ (</u> P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure ( $P_F + P_V - P_0$ )_253
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

1.1.00	1	Pumping Information I = Inflate, O = Off, C = C						
Volume	Pressure			Clock		Comments		
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text		
		809	8156			Ļ.		
		a di ta	742			12		
		1436	9742			12		
1.75	1500	1367	942	4:14		MIND 40 1500 1		
		1026	949	4:12	į	VIE Z		
2	\$00	1055	950	4:17				
3	Ŵ	IAL	951	4:19				
4	U	1090	953	4:20				
Š.	11	1095	966	4120		Viewa Omento		
		1096	902	4721				
6	6.00	1089	909	4.22		Ston Rumon tolle The		
		1055	884	4:23				
1	600	1093	877	4:24				
9	600	1104	869	4:25				
9	700	1113	<i>\$61</i>	4126				
10	2001	1130	\$4S	4:27		N		
11.5	-800	1164	822	4:28				
12		$ \beta $				8		
		1346						
12.5	Y) X	1302	820			Nono TIE Q		
			819	4,30		VIANA CLOSIE		
	1/61.2.5.	200	825	4:37		â.A-		
				. ,				
12,97	1100	1177	826	4:38		Vumn 1000		



Project:\_\_\_WB 860\_\_\_ Well No.\_\_\_DGR-2 Packer No.\_\_\_\_\_ Date:\_\_\_\_\_\_ 4

Pumping Information I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close , Comments Pressure Volume Clock (litres) Inf. Tool Vent Tool Line Tag Text No. (psig) (psia) (psia) 01 4:39 20 and the second , A ASSE 0 4:39 4:40 12 2,44FMS 11 +iQGIOMON 112 444 \* . \* ġ

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 20 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-578 Packer Depth:535.9 m



Packer Inflation DGR-2 p20.xls



Project:WB 860	Client: OPG	By:_Andrew Bessant_ Date: //ac 7/07
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No.	Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No.	Volume Pumped: <u>352</u> Vol Returned <u>1-25</u>
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>v</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> ) <u> </u>	Final Inf'n Vol: 1225 Final Press: 187 (PF)
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure ( $P_F + P_V - P_0$ )_272_
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

daritdille		D			1	<u> </u>
Volume		Pressure	·····	Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
Q	Ø	783	197	4:54		
		- 17	915	······		
		112S	° ll	4:55		/
<u>1.75</u>	1900					anno 1500 -
		1007	717.36	4758		Complete the second sec
2	Sao	1015	2125	4.58		
_3	GOO	1037	119.6	\$:00		
<u>4</u>	600	1040	121.4	5:01		
	600	1.036	123	5:01		View Charen
		1034	175			· / //·
6	600	1027	856	5:03		3701 farm
	201 Au	018	845	SICH		Shart floren
2	7.00	1040	838	<u>\$:05</u>		
<u> </u>	700	1091	X21	5:06		
<u> </u>	700	10SY	X17	5:07		
10	400	1069	L XOO	SIOX		
	<u>400                                   </u>	1092	291	<u>\$:10</u>		2
IL_	300	1192	+10	<u> 9:11</u>		100
<u>13.25</u>	<u>800 -</u>	131	<u> 195</u>	<u>S\$12</u>		fung Otale
		128S	790			Magor
		1000	790	<u>5:13</u>		When Close
		1206	744	5116	<u></u>	
MASS		1187.91	797	<u> 5:23 </u>		1 1
13.50	1100	· · · · ·		*		1/1000



Project: WB 860 Well No. DGR-2 Packer No. 20 Date: Determodel 74

Pumping Information I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Volume	Pressure			Clock		Comments		
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text		
		753	194-	S124		71E0		
		XS4	797	5:25		QA-		
		760	-791	5127		Y.		
		11	789	, * <i>1</i>		SHOKEIN EMS 12		
		759	((			u TIE CUCTION		
				<u> </u>				
		284	74	5:28				
			` .					
					ļ			
				······································				
				Mir, Sul,				

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 21 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-583 Packer Depth:516.3 m





Project:WB 860	Client: OPG	By:_Andrew Bessant_ Date:
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No.	Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: //2 Vol Returned /.2_0
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> )	Final Inf'n Vol: /3. O Final Press://25_(P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )_ <u>322</u>
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

1130	>		Pu	mping Infor	natio	n I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume		Pressure				Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
$\Box Q$	$\mathcal{O}$	73S				
		4495	8,83	\$139		12
		1475	17	S:40		l affers
1.75	1500	UJA9	17	5:41		Numa 1800
		100	884	5:4130		THE
2	500	1001	885	5:42		
2	500	1019	887	5:43		
4	600	1023	789	5:45		<i>t</i>
5	600	1012	733	5:46		1/ient Opten
		1019	124			
G	600	9019 .	210			STOP PUMPS FILL TANK
		982	809	S:49		START
7	100	1031	803	5:50		
9	700	1036	.79	<u>S; śl</u>		
9	900	1040	789	5:52		
10	400	1047	781	5:53		
	- 400	1064	767	5154		
<u> </u>	<u> 100 -</u>	109C	763	2252		
13.9	<i>8</i>	1309	163	Siso		
		12 <u>54</u>	761	·		VENT CLOSIE
		1204	761	6:01		
		1188	763	6:06		
14.20	1100	7185	<u> </u>	6:06:30		Jung To 1000
		756	U		ļ	TIR C



Project:\_\_\_WB 860\_\_\_\_Well No.\_\_\_\_DGR-2 Packer No.\_\_\_\_\_Date:\_\_\_\_\_Date:\_\_\_\_\_

Pumping Information I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close Pressure Comments Clock Volume (litres) Line Inf. Tool Vent Tool Tag Text (psig) (psia) (psia) No. P ter Unit X4 53 6102 71/E C 2 5:0 1-----6:1 3 SHORIN FEMS U

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 22 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-552 Packer Depth:495.2 m





Project: WB 860	Client: OPG	By:_Andrew Bessant_	Date: <u>Disc. 07</u>	<u> 2</u> 99
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
Packer No.	Depth:	Computer Data File:	Ν	/DF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: <u>/3, /</u>	_Vol Returned_/	
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent T	ool Data) (Y/N)	_
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> )	Final Inf'n Vol: $/2.0$	Final Press://42 (F	<sup>2</sup> F)
Comments:	·	Calc'd Element Pressure	(P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> -P <sub>0</sub> ) 293	
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed	d (Yes/No):	

1100			Pu	mping Infor	matio	n I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
		125	229	6:24		
		<sup>'</sup> U	842	,		EMS SHO 12
		1292	<u> </u>	:		712 SHO 17
1.25	1500	1222	847			111mg to 1500
		911	847			Take to 1
2	<u>S00</u>	948	SØ	6:20		
3	600	972	<u>751</u>	6:30		
4	<u>600</u>	928	IS3	6:31		
<u>S</u>	<u>FaO</u>	974	<u>XSS</u>	6:32	<u> </u>	Meart Opien
		774	816	6:37		/
<u> </u>	600	268	778	6:34		Stop Minge File Tank
	ومر	941	784	6,35		
	<u> 122</u>	910	11	<u>6:36</u>		· ·
<u></u>	400	127	HO LOO	<u>G127</u>		
	400	776	10X	<u>6:38</u>		
<u>.14</u>	<u>700</u>	1012	40	6739		
<u>-01</u>	<u>XOU</u>	1046	194	<u>640</u>		
1/20	<u>- 770</u>	10 10	132m	6.4.6		ین پیشیر خط پر کارشور اور اور اور اور اور اور اور اور اور ا
IAN)	YUU	461	70	614L		flug OKR TILD
		120-4-	120	<u>CIA</u>		
		1100	1210	1.117-		Uner Claste
		HAA-	53K	9.45		<u> </u>
121	1100	1150	722	$\frac{2}{\sqrt{2}}$		VIIIana 10 1000
FEWER 2001	I WW		<u> </u>	0100	L	VINITE THE JEANS



Project:\_\_\_\_\_WB 860\_\_\_\_ Well No.\_\_\_\_DGR-2 Packer No.\_\_\_\_\_ Date:\_\_\_\_\_//22

I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

**Pumping Information** Pressure Comments Volume Clock (litres) Inf. Tool Vent Tool Tag Line Text (psig) (psia) (psia) No. 6154 -unfrancipus Collecter M . 1. 10.1 He 5:541 °Q U 2 73 28. Ŷ 5157 11 13 Net . 525 a farmer TEMS and the second second 11 <u>I</u>R and the second second EAL)

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 23 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-587 Packer Depth:483.2 m



Page \_\_\_\_\_of \_\_\_\_\_



## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:WB 860 Client: OPG	By:_Andrew Bessant_ Date: /////
Location:_Bruce Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF
Inf-Tool No Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: <u>/3.5</u> Vol Returned <u>/25</u>
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> ) Offset (P <sub>V</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (Shoe Out, Po)	Final Inf'n Vol:
Comments:	Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )
	Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

1056	) Pu			mping Infor	matio	I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close	
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments	
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text	
A	6 Am	108	and the first of the second				
			227	~~		540 Pary 13	
		1375	8272			40 7/12 2	
1.75	1500					Minn 1500	
2		962	831	7255		ME	
2	600	962_	831	7156			
4	600	9.58	833	7:57	1 March		
5	600	958	893	7:58		1/art Own	
		256	803	7:59			
6	600	942	180	<i>4:00</i>		Stor Works	
		918	762	8:01		Sokar 1	
7	690	950	1935	8:02			
<u>A</u>	400	944	247	8:03			
- 27	400	9120	237	7:04			
10	400	991	723	8:05			
<u> </u>	400	1020	716	8:06			
11	800	10S7	7 <u>7</u> 5	8.09			
113	200	1197	120	410°8			
		1/21	715	8:09		MIND OKE TIKOPE	
		1103	<i><del>4</del>16</i>	8:11		19/KINCLOSE	
		1125	<u> 719</u>	4+19		QA-	
<u>13, S_</u>	1000		gan "	Saturation and Saturations		Yenny 10000	
	r "					I I The C	
19.@©		Managaran	Notestan and the			110 ACT 1 works	



Project: WB 860 Well No. DGR-2 Packer No. 23 Date: Dreep 2

**Pumping Information** I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
		204	214			21120
		100				
		70 %				-llak
						TINGO Sur - Altre-
						The deer delle
				······································		
1/4 <del>-7-11-1-1-1111111111111111111111111111</del>						
				****		
		1	L	*****		I.,

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 24 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-570 Packer Depth:475.7 m



Page \_\_\_\_\_of \_\_\_\_\_



## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

· ·		
Project:WB 860	Client: OPG	By:_Andrew Bessant_ Date:_//cc_8/07
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No.	Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF
Inf-Tool No.	Vent Tool No.	Volume Pumped: <u>14.2</u> Vol Returned <u>1,20</u>
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>v</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> ) <u>8/5</u>	Final Inf'n Vol: <u>/3.30</u> Final Press <u>////6 (</u> P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )
	-	Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

1026	)		Pu	mping Infori	matio	n I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
Ø	a	69 Jun	703	8:31		
			815	×		EMS 12
		151619				TIE 17
1.75		1022	816	<u>X:35 an</u>		Almy 1500
		930	817	8:35 30		
	600	948	819	8:37 an		
4	600	949	822	8:39		
	600	944	<u>124</u>	8:40		Vient Oppin
	230	745	786	X:40 10		
6	600	747	162			Stap Mungo
		891	160	<u>X:45</u>		Stall plings
	700	253	756	8:44		<i>I</i> <sup>(*)</sup> /
<u> </u>	100	753	749	<u>V:45</u>		
-7	400	264	740	146		
$\frac{10}{10}$	100	<u>712</u>	55	8147		
11	700	788	45	XXX		
<u></u>	YUU	1970	-765 	<u> </u>		
12 -20	800	1000	TOT	0131		All and the set
1275		11-2	703	2.00		All OF CHE IN DIM
		<u>   ( )  </u> 	44	<u>XISU</u>		1 Mar Hills Mar
		KKR7	747	1155 Q. 00		<u>(</u> <u>/</u> / <del>/</del> /
11100	1000	1010.6	1013	1.02 9.00		14 0 - 1000
17120	1060	LAG	<u>14 x</u> 400	A: OA an		VIII 20 1000
	L	1211	14	10230		-////2 Comment



Project:\_\_\_\_WB 860\_\_\_\_ Well No.\_\_\_\_DGR-2 Packer No.\_\_\_\_\_4 Date:\_\_\_\_\_\_

**Pumping Information** I = Inflate, O = Off, C = ClosePressure Comments Volume Clock (litres) Inf. Tool Vent Tool Line Tag Text (psig) (psia) (psia) No. 3,31 Visne Cines 9:03 709 891. 115.0 -708 924 1\_ 709 9:0 6 THE 17 SUCTION 703 ROEIN U 615 4  $\mathcal{U}$ 7/19 9:00 59 RAM

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 25 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment:

Packer: 0612-566 Packer Depth:459.1 m



Page \_\_\_\_\_of \_\_\_\_\_



### MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:WB 860	Client: OPG	By:_Andrew Bessant_ Date: Date
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No.	Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: 1350 Vol Returned 1.25
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (Shoe	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> )	Final Inf'n Vol: <u>/2-25</u> Final Press/ <u>//4 (</u> P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>O</sub> )
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

100	$\mathcal{O}$		Pu	mping Infor	matio	<b>n</b> I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
Q	Ø	673,4	679.04	9117		
		4	788			15MS 13
		1250	11	9:19		-11E 17
1.75	1500					puna 1500
		912	189	9:22		1-112 2
	600	907	-191	9:23		
3	600	914	793	9:25		
4	600	920	775	1:26		
<u> </u>	600	921	302	9:28		1 HENT OWNER
		918	755	9:2810		~ /
6	600	713	<u> 246</u>	91:29		Stop Munne The Liker
		274	774	7:30		Stutt Perma
4	700	216	733	9:31		
<u> </u>	700	122	723	132		
	700	<u>932</u>	712	9:34		
	1999	<u>143</u>	701	9135		
1	\$ <i>00</i>	970	701	2:36		
12	800	1006	<u>1891 -</u>	2:38		с. 
13.0		1103	683	9139		Stop purpo 1 the al-
		1062	690	<u>9:40</u>		UENT CLOSIE
<u>-</u>		1022	683	2:45		(1A
-127		1016	684	<u>7,47</u>		
<u>13. SN</u>	1000	1014	684	7149		auga 1000
- 1		674	1681	7:50		CARE C

55INF3.DOC MAR 11, 2000



Project:\_\_\_\_WB 860\_\_\_\_ Well No.\_\_\_\_DGR-2 Packer No.\_\_\_\_\_\_ Date:\_\_\_\_\_\_

**Pumping Information** I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
12.2S	Ø	<i>R.</i> U	681	9:51am		Viena Linie
		839	G81	9.52cm		-11F D
		840	670	9:54		SHOR IN IEMS 13
		684	670	9155		SHOR IN THE
		675	le	7:56		
		G74	Ĝ80	9:56		END
					<del></del> .	
		161				

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 26 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment:0618

Packer: 0618-053 Packer Depth:330.8 m





Project:WB 860	Client: OPG	By:_Andrew Bessant_ Date: /////
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No. <u>26</u>	Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: <u>24</u> Vol Returned <u>75</u>
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N) _
Vent Tool Pressure (Sho	e Out, P <sub>o</sub> ) <u> </u>	Final Inf'n Vol; <u>23.25</u> Final Press: <u>354 (</u> P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments: <u>6/8</u>		Calc'd Element Pressure ( $P_F + P_V - P_0$ )_359
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

175			Pu	mping Infor	matior	I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Clos	
Volume		Pressure		Clock	Comments		
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text	
0	0	485	490	11:31			
		11 20	\$75	11:38		Fers If	
		1307	. 11	11:49		112 17	
	1000			11:46		NUMB TOO 1800	
2	600	606	S77	11:47		Calif The State	
<u> </u>	600	614	S70	11:49			
9	600	620	SRB	11:50			
<u>S</u>	600	LIL	S85	11:51		Viena amen	
6	100	629	SSS	11:52		Stad alman File	
7	700	631		11:54			
<u></u>	700	634	SST	11:55			
27	700	<u> 735</u>	17	11:56			
10	700	637	11	11:57			
	700	632	11	11:59			
12	700	638	1(	10:00		STOP MUMO FELL	
<u>73                                    </u>	700	641	SSZ	12:02			
14	700	643	SS7	12:03			
<u>15</u>	700	<u>746</u>		12:04			
16	900	249	un de la companya de La companya de la comp	12:05			
17.	200	<u>65</u> [	$\mathcal{U}^{\ast}$	12:06			
19	900	<u>689</u>	558	12:07		Stonaumo File	
19	\$10	558	SS8	12:09			
20	800	662	U 👘	12:10			
21	700	665	11	Mill	· · · · · ·		


## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record Part 2

Project:\_\_\_\_\_WB 860\_\_\_\_ Well No.\_\_\_\_DGR-2 Packer No.\_\_\_\_\_\_ Date:\_\_\_\_\_ 07

875			Pu	mping Infor	matio	n I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Clo	ose
Volume	Pressure			Clock		Comments	
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text	
22	300	670	SI8	12:12			
23	850	687	554	12:13			
24	900	<u>X98</u>	<u>S25</u>	12:15		-STED Hump HARE O'	the second
		0011	533	12:16		Ment CLOSIE	
		1100		19.12		perge 1000	
		715	<u> </u>	film a fi film	15	DI 2 Marine Charles	
93.25	a		(7		$\left( \right)$	Addition of the second se	
ppe J. court	P	SI	11	12:21		JIE D	-
				<u>( Mar Plan (</u>		f-f-lall	
		مبر					
Ţ.	<u>24</u>	Man	From	- ZIE	70	TIRC (MISTAKIE)	
		<u>Mar</u>	70 -	THE O			
						- 	
		1000	110011	19.00		Ollow I for the	
		290	469 cc	12-12-		SHORE IN FEMS 14	
		JIA-	(11.2)			317 01 1N 11 12 50	2710~
		491	499	n; 23		1- MD	
			<u></u>	-fdri		Lect & Band	
	a'						
l		1	L		L		

### **MP 55 Packer Inflation Record**

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 27 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment:0618

Packer: 0618-055 Packer Depth:217.7 m



Plot By:\_



# MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:WB 860	Client: OPG	By:_Andrew Bessant_ Date: Dec ?/04
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No.	Depth:	Computer Data File:WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: 24 Vol Returned 1.0
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	Offset (P <sub>V</sub> ).	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (Shoe	Out, $P_0$ ) _3/6	Final Inf'n Vol: <u>23</u> Final Press: <u>XO (</u> P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments: <u>6/8</u>		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

686	)		Pu	mping Infor	matio	<b>1</b> I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Clos
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line Inf. Tool Vent Tool (psig) (psia) (psia)			Tag No.	Text	
O <sup>t</sup>	$\mathcal{Q}$	323				
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·			386,73	1:35		13
		976				12
1.0	1000	988	386.1	1:37		NUM10 1000
						latter /
_2	600	425	386	1:39		
<u></u>	100	439	386	1:40		
9	700	444	11	1:42		
	17	44S	Lt	1:43		
	11	442	17	1:44		Star fund
1	U	454	10	1:45		
<u></u>	: 11	4 <u>54</u>	/)	1:46		
	l(	456	lt	1:48		
<u> </u>	1/	458	U	1:49		
<u> </u>	lt	460	11	1:50		
12	: U	462	11	1:51		SFAR MONTO
19	<sup>2</sup> U	462	11	1:53		
	U	469	//	1154		
<u>15</u>	U	471	- U	1:55		
16	800	472	. 1/	1:56		
12	U AR	475	U	1:57		
19	U je	476	U.	1:58		S1011 VILliound
<u></u>	11	479	М	2:00		
J.V	11	484	Ц	2:01		

MP55INF3.DOC MAR 11, 2000



## MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record Part 2

Project:\_\_\_WB 860\_\_\_ Well No.\_\_\_\_DGR-2

Packer No. 27 Date: <u>Dác</u> Juan

**Pumping Information** I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close

Volume		Pressure		Clock	Comments			
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text		
27	800	497	386.9	1:07				
22	800	454	388.9	2103				
25	800	527	368.5	2:05		1/12 Open		
29.75	800	708	359	2106		NUMA OIGE TIE OF		
Ę.						VENT CLOSE		
		789	370	2:06		0A-		
		759	371	2:16		T.		
240	1000	787	371	2:16		Aurol to 1000		
		326_	17	2:17		Alie Claric		
23.0			U	·		Viene Link		
		499	11	2:17				
		492		2:17				
		494	11	2:22		SHOIL IN EMS		
		493	331	2:22.30		SHOK IN MILE		
		244	U			Section		
		325	331	2:23		1END		

### **MP 55 Packer Inflation Record**

Company: Westbay Instruments Inc. Site:Bruce, Ont Description: Packer 28 Well:DGR-2 WB: 860 Comment:0618

Packer: 0618-054 Packer Depth:101.6 m



Page \_\_\_\_\_of \_\_\_\_\_



# MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record

Project:WB 860	Client: OPG	By:_Andrew Bessant_ Date:_DecOR/07
Location:_Bruce	Well NoDGR-2	Borehole Diameter:
Packer No.	Depth:O4	Computer Data File:WDF
Inf-Tool No	Vent Tool No	Volume Pumped: 23.5_Vol Returned_ /.2
H-B Valve: (P <sub>H</sub> )	_ Offset (P <sub>v</sub> )	Confirm Venting (Vent Tool Data) (Y/N)
Vent Tool Pressure (She	be Out, Po)	Final Inf'n Vol: $\frac{1}{2}$ Final Press; $\frac{5}{2}$ (P <sub>F</sub> )
Comments:		Calc'd Element Pressure (P <sub>F</sub> +P <sub>V</sub> - P <sub>0</sub> )_ <u>361</u>
		Confirm Pkr Valve Closed (Yes/No):

<u>\$00</u>	2		Pu	mping Infori	matio	n I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume		Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
0	0	153	159	2:45		
		11	193	2:47		EMS 14
		990	193			11E 18
<u> </u>				:		Mining 1000
<u>Â</u>	700	236	193	2:\$0		ME I
2	700	226	193	2:51		
3	- 11	233	193	2:52		
4	ll	235	<u> </u>	2:53	1	
<u>LS</u>	11	238	11	2:54		
6	U	240	H	<u>2:55</u>		Stop Numo
1	11	243	11	2:57		
	11	247	41	2:58		
<u> </u>	<u> </u>	248	and the second s	2:59		
10		249	11	3: <i>00</i>	- 3	
11	<u>lı</u>	253	11 1	3:01		
12	11	254	$\mathcal{U}$	3:02		STOP PUMP
13	11	255	H	3:04	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
14	//	256	U U	<u>3:05</u>	-	
15	U	258		3106		
1.6	U	261	ll	3:07		·
17	U	263	U	3:08		
12	11	266	- U	3109		STOP KIMP
19	- 700	266	11	3111		1.1.1
20 1	M	171	U	3:10		

MP55INF3.DOC MAR 11, 2000



# MP55 Packer Inflation Field Record Part 2

Project:\_\_\_WB 860\_\_\_ Well No.\_\_\_DGR-2 Packer No.\_\_\_\_ Date:\_\_\_\_\_

800	7		Pur	nping Infor	matior	I = Inflate, O = Off, C = Close
Volume	:	Pressure		Clock		Comments
(litres)	Line (psig)	Inf. Tool (psia)	Vent Tool (psia)		Tag No.	Text
21	800	276	193	3:13		in the second se
-22-	11	2-17-	197	3:15		184 VENT Open
12 A	400	351	184	316		
1.7.5		STE	102	-5:17 		fling Ofer / 11/2 Off
		07/	191	3:12		AL ADIE
		Sale	191	3:22		<i>4n</i>
		161	191.9	3:32		Almy 1000
		158	191.83	3:33	l	1/10/11=
22. S						VENT CINE
	2.2°	161	151			SHAILIN TEMS 14
		Ę¥.	15'7'			u THE SUCHAR
			1/19	0.22		(m/h)
		1 Deline	101	306		II PO D
						· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
				······································		
		-				



APPENDIX D

Westbay MOSDAX Pressure Probe Installation Report – DGR-2

Westbay Instruments Inc. 3480 Gilmore Way, Suite 110 Burnaby, BC V5G 4Y1 Canada Tel. (604) 430-4272 Fax (604) 430-3538



# **MOSDAX INSTALLATION REPORT**

MP55 Monitoring Well: DGR-02 Bruce, Ontario

OPG

Deep Geologic Repository Investigation Ontario, Canada

> Prepared for: Intera Engineering Ltd. Canada

Prepared by: Westbay Instruments Inc. WB 860 March 27, 2008

### **CONTENTS:**

		Page
1.	INTRODUCTION 1.1 Pre-Installation	1 1
2.	INSTALLATION	1
3.	SYSTEM OPERATIONS CHECK	2

### APPENDIX

MOSDAX String: DGR-02

### 1. Introduction

This report and the attached Appendix document the technical services carried out by Westbay Instruments Inc. under Intera P.O. # 06-219.30.30.05D A Westbay MP 55 MOSDAX string was installed in borehole DGR-02 in Bruce, Ontario.

Westbay technical services representative Mr. Andrew Bessant was on site for the installation from March 3 to 4, 2008. This report documents the MOSDAX installation tasks and related QA checks.

### **1.1 Pre-Installation Profile**

A pre-installation pressure profile was carried out at the well prior to lowering the MOSDAX transducers to obtain current pressure readings to assist in the installation of the MOSDAX String. The data for the pre-installation profile are located in the Appendix (Figure 1) and on the Field Data and Calculation Sheet.

### 2. Installation

The MOSDAX String was installed in borehole DGR-02. Ten pressure probes (EM 3904, 3903, 3899, 3897, 3896, 3895, 3894, 3891, 3890, 3889) and one data logger (MAGI 3875) were used in the installation. The MOSDAX pressure probes were located at Measurement Ports as requested by Intera. A summary of the MOSDAX probe installation data is shown on the MOSDAX Probe String Installation Field Record sheet in the Appendix.

The MOSDAX cable fabrication sheet is in the Appendix.

Mr. Dominic Ritgen of Intera was on site to supervise the installation. Mr. Ritgen was trained in the operation and maintenance of MOSDAX Strings. The current versions of Westbay Software (MLog and WinGT) were installed on his notebook PC. However, the PC was not equipped to support direct serial communications as required to operate the MAGI logger. A Westbay PC was used for the installation tasks. Mr. Ritgen planned to provide a suitable alternative PC later.

The MAGI Data logger was set-up using Westbay's interface program MLog. Table 1 shows the chosen settings for DGR-02 for system operations check and QA from March 4 to 6, 2008.

Item	Setting	Comments
Scan Rate:	00:05:00	5 minutes
Collect Rate:	00:05:00	5 minutes
Duration:	99:99:99	Continuous
Start Time:	March 4, 2008 / 1152 Hr	Logger Time
Power Save	Yes	Long Term Monitoring
Beeper	Yes	Gated / Secured Site, Beeper Ok
External Power	12 V	100 Amp Hrs

#### Table 1 Data Logger Settings

An external battery and charger were sourced locally by Westbay for the installation.

### 3. System Operations Check

Following 2 days of operation (March 6, 2008) the MAGI logger and MOSDAX string were checked for proper operations. All functions were correct and operating as expected. The data file was downloaded from the MAGI and saved as WDF 2008 03-06–09-44.WD2. The results are given in Figure 2 in the Appendix.

The MAGI Data logger settings were changed using Westbay's interface program MLog for long term un-attended logging. The chosen settings used for DGR-02 as requested by the client are shown in Table 2.

#### Table 2 Data Logger Settings

Item	Setting	Comments
Scan Rate:	06:00:00	6 hours
Collect Rate:	06:00:00	6 hours
Duration:	99:99:99	Continuous
Start Time:	March 7, 2008 / 0600 Hrs	Logger Time
Power Save	Yes	Long Term Monitoring
Beeper	Yes	Gated / Secured Site, Beeper Ok
External Power	12 V	100 Amp Hrs

## APPENDIX

### APPENDIX: MOSDAX String: DGR-02

Figure 1, Pre-Installation Pressure Profile	- 1 page
Pre-installation Piezometric Pressure/Levels	
Field Data and Calculation Sheet (Mar 3, 2008)	- 1 page
MOSDAX Probe String Installation Field Record (March 04, 2008)	- 1 page
MOSDAX Cable Fabrication Assembly Record	- 1 page
Figure 2: MOSDAX String Data (March 4 to 6, 2008)	- 1 page

y Piezometric Pressures/Levels	Date:     Date:     Date:       Client:     OPC       Job No.:     WB 86       Location:     Second       Weather:     Raw       Operator:     MB MM DM	Ambient Reading (P <sub>am</sub> ) (pressure, temperature, time) Start: 10215 a.m. Finish: M. O. Patm psi	Comments	K 01	<i>b1</i>	51	61	<i>51</i>	15	15	E)	2	N S	< <u>&gt;</u>	73	/S	1 Pro		. 16
Vestba			Piez, Level Outside Port (	v Dz = Dp - H	1-259.4	*1-201.1	7-208.6	8-205, 8	-125.2	- 121.3	2	13, 6	24.7	2.0	X, 9	28.4	90 (93)	124.0	8.58
~~~~	52		Pressure Head Outside Port (	H = (P2-Patm)/v	1100.7	1032.9	1032.0	1017.3	920.1	896.7	722.3	734.4	709. F	640.4	616.7	551.9	658.1	626.2	544.8
	100 BB		Time H-M'S	) )	10.42	11,31	11:56								10:1				
	Probe Type Serial No Probe Range Casing Type	) (2	Probe Temp	(°C)	18:22		5 ^				~								
	F Westbay	) needs to be ometric level (f	adings	Inside Casin (P1)	1209.30	1 1202.58	1183.6	1166.1	8 1192 /	1113, 6	1023	1073,7	1054.1	1028.0	4926.3	925,6	9.51, 6	9320	903.5
		r rue depth (Dp llate zone piez	d Pressure Rea	Outside Casing (P2)	11-62.51	1489.00	1481.4	1960.6	1322.0	1289.1	10.37.9	1058.3	1023, 3	924-5	891.19	941.0	949.8	9245	728.7
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	6	ilong drillhole. T on data to calcu	Flui	Inside Casing (P1)	10.7061	1202.65	1183.6	11662	11 42.1	1113.6	1093.8	1012 7	1054.1	1022.9	99233	9.326	977.6	932.00	923.5
		ar to position a	True Port Depth "Do"	( )	-polyaster-	and designed	- www.ung	Nagaraga.											
	Well No.: Datum: Elev. G.S.: above G.S.: Jay Casing: 3 Elevation:	1 boreholes refe	Port Position From Cable	( )	839	335	\$2\$											-	
	of Westbay ( top of Westt	sition" in anglec calculated usir	Port Position From Loa	e ( )	8413	236.8	823.4	511%	6362	775.4	764. C	748.0	334.5	716.4	693.8	6.82, 3	663.3	650.2	6226
	Height Elev.	Note: "Port pc	Port No.		1	Ż	67	1 - A	(J)	Ô	Ň	3	6	2	11	71.	67	h/	57

Patm = atmospheric pressure

Dz = piezometric level in zone Dp = true depth of measurement port

w = 0.433 psi*l* ft (1.422psilm) of H<sub>2</sub>O H = pressure head of water in zone

Notes:

es/Levels			<b>4</b>				me)	bsi		Xot	9	91	6	R	2	19	Annual Contraction	5	5	C Street	75				
etric Pressur Field Data and Ci	Date:	Client:	Job No.: Location:	Mosther	Onerator		) (pressure, temperature, ti Finish	<b>P</b>		Comments															
y Piezome							Ambient Reading (P <sub>atm</sub> Start:					R - 690 CV													
/estba									Piez. Level Outside Port (	) Dz = Dp - H	160.5	122, 8	- %. (	154.2	142.9	196.7	36.0	20.9	2.5	) 8	-6.0	8 34-	-42.0	i e	
\$					ne - e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e e				Pressure Head	H = (P2-Patm)/w	453.5	468.7	6.20.0	405.2	392.4	414,0	413.7	466.7	472. C	455,4	2 R C	2684	146.5		
									Time C	C IN LL ANII	1:16	1:19	(.:2/	1.2 %	1:3/	1.58	1:43	1.46 (	1.48	1.51	1.58	a. 03	2.10		
	E C	robe lype:	obe Range:	asing Type:				.(	Probe Temp.	(°C)	19.82	19.20	13.8%	1797	17.41		16.31	15.91	(2:62	W. al	13,25	11. 44	4, 73		
3	L		Ъд	Westbay Ca	<b>3</b>		needs to be	metric level (Dz	ings	Inside Casing (P1)	8.79. 45	816.5 Co	825.58	801,36	FX3,1 7-	743.6	712.99	CAS.SV	Gore il	660.47	4.36.32	3件34	NR 31		4.
							ue depth (Dp)	ate zone piezo	Pressure Read	Outside Casing (P2)	65882	640.54	966 CS	590,20	STROK	522.7	602.31	67270	693.14	661,59	553.79	394,21	223, 32		
							ing drillhole. Tr	n data to calcul	Fluid	Inside Casing (P1)	6 29.43	04656	BBSSY	801.18	70003	HE. 6	712.97	695.%	684.44	6.00.97	476.36	314.29	148.2G	an a	
Same (195		and a second					r to position ald	jle and deviatio	True Port Denth "Do"	( )										 680					
	Well No.:	Flev G.S.	bove G.S.:	ay Casing:	Elevation:	hole angle:	boreholes refe	ig borehole ang	Port Position From Cable	( )		5.91													
			of Westbay a	top of Westb	Reference	Bore	ition" in angled	calculated usin	Port Position From Lon	ç ( )	6140	5% 5	S28.9	5000	540. 5	520.7	199.2	88%.6	1987	<i>FB</i> ,5	335, 8	22.6	108.5		
			Height o	Elev. (			Note: "Port pos		Port No		2			6	5		2007	22	2.42	200	200	2 2 2	87		

Â

.



## **MOSDAX Probe String** Installation Field Record

Project:	WB860	Well No.:	DGR-02	Ву: ДЗ
Client:	JATERA/OPG	Location:	Bruce	Date:

#### **Installation Data**

Port No.	Zone No.	Nom. Depth (m)	Collar Depth (m)	Cable No.	Cable Length (m)	Probe No.	Probe S/N	Prev. Press. Data (Po, psia)	Pi Inside MP (psia)	Po Outside MP (psia)
1		841.3			2	1	3904	1579.14	1209.62	1579.45
				1-4	29.8	1		KSZEW		
4		811.SO				2	3903	1460.6	167.10	1463,08
				4-6	36.1					
6		77S.4				3	3899	1289.1	1115.18	1289.21
			5	6-7	10.8					27 7 7
Ŧ		764.6		~		4	3897	1097.9	1100,09	1102.56
				7-9	30.1				Ø	Ð
9		734.5			5	S	3896	1023,3	1058.14	1038.62
				9-12	54.2					
12		680.3		1		6	3895	941.0	980.52	965.45
				12-15	49.70			· ·		
15		632.6				7	3894	788.7	907.05	808.28
				15-18	46.7	2000 - 12 - 12 - 12 - 12 - 12 - 12 - 12				
18		583.9			÷	8	3897	966.65	840.45	966.56
				18-20	43.6					
20		540.3				9	3890	\$72.01	77213	585,40
1				20-24	60.2					
24		480.1			~	10	3889	693.14	689.18	690.74
										· . § · ·
$\emptyset$		Ø		Sameran	-	Ø	3879	Steelandermannahart		
r		~~								
				24-0	500					

# Datalogging Settings OPENATIONS CHIECK

	Schedule		MDL Settings
Scan Rate:	15min Sour	Power Save	an.
Collect Rate:	15mm Smin	Beeper	ØN/
Start time:		External Power?	BATTERIA

Flash Rate - 12-hrs,





Company: Intera Site: Bruce, Ontario

- LPN-1(1) - LPN-2(1) - LPN-3(1) - LPN-4(1) - LPN-5(1) - LPN-5(1) - LPN-6(1) - LPN-8(1) - LPN-8(1) - LPN-8(1) - LPN-8(1) LPN-0(1)

WDF 2008-03-06 13-40.wgt

Report Date: Tue Mar 25 09:27:11 2008

Time (Hours)

TZero: Tue Mar 04 17:00:00 2008

Page 1 of 1

Q	Concession of the local division of the loca
0	l
Client:	and and the owner of the owner own

DE THILS, DL Feb 3/08 Fabrication of MOSDAX 2518 Probe Cables

WERCHERD/BUCKHERD

> TOP CARLE-MAY

Assembly Record and Acceptance Tests

Borehole No.: DGR-02

5	5				Borehole	No.: DGR-(	02	No. of Pro	bes: 10		Depth: 84	4	Project No	· WRRED	
Port	Nom. Port	Cable ID	Nominal Length	Cable		Top Assembl	Ň	a	ottom Accel						
° Ž	Depth (m)	No.	(m)	Type	# Strands	Adhaciva	Connector	0 770770 #		Aic	~	Continuity Tes	ŝ	Final	Final
		0-24	500.10	ð	13/u			# Surands	Adnesive	Connector	A = Center	B = Armor	A to B	Length (m)	Accept
24	480.1					- And		<u>A</u> U	Epoky	2	38.8	# 0	22000	.500.10	T K
		24-20	V - 60.20 -		12/11	1	1				~				~
20.	540.3						>		*	7	4.8	0.3	THORY	12:09	して
		20-18	V - 43.60		11	51	1	-	2				/		>
18	583.9					ŕ	>	-	~	>	3,5	0.3	TMORY	43.63	IK
		18-15	1 46.70		J 1	t c	À		z	-	04				
15	630.6				-		>		:		9.8	0.2	ZNORL	44.15	エア
		15-12	V 49.70			4	>	13							
12	680.3						•		3	>	4	<u>0.4</u>	J-M occ	49.71	4
-		12-9	V = 54.20 V		1	п		t	-						
6	734.50						>	=		>	7,4	0,4	J-Mory	54,22	AL-
		9-7	× 30.10 ×		1	2	1						-		
2	764.60						>	7	=	>	52	0,3	- 27HOR	30,12	して
		7-6	10.80		*			-							e. Angen
0	775.40				•	-	<u> </u>	=			0.	0,3	Junic	(0.81	1.k
		6-4	36 10 1	Kevlar			,						U.		
4	811.50			n		~	>			2	3,1	5-1		36.20	16
		4-1	29.80	Kevlar											
-	841.30					1.5.5.5.5.5.	>		2	>	2.6	2	TUMUL	39.74	L'
	10097	th 0.	K (Ce	10 C									 		
÷	-6-	6		`	•		JAY	4 4 -9	zol Cal	12 (2	(H 10)				
	) <u> </u>	100	2008.			•	2 5	1 - L	(evlar (	able (3	16 E)			*	
		~	5				) )	-					•		

WB860 DGR-02 MOSDAX Cable Fabrication.xls; 1/31/2008 3:32 PM

Signed:

Date: Lub 25/08

APPENDIX E

Summary of Monitoring Intervals in DGR-1 and DGR-2

Port No.	Measurement Port Elevation (mASL)	Measurement Port Elevation (mBGS)	Top of Zone (mASL)	Bottom of Zone (mASL)	Top of Zone (mBGS)	Bottom of Zone (mBGS)	Zone Length (m)	Bedrock Formation (length of interval)
1	-270.09	455.80	-268.54	-277.16	454.25	462.87	8.63	Queenston (8.63 m)
2	-265.49	451.20	-263.94	-267.49	449.65	453.20	3.55	Queenston (3.55 m)
3	-250.29	436.00	-248.74	-262.89	434.45	448.60	14.15	Cabot Head (0.35 m) + Manitoulin (12.85 m) + Queenston (0.95 m)
4	-238.19	423.90	-235.14	-247.69	420.85	433.40	12.55	Cabot Head (12.55 m)
5	-227.69	413.40	-224.64	-234.09	410.35	419.80	9.45	Fossill Hill (0.65 m) + Cabot Head (8.80 m)
6	-217.19	402.90	-214.14	-223.59	399.85	409.30	9.45	Gasport (4.40 m) + Lions Head (4.45 m) + Fossil Hill (0.60 m)
7	-199.09	384.80	-196.04	-213.09	381.75	398.80	17.05	Goat Island (15.65 m) + Gasport (1.40 m)
8	-188.39	374.10	-185.34	-194.99	371.05	380.70	9.65	Salina A0 Unit (3.45 m) + Guelph (4.10 m) + Goat Island (2.10 m)
9	-182.29	368.00	-179.24	-184.29	364.95	370.00	5.05	Salina A1 Carbonate (2.05 m) + Salina A1 Evaporite (3.00 m)
10	-168.69	354.40	-165.74	-178.19	351.45	363.90	12.45	Salina A1 Carbonate (12.45 m)
11	-158.29	344.00	-155.24	-164.69	340.95	350.40	9.45	Salina A1 Carbonate (9.45 m)
12	-147.69	333.40	-144.64	-154.19	330.35	339.90	9.55	Salina A1 Carbonate (9.55 m)
13	-133.89	319.60	-130.84	-143.59	316.55	329.30	12.75	Salina A2 Carbonate (3.15 m) + Salina A2 Evaporite (5.80 m) + Salina A1 Carbonate (3.80 m)
14	-119.39	305.10	-116.34	-129.79	302.05	315.50	13.45	Salina A2 Carbonate (13.45 m)
15	-103.39	289.10	-100.34	-115.29	286.05	301.00	14.95	Salina B Unit (7.05 m) + Salina A2 Carbonate (7.90 m)
16	-78.29	264.00	-75.24	-99.29	260.95	285.00	24.05	Salina B Unit (24.05 m)
17	-58.79	244.50	-55.74	-74.19	241.45	259.90	18.45	Salina E Unit (1.55 m) + Salina D Unit (1.60 m) + Salina C Unit (15.30 m)
18	-48.29	234.00	-45.24	-54.69	230.95	240.40	9.45	Salina E Unit (9.45 m)
19	-36.69	222.40	-33.64	-44.19	219.35	229.90	10.55	Salina F Unit (3.65 m) + Salina E Unit (6.90 m)
20	-26.19	211.90	-23.14	-32.59	208.85	218.30	9.45	Salina F Unit (9.45 m)
21	-12.59	198.30	-9.54	-22.09	195.25	207.80	12.55	Salina F Unit (12.55 m)
22	-6.59	192.30	-5.04	-8.48	190.75	194.20	3.45	Salina F Unit (3.45 m)
23**	84.91	100.80	86.87	-3.98	98.84	189.70	90.86	steel casing (83.46 m) + Salina F Unit (7.40 m)

#### Table E.1 Summary of Westbay MP55 Monitoring Intervals in DGR-1

#### Notes:

\*\* = in steel casing Total depth drilled in DGR-1 = 462.87 mBGS DGR-1 ground surface elevation = 185.71 mASL Steel casing set to approximately 182.3 mBGS



Port No.	Measurement Port Elevation (mASL)	Measurement Port Elevation (mBGS)	Top of Zone (mASL)	Bottom of Zone (mASL)	Top of Zone (mBGS)	Bottom of Zone (mBGS)	Zone Length (m)	Bedrock Formation (length of interval)
1*	-655.46	841.30	-654.60	-662.22	840.44	848.06	7.62	Shadow Lake (3.36 m) + Cambrian Sandstone (4.26 m)
2	-650.96	836.80	-650.20	-653.55	836.04	839.39	3.35	Gull River (2.56 m) + Shadow Lake (0.79 m)
3	-637.56	823.40	-636.80	-649.15	822.64	834.99	12.35	Gull River (12.35 m)
4	-625.66	811.50	-622.61	-635.75	808.45	821.59	13.15	Gull River (13.15 m)
5	-609.06	794.90	-606.01	-621.56	791.85	807.40	15.55	Gull River (15.55 m)
6	-589.56	775.40	-586.51	-604.96	772.35	790.80	18.45	Coboconk (12.65 m) + Gull River (5.80 m)
7	-578.76	764.60	-575.71	-585.46	761.55	771.30	9.75	Kirkfield (0.45 m) + Coboconk (9.30 m)
8	-562.16	748.00	-559.11	-574.66	744.95	760.50	15.55	Kirkfield (15.55 m)
9	-548.66	734.50	-545.61	-558.06	731.45	743.90	12.45	Kirkfield (12.45 m)
10	-530.56	716.40	-527.51	-544.56	713.35	730.40	17.05	Sherman Fall (2.75 m) + Kirkfield (14.30 m)
11	-507.96	693.80	-504.91	-526.46	690.75	712.30	21.55	Sherman Fall (21.55 m)
12	-494.46	680.30	-491.41	-503.86	677.25	689.70	12.45	Cobourg (10.85 m) + Sherman Fall (1.60 m)
13	-477.86	663.70	-474.81	-490.36	660.65	676.20	15.55	Cobourg (15.55 m)
14	-464.36	650.20	-461.31	-473.76	647.15	659.60	12.45	Blue Mountain (4.45 m) + Cobourg - Collingwood Member (7.90 m) + Cobourg (0.10 m)
15	-444.76	630.60	-441.71	-460.26	627.55	646.10	18.55	Blue Mountain (18.55 m)
16	-428.16	614.00	-425.11	-440.66	610.95	626.50	15.55	Blue Mountain (15.55 m)
17	-405.66	591.50	-402.61	-424.06	588.45	609.90	21.45	Georgian Bay (20.45 m) + Blue Mountain (1.00 m)
18	-398.06	583.90	-395.01	-401.56	580.85	587.40	6.55	Georgian Bay (6.55 m)
19	-374.06	559.90	-370.91	-393.96	556.75	579.80	23.05	Georgian Bay (23.05 m)
20	-354.46	540.30	-351.41	-369.86	537.25	555.70	18.45	Georgian Bay (18.45 m)
21	-334.86	520.70	-331.81	-350.36	517.65	536.20	18.55	Queenston (0.35 m) + Georgian Bay (18.20 m)
22	-313.86	499.70	-310.71	-330.76	496.55	516.60	20.05	Queenston (20.05 m)
23	-301.76	487.60	-298.71	-309.66	484.55	495.50	10.95	Queenston (10.95 m)
24	-294.26	480.10	-291.21	-297.66	477.05	483.50	6.45	Queenston (6.45 m)
25	-277.66	463.50	-274.61	-290.16	460.45	476.00	15.55	Queenston (15.55 m)
26**	-149.96	335.80	-146.40	-273.56	332.24	459.40	127.16	steel casing (118.46 m) + Queenston (8.70 m)
27**	-36.76	222.60	-33.30	-145.35	219.14	331.19	112.05	steel casing (112.05 m)
28**	79.34	106.50	82.80	-32.25	103.04	218.09	115.05	steel casing (115.05 m)

#### Table E.2 Summary of Westbay MP55 Monitoring Intervals in DGR-2

#### Notes:

\* Production Injection Packer installed in bottom of borehole (top of element is at 848.06 mBGS)

\*\* = in steel casing

Total depth drilled in DGR-2 = 862.12 mBGS

DGR-2 ground surface elevation = 185.84 mASL

Steel casing set to approximately 450.7 mBGS

